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1 _P R O_ C_ E_ E_ _D _I _N G_ S_ _

-' Whereucon,3
. -

3 JOEN F. MEARNE

having been first duly sworn, was called as a witness herein.

4

and was examined and testified as follows:5 .

6 DIRECT E.'GlCIA"'IDN

BY MR. KAllE:-

~

3 Q Would you state your full name for the record,

9 please?

10 A John Francis Ahearne.

lu:. Ahearne, have you ever had your deposition11 Q

t taken before?

13 A Yes.
t

14 Q Eat me briefly remind you what we are doing here

15 today. You have been sworn and although we are sitting in

the relative informality of your office, you should have inis

,. , mind that your testimony has the same force and solemnity.

!

I

15|
that it would if you were tesnifying in a court of law.

|

19| My questions and your answers are being taken down
I

.y | by the device here and will be reduced later on to a hocklet
.

|

.' form by the reporter. You will ha given a copy of the3,

,, ! booklet and an opportunity to read it and an opportunity !-

i
i

y. to make any corrections you deem necessary.
{!
1;; ; Eowever, it is important to avoid the necessity
,

i , __

3' for corrections by being as accurate now as ycu can. If at
':
;

,
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1 any point you don't understand a question or you feel a

2 response needs some clarification or a=endment, please say

3 so and we will stop at that point and =ake the change on the

4 record.

5 Lastly, let me remind you of the two basic ground

6 rules in a deposition. One 4.s that you permit me tc finish

7 my question prior to responding even if you know what the
.

S question is going to be because the record becomes confused

9 if there are two of us attempting to speak at the same time.

to Secondly, that you respond audibly to my question

11 since the device cannot take down a gesture or nod of the

12 head. Do you understand all of that?

13 , A Yes, I do. I
,

j
e

14 Q All right. You began a five-year term as a

15 member of the NRC on July 31st, 1973, did you not?

16 A I thought it was August ist.

I
17 Q All right, fine, we won't quibble about one day. j

i

13; Could you describe your duties as a member of the NRC?

19 A Do you mean other than would be described in the !
!

T| sense as being a ccmmissioner or do you mean what does a-

: ,

21! ccm=issioner do? !
l !
;

21 ! Q I mean what does a commissioner do, what do you do i
:

I t

03! as a cccmissioner in general terms?
~

!|
24 I |

A I see. I would almost have to answer that as '

,

,
--

15 pre-3-M11e Island and post-3-Mile Island.
;

Acme Reporting Company j
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1 Q Why don't we do that, pre-3-Male Island?

2 A Pre-3-Mile Island, I would say the primary effort

3 was to act as a member of a collegial body addressing such

4 issues as ccme to the Ccmmission for vote, whether they are

5 matters regarding ,,alicies of the NEC or export licenses or
_

6 reviews frcm the appeal board of license board decisions.

The emphasis I am trying to =ake there is that a
-

- -

3 more formal process of a =e=ber of a five-member group. Most,

9 I would say =ost of the work in that, which I would guess

to would be about eight months, seem to be focused in that form

11 of beha ior. The caveat I have is that that was an eight

12| scnth period which nay or may not have been typical of the,
i

13 normal operation of the NRC.

14 i Post-3-Mile Island, there has been cuch more of an

15 attempt to explore what the Ccmmission's -- the staff has
i

16| been doing with respect to their response to the accident,
!

L with respect to changes they may be proposing, with respect,

i,

is! to how is the organi:ation structured. We have spent much
I

!

19 less ti=a since the accident in that more formal collegial
I

00| fashion.

i i

21| Q The pre-TMI type activicy of the NRC Ccmmission,
,

I
,

.5 | would you characteri e that primarily as a reactive function,|
t |

23 ' that is to sit and wait for proble=s to be brought to the
!

!
24 | Ocmmission rather than going out and seeking out any i

>

; __

I

25 ' difficulties that might exist? !

Acme Reporting Company
|
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do.
1 A No.

2 Q There was cc=e activity prior to TMI that involved

3 the commissioners actually seeking out problems?

4 A As I can recall, I think that is correct. I don't

5 recall having felt that I was in a primary reactive mode.

6 Most of my experience prior to ccming here has been in

executive agencies so I was much more used to situations-

. .

9 where I was trying to run organizations and there it is much

9 more of an active = ode.

10 I don't recall in the first eight months feeling

n that there was a substantial difference and that this was

12 reactive. Of course, I do have the caveat that during many

13 of those =enths I was trying to familiari:e myself with the
,

14 agency and with the people in the agency and the procedures

15 ' and problems they had.

is In that way, I was spending a lot of ti=e going
- out to Sethesda and talking to various members of the staff.

|

ts I did not feel that it was pri=arily a reactive =cde. I

I.

i

19 ' would say the = ore substantive difference from the type of I
t !

l Iy) background I was f amiliar with was trying Oc get used to this i,

\ i

||

21{ collegial aspect, getting at least three or perhaps five !

| !
i

ri people to agree to scmething is a much slower process than ji

! i
i

nj a single person.
I

i
i

24 Q In terms of going Out to 3ethesda as you say to '

_

1

25 i f1miliari:e yourself with ".he agency, were you spending time
!

i

: Acme Reporting Company
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I talking to Harold Denten, for example, about the licensing

2 process?

3 A I talked to every director and Harold was one of

4 them. I talked w'.th most of the second level people and I

5 had meetings with groups of the others.

s Q Sc, you spoke with Roger Matson, for example,

Director of the Division'of Systems safety?-

- .
.

a A That's right, to the extent that I could and I did

9 not have a checklist and so I can't check off names but to

to the extent I could, I spoke with everyone on the senior and

ti middle level management.

12 Q Did you speak with the Directer of the Office of

13 Inspection and Inforcement about how I&E functions?

khThe Acting Director, John Davidson*, because pe=j oc u
!

-

, ,

14 A i
\ \

'

&$ h* /d (fleft just prior to my arriving or around the time I15
L

16 arrived so it was the acting director.
|
t

1; Q During the course of familiaricing yourself with

isI the functioning of the agency, did you perceive any items
I.

19 ' w' ich you regarded as deficiencies in the way the licensing j
a

l
y) I precess or inspection enforce =ent process works? !

!
i

21 A I would say it was more that there were numbers of

I I
=j questions that I had. For me it is difficult to form i

i i

23 . '' mediate judgments based on ene or even two discussions '

| 1

'-
.

24 ' with scmeone. I wecid say that I was cc= piling lists of
'

.
--

3 questions and I was not completely sure I understcod the
j ,-

: l
I

Acme Reporting Company ;
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1 answers to or particularly satisfied with, say the precedures

2 or the way things seemed to be operating. |
1

3 It was more or less an agenda of items that I

4 would expect to get back to after I had developed a better
{
|

5 understanding and also a better understanding of how a

6 single ccmmissioner operated in this mode. One of the

major questions I had in my mind and still have in my mind-

. -

a is what is the ability of a single ecmmissioner who is not

9 the chairman to influence the agency and what is the

to appropriateness of a single ccmmissioner attempting to
-

influence the agency other than going through the collegial11

12 body?

13 Q That has never been made clear one way or the

14 other for you, has it?

13 A No, it has not.

Is Q There is no official NRC position on the matter?

t; A I would say to put it differently, there is

is , ambiguous congressional position on that matter.
I
t

is Q Eow do you understand the congressional position

20 | on that matter?

I
i21 ' A Well, the statute has two sections in it, one !.
i

r, which gives -- one which as I undersnand it is a longer
D /

s
!

r{ term piece that was set in place in the earlier days of j

24 | theAIC)whichessentiallysaysallcommissionersare : --

25 equivalent;and then a second section,which was scon after ;

; / /
Acme Reporting Compcny '
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I
i the formation of the iRC,which carried over that all .

, .

2 co=missioners are equivalent which says that the chair =an I
3
| 0

is the chief operating officer,, gut in making that sec. tion,3
,

they did not eliminate the first section,,and so you have4 .

'
i

5 these two sections, one of which says all are equivalent {#
YO i

6 . all major actions and the other says the chairman is the '

. 6
: chief officer. One .cn: the other would be a lot clearer and i

|.. .

~

3 both together mean it is ambiguous.

9 Q Is the chairman of the NRC in fact the chief

to operating officer?
_

11 A What do you mean by that?

13 Q In terms of how he functions from day to day in

13 your observation?

14 A He can't be, the law does not -- because of that

15 difference, the law does not permit him to be.

16 Q The difference between --

1; A With the section that says on all major actions

13| of the Commission, including the hiring and firing of =ajor i
I
i

19 ! officers, that it is a collegial decision and he is not the
,

i
e

i

'20 chief operating officer. :f you, for example, then compare
|

21! his authorities with those of say Charlie Curtis, the head '

i i
, i

I
t: of FIRC, Federal Energy Regulatory Co= mission, who has very !

;

23 clearly the authority to make these kinds of decisions. ;I

! i

24 ! Q The chairman of the NRC does not? i _,
I 1

i |l 3- A Nc. i '

'
i
|
l

Acme Rep rting Compcny
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1 Q Is the chairman of the NRC or was the chairman of

2 the NRC, prior to the TMI-2 accident actively involved in the |
1

|
3 daily operation of the NRC?

|
1

4 A I would guess for an accurate answer of that, you

5 would really have to ask him.
,

1

6 Q I want your observations.

7 A My opinion was that to the extent he could in this
. -

3 atmosphere where there are -- the five ccmmissioners are

9 very concerned with their individual rights under the law

10 and to the extent he could, he was attempting to, yes.
I

11 Q *de was attempting to be involved in daily

12 operations. Wat it your observation he was succeeding in

13 that regard?

14 A To the extent possible under this confused

15 ranagement structure, yes.
,

16 Q How would you characterize the relationship

17| between the staff of the NRC and the Commission itself?

18 Is it a close working rels'ionship?

19 A Now again, I will have to answer that based upon

_1 | what is relatively limited experience. I don't really view

|
'he post-3-Mile Island as necessarily 7. valid set of data"

I
i

ri because that is such -- there have been so many stresses,
l
I

03; strains and differences but based upon the previous eight :
- ,

i !
24 nonths, I would say no. i

:
; -:

2 Q There is not a close relationship between che ,

t

':

Acme Reporting Company :
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1 staff and the Cc= mission? I
e,

'
;

2 A I would say there really -- again, it is a short '

\3 term perspective because after all, you can -- I think you

4 could get a much better understanding f:cm Dick Kennedy or
VA G ,|id1 jr 4

5 Ctek"Gnenski who have been here from the beginning, Hen =F Is ,' .

6 who has also been on the staff for a longer period of time.
,

7 My perspective in the shorter period of time was
- . -

3 that there really seemed to be a number of reasons and a

9 number of separations, the physical one being the most

to obvious and that is with almost all of the staff ten miles
.

11 away or put it more realistically, between half an hour and

12 an hour away.

13 Q In Bethesda?

14 A In Bethesda, Rcckville, Silver Spring. They have

I15 i a number of offices where they are scattered around. So

16 , they are separated from us by a substantial time between us.
I

17 There is also the difficulty, as I mentioned, with five
1

1

IIS i ecmmissioners and the office directors. I
i

fI
i

19| It is, I think, difficult f 0r rhem -- I've tried !
! !'

i

00| many times to think if I were an office director, how would
|

21|! lI try to relate, having ,five somewhat equivalent bosses =akes t
: I
I

5 it very difficult to decide how do you interact with them and,;

! i

5 I *Mak it is more er less easy to decide not to and that
a

24 probably is another reascn.
,'
. __
,

25 I think ancther reason, liRC as a whola, this is
I

| Acme Reporting Company
.

|
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t perhaps typical of regulatory commissions but I'm not sure.
;

2 but in the case of the NRC, it does not have the kind of

3 . integrated overall program plan guidance that I think would
i

4 he essential to get a stronger link between the Commission 4,
Y_

3 and the staff which would be a kind of plan or document

6 which would have the Commission saying here are the major

7 approaches we believe the staff should be following, the
.

.
.

3 major philosophies, guidelines expected to be folicwed,

9 major goals we expect to rJhieve, that kind of guidance.

to The staff has a clear framework in which to work

11 and I think,ycu can get a better link. But for a variety of

it , reasons, it really seemed to me that it was -- there was a

|
13 very poor working relationship between the' Commission and

14 the staff.- .
- - - ~

-

15| Q As a result of the poor working relationship, was

is it true that prior to the 3-Mile Island accident, the NRC

1: Ccmmission had very little involvement with the actual work

13 , of plant licensing?
!,

19 ! A When you say the work of plant licensing --
i

00| Q I =ean the actual process, submission of the
,
';

21 preliminary safety analysis report, the review of that

2 | report, the preparation of a safety evaluation rescrt by |
;

i I
lI3 , the NRC, scheduling of hearings for obtaining a construction ;

I

i
'

24 | persi:, the actual conduct of the hearings, the review of '
i

-.
--

23 , the various issues raised at those hearings?

Acme Reporting Company
: c . ......
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1 A There are two aspects of that I think. One aspect

2 is that a number of the items you =entioned are those of a

3 party in a set of hearings. The staff and its role as one

4 of the parties and the licensing board hearing. In that

5 sense, you have a group who are a party to a case at which

6 one at some stage will ecme to us and we will serve as a

; review board, an adjudicatory body on it.

3 There are a series of items on a specific

9 licensing case that it is my understanding the way the

to process works, and I believe it is the way the law requires,

11 that we are precluded from being involved with the staff on

t2 that because they have new become a party.

13 Q And it is recognized at seme point the case may

14 ccme to the ccmmission in an adjudicatory sense?

15 A Yes, it will, because the license gces to the

w appeals beard and the appeals board -- it goes to us

t; autcmatically. To that extenn, there is a required

is exclusion. To the extent that involvement in the specifics

19 , of the guidelines and the generic policy aspects, I think

a there was an involvement.
:

I I know prior to the time I came, Harold Centen had21

i

r done a review of the licensing process at the Cc= mission's

|
'3 ; directions and had =ade recc==endations to the Cc= mission fert

| |
-

'

24 > a series of changes in the licensing precess and t.te
i
)
- ,.

25 Cc= mission endorsed a nu=ber of these and told him te go ! --
| I

;
I

, I

| ; Acme Reporting Company
,

3:2! 5214449

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _____ _ __ _



-

-

14

dp

1 off and do it. So in that generic sense, there had been an

2 involvement in the licensing process.

3 Q In that particular regard?

4 A In that particular regard. One of the issues, as

5 I recall, that we were spending a fair amount of time

s debating in the fall were reports, preliminary reports on

the siting task forces which were again addressing the-

-
...

-

3 question of siting policy, generic issues with respect to

9 licensing.

10 We did have many meetings, lengthy meetings on
-

11 should we be recommending changes to the licensing process

12 and these went on up through February and early March, that

13 is Ccmmission meetings addressing, with Denton and Shapar
bec d'Y i Yj 7-) j

14 who was the avebe*+at agal director, addressing how does

15 the licensing process work, what changes might be useful to

16 he made in it to improve it.
I

t;I Q Were any specific reccmmendations made prior to
i

18 the 3-Mile Island accident, in connection with changing '

19 plant licensing? *

'
i

I
'

N A I don't recall us ever reaching a conclusion on j-
1
1

21 that. '

1

22| 0 All right. Do you recall any specific meeting in
1
I

c. which unresolved generic safety issues were addressed by the !

!

| 24 ! Ccamission?
,
'

!
~

25| A Yes, we had several meetings on that. There was |

!, | |
,

. \

| Acme Reporting Company !
'
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1 a list of 133 items that were unresolved issues and we had

2 -- I can't recall whether it was two or three days, many
,

3 hours each day going through item by item trying to

4 understand what the issue was, what was the status of the

5 review, ought it be a first priority or second priority item,

6 how much resources are to be allocated to it.

7 Q Was there any discussion within the NRC in that
.. .

3 regard as to whether or not the NRC should be continuing to

9 license plants while these generic safety issues were

10 outstanding? -

-

11 A I think Peter would probably be able to answer

12 that question.

13 Q Peter Bradford?

14 A Yes, I seem to recali that he raised the question

15 of were any of those issues of sufficiently serious

16 nagnitude as to require not having the plants continue

17 ; to be operated. The AC3S does address each time in its
i

13 i review that specific question, g.ven the unresolved questions '

|
i

19 ! partinent to that plant, are the staff's proposed solutions
I

XI| to them such as to allow that plant to be licensed.
* i

21j Q To the extent the ACRS dces raise those tvoes of !

| |
5 issues, who is responsible for obtaining an answer? l

3; A That is one of the problems that seemed to be -- ;

i
24 than was hocharing ne and -- the ACRS cc=es and briefs che :

| -,

I3 Cc= mission pericdically and after ene of those I sent a
i

i

Acme Reporting Company
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1 series of requests to the staff trying to find out what were

2 they actually doing with the ACRS responses. Because frcm

3 the ACRS, I was picking up the idea that they tended -- they

4- were beginning to feel that they put comments or criticisms

5 out and nothing ever happened to them, that it was a one-way

6 channel of communication.

7 Q You say you sent a memorandum to the staff
,

3 concerning that matter?

9 A As I recall, the particular set of questions I was

to asking as a test case to see what would happen was with
_

11 regard to Davis-Besse.

12 Q Davis-Besse ACRS questions?

13 A Yes.

14 Q Do you have a copy of that memorandum somewhere?

15 A I am sure we do.

16| Q Could we take a few minutes and see if we can't

17|| find that, could that he scmething you could locate? Why

13 don't we take a short break?
i

i

i 19 ' (Whersupon, a short break was taken.)
i

20 ' MR. KANE: 3ack on the record.
|

21f 3Y MR. KANE: j
!

'

l 22! O Mr. Ahearne, you have provided me with a pack of
l i

23! dccuments here relating to ACRS recc=mendaticas and NRC staf f ,
,

24 | response to those reccmmendations. Ycu specifi: ally directed
i_

f2 my attention to a =e=crandum dated Ncvember 3, 1973,
.

I

Acme Reporting Company !
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I a memorandum for the executive director for operations f:cm

2 you concerning NRC staff response to ACRS recommendations.

3 I see you specifically refer in Paragraph 1 to a

4 January 14, 1977 report to the ccmmission on the operation

5 of Davis-Besse Unit 1 in which the ACRS made nine specific

6 recccmendations and by the time of August 25, 1978 report,

7 action had recently begun on fod: and only preliminary work
. .

3 had been started on the other five.

9 Was your thought in writing this memorandum that

to that type of delay in responding to ACRS reccmmendations was

11 not acceptable in your view?

12 A Not acceptable implies I had already reached a

13 conclusion as to how the staff did respond. At this stage,

14 which was November, a few months after I had got here, I was

15 still trying to develop an understanding of what role did the
16 ACRS play and how did the staff interact with them.

17 It certainly seemed to me that that was a very
13 slow response to their questions. The ACRS obviously was

i

19! sufficiently concerned about it to raise it to us. I felt

M that the right thing for me to do was to see if I could not

21 find out frem the staff what their side of that was and
|

5| that's really the purpose of that. ;
i

1

23 0 I see that I also have here a memcrandum dated !
!

!

24 Cecember 20, 1973 for you through the executive dirtater !
i

i

' i _

25| for operations f Om Harold Centon. Was this me=crandum
| !

'

,

>
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i the response to your memorandum of November 3?

2 A Yes.

3 Q Rather than taking the time to go through what

4 appears to be a fairly lengthy document, I see it does

5 attach responses by the staff action on ACRS recommendations

6 on Davis-Besse U, nit 1 licensing. What did Harold Denton's

7 response amount to? Did he indicate ' re had been a timely
)

goth \/ \
~ '

3 response? /,

9 A Well, since I have not 1.a*ed at that

< respons^e '--
to Q Did you want to look at it -- sure.

_

11 A The impression I had was that they were slower

12 than I would have liked to response but they had addressed

13 a number of the issues. One cf the problems was tnat they

14 had not cycled back to the ACRS and told them what they were

15 doing in a couple of cases.

16 The ACRS had made their ccaments and the staff

1; was now taking many of them into account but had not gene -

i
i

..! hack to the ACRS and said -- had the meeting which would
)
,

19 ' have explained what they were doing.

20j Q I note that your memorandum of November 3, 1973
|

i |
21| is directed to the executive director of operations?

| ;
! i ;

=| A Correct.
c, ,

'

23 , Q Why did ycu send that to the executive director

i24 for operations? ;_

25j A Secause the executive director for cperations, in
'

; i

;
:
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i the structure, the law has applied for NRC, is the nominal

2 head of the major staff officers for allocation of staff

3 resources efforts.

4 Q I am curious -- I as interested that you used the

5 word " nominal head" because I have to depose Mr. Gossick who

6 is the executive director for operations and my 1:spression is

7 that he does not beccme very heavily involved in the

3 technical aspects of the licensing process, is that correct?

3 A I believe that is absolutely correct. Cn the

to other hand, on occasions when I have gone directly to the
_

11 office directors, Mr. Gossick has pointed out to me that

12 that is really going around him and I should be going

13 through him and that's another part of the confusing

14 organizational structure of the NRC.

15 Q I am curious about that. I spent scme time last

16 night reading a transcript of a speech you gave on June 24,

17 1979 to the National Energy Resources Organization and I did

13 want to ask you about one portion of it. At one point, you

19 1 cited a staff study done hy the Joint Ccemittee for Atemic

'7 . Energy in 1976 where the statement appeared in that study-

21 that the chairman of the Commission would not appear to have

the time to admi:.ister the Ccmmissien on a daily basis, even

3| if he did, he is much too removed and isolated f cm the fay
|

D to day problems by layer upon layer of management in the i
_

3 organi:ational structure.

|
t ,
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1 The executive director for cperations could not

2 perform as an effective manager of the Commissien's of ficers

3 because the major officers can bypass him and go directly to

4 the Ccmmission. No one is in a position to manage

5 effectively the Commission's organi:ation and no one is

6 so doing.

7 Then the transcript reficcts you making the

a statement, in 1976, I don't think it has changed. Is that

9 true that it has not changed?

10 A That I said that, yes, and it is my opinion, yes.
_

11 Q That would suggest the executive director for

12 operations is really bypassed quite frequently by office

13 heads?

14 A There is another portion of the statute which

15 requires or gives the responsibility to the office directors

is to report directly to the Ccemission. This had gotten to the

17 point where the office directors, I believe prior to a year

is and a half ago or so, they were at the stage where they were

19 really treating the executive director as another member of

M the Commission staff, like the general counsel or public
1
1 '

21 ! affairs office or congressional affairs and he was another
I
.

Oj staff officer and they were operating independently of any
!,

23| ccordination by the I:0, going to the Ccemission. I

i

04 | There was one fairly majcr episede with respect to
, ,

i I _
3; classified briefings where the I o was not involved and led

|
, .
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i to a number of other pr blems. I believe as a result of

2 many of those there then ended up being a legislative

3 provision put in the law which required them to at least

4 keep the ECO informed when they were going to the Commission.

5 In addition to this issue of five commissioners

6 and the office directors, there is to me an ill-defined

7 individual in the middle, the executive director and what
. -

'
S his relationshin is to the office directors is not very well

* /
9 defined. What his relationshin to the commissioners,i_ not-

.

to really very well defined. From an organizational
_

11 standpoint,.I think it.is a mess.

12 Q You did say your impression from receiving this

13 memorandum of December 20, 1973 from Fir. Centon was that the

14 ACRS cc=ments or questions were being followed up,on,

is although not quite as rapidly as you might have preferred.

16 I see you have also provided me with another memorandum frem
b

1; Ken Pe rson dated December 27, 1973 which com=ents that
/

|
.

13 Earold Centon's memorandum of December 20 had responded to !
t

19 ycur prior memorandum.
i

'

.7 | It also states that by way of further background,
i

21| you might be interested in a study of this general subject,

j an CPE-led task force perfor=ed for the Commission last year| 22 !

l

,

23! and it encloses a copy of a study entitled, " Follow-Up on
i i i

I

24 i ACRS Letters, Office of Policy Evaluation, November 1977'.
__i

!

25 , Was it your understanding that this study by che
4
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i Office of Policy Evaluation constituted an official policy

2 by the NRC in connection with following up on ACRS comments?

3 A Without an endorsement as a najor -- as an NRC

4 position or Commission position, no, I didn't. I viewed it

5 -- as it says, the Ccm ission asked for a paper to examine

6 what was the follow-up.

; O I notice also that included in this packet is a
.

_
.

3 letter dated April 20, 1973 frcm Mr. Gossick, Executive

9 Director for Operations and a nu=ber of other individuals

to frem Samuel J. Chilk, Secretary to the Comission. The
-

11 subject is implementation of recccmendations on follow-up

12 on ACRS letters and it reflects that NRR is requested to

13 proceed with implementation of the recc=mendations dealing

14 with NRC staff practices and specifically pages acman
i

15 numerals small v and small vi.

|

16| I did take a icok on page V and it does have a
{

I
|1; I number cf reccmmendations for NRC folicw-up on ACRS comments.

18 If I might look at page V for just a sc=ent, there was one

19 reference I wanted to ask you about. Lcoking at page Rcman

20 Numeral V under possible NRC staff practice improvements,
i
'

i

21| there is a ecmment, " Developing improved system for '

i ?

22j documenting follow-up on ACRS advice cencerning operating
|

| t

23| plants".
.

i

24 ' Was ic your observation that thac type of system _|
t |

< 1
s *

1

25 ; was being imple=ented by Mr. Centen's office within the NRC? |

Acme Reporting Company |
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i A I can't recall really seeing that.

2 Q The reason I ask these questions is as you may be

1

3 aware, there has been a good deal of testimony and documents

4 already uncovered during the course of this investigation

5 concerning the Pebble Springs licensing and specifically

6 concerning a question which was prepared by Jesse Eberschl

7 of the ACRS based upon concerns raised by Carl Michaelson in
- ..

-

3 a report he provided to Mr. Eberschl, specifically Question

9 No. 6 in the Pebble Springs licensing process propounded by

10 the ACRS and prepared by Mr. Eberschi concerned what the

11 applicant p cposed to do with regard to an operator's possible

12 reliance on an aberrant or misleading pressuri er level.

13 That portion was never answered by the applicant

14 although written responses were submitted and the question

is ccmes up, who is responsible for pursuing a response to an

16 ACRS question? In questioning Mr. Denten on this subject --

17 excuse me, Mr. Matson on this subject, he indicated that in

13 ' his view, the questions related to matters that went beyond

19 the specific requirements of the standard review plan, the

'M regulatory guide or the regulatory bcdy that the licensing-

21 process uses.

|

| 22! Therefore, unless specifically requested by the
Ii
i.

3 ACRS to folicw-up on a question of that nature, the NRC |

24 |- would not do so because this went beyond its formali:ed
:

,

3; regulatory requirements. Is that your understanding of
| |

! i

I !

- -
- _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ __
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'

I what responsibility of the NRC is with regard to ACRS

2 com=ents and questions?

3 A I don't have a very clear picture of the role of

4 the ACRS in its review process. I know that -- my

5 impression was that they asked a substantial a=ount of

6 questions of the applicants in crder for them to reach

7 their final conclusion, on which they then provided a formal
,

3 piece of advice to us by way of a letter saying that either

9 this was acceptable or was not acceptable or it was

10 acceptable given these changes being made or it was
,

11 acceptable provided that the following conditiens are

12 met.

13 As f ar as specific questions they might ask in

14 the process which were not answered, I would have assumed

15 that if they believed there were serious issue.s that they
is felt had to be followed up en, eney would then in that

17 letter formally tell us '"=t here is a series of questions

13 that were not answered and which we believe must be

19 I addressed.

20 Q Who should have the responsibility, where the |'

|
21 amelicant makes a written res=onse to an ACRS cuestion, who

,

I

| should have the responsibility for evaluating.the technical I
'

j,

i i

23| adequacy of that response? Should that be an NRC I

i <

?

24 rescensibility or ACES rescensibility? -

i i

25 ; A I would funda=entally say it is an ACRS '

!
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i responsibility and if they conclude in their staff that they

2 have, their professional members and their consultants, if

3 they do not have the professional talent available, they

4 could formally ask us to do that.

5 Q The recommendations again or the study you provided

6 us with, a follow-up on ACRS letters prepared by the Office

; of Policy Evaluatien, again on Roman Numeral y, that page,
-

--
-

3 is refers to possible NRC staff practice inprovements,

9 including establishing priority for generic resolution of

10 ACRS identified generic issues that is consistent with
-

11 schedules for construction permits and operating licenses

10 for specific plants, etc.

13 That paragraph would suggest that it was the

14 thougat that the NRC should have some responsibility in

15 following up to resolve generic issues that would be raised

16 by the ACRS?
i

17I A That gets back to my point. On those issues that
|
;

4

13I che ACRS believes that we should take action, that they I
I '

;
i

19 would formally say so. My understanding of an ACRS identified
!
I

'M j generic issue is such a case, that they formally tell us..

i

21 ' Certainly in the time since I have been here, we have a

;

5- number of times received letters frem the ACRS following i
i

23! their meeting saying here are seme issues that should be

i i
|24! addressed. -|

i

25 Q see. Those have been followed up by the NRC

Acme Reporting Compcny
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1 then?

2 A We have then pushed into the staff to have that

3 done. Much of the ACRS involvement that I am more familiar
4 with is of course following 3-Mile Island in which case I

5 think that is probably an anomalous involvement of the staff

6 and the ACRS , there has bean a much closer working iterative
~

process, review of many steps.
-

. . .
-

3 I am not sure whether that is a method which the
9 staff and the ACRS have now concluded is one they want to

10 implement as a direct style or what. I know from listening
_

11 to ACRS members, =any do have a concern that there is --

12 which I think is a concern that consultants in any form of
13 life feel.

14 That they themselves don' t have the time to spend
15 to completely go through the whole issue. They examine an

is issue, raise seme cuestions and then provide that information

17 to the organi:ation for whom they are consulting. What the

13 organization does with it oft'i'es does not end up keeping
i19 the consultant abreast of what the work has been and that !

'M is a failing I have seen in many other places.-

|
21 , Q It is my understanding the ACRS =eets only three

!

E I days a =enth, is that right?
,

t
3 A When you say a for=al =eeting, ACRS =a "ers have. ,

! '
24 sub meeninge. There is a large hedy cf professicnal staff [-;

t
i25 who work for the Acas and of course, there are also j;

i :
,
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t consultants which they hire, like Carl Michaelson who do a
'

2 lot of the staff work and staff preparation. I think the

3 formal meetings are not very frequent.

4 Q It is at formal meetings that the ACRS has a body

5 would formulate questions to be propounded in a licensing

g procedure, isn't that right?

A That I am not sure of. I don't know if that is-

-
-.

-

3 when they would propound the questions or whether they would

3 vote on the questions or present the questions. I would

,o expect that the experts in a given field would be relied

11 on to have thought of most of the important questions asked

12 outside of any meeting.

13 | Q ACRS is composed of 15 members I believe, is that

t4 right?

15 A I don't know the exact number,

16 Q In any event, it is more than the number of NRC

t- cormissioners?

13 A Ch, yes.
I

i

19| Q So your comments before about the collegial
i

!
l

3| problems in regulating through the kind of body you have
! i

21 ' with the NRC commissioners would be probably even nore the |

2 case with regard to ACRS, wouldn't it?
'

.

23 A I'm not stre. The reason I hesitata in answering !

I
!

24 that question, I have been a = ember or participated in a
__,

I
! number of task forces and worked on science adv sory =carcs.

.
,

25
'

i

4
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1 The understanding a member has when they go on

2 that board to a large extent deternines their willingness
3 to work towards a collegial solution and what they think is
4 an appropriate collegial position. I am not sure, never

5 having been an ACRS member. I don't know what level of

6 difficulty the chairman of the ACRS has in getting to a
7 collegial position.

- -

3 It also, I think, depends on how unusual the issue

9 is. I would suspect on many of the licensing applications
10 they have reviewed, many of the issues they address are ones

_

11 that are familiar to most of the members. On the other hand,

12 I notice in the 3-Mile Island situation where there were many
13 new, or at least new issues being raised or issues being
14 raised in ways that they apparently had not really addressed
15 before, there were several cases where I detected the sense

16 that the ACRS itself as a body was not able to reach a

17 position -- and in a number of cases we would get in the
13 hearings we held, Max Carbon, the current chairman saying
19 that the ACRS as a group had not yet reached a position on
'N this.-

21 He was willing to offer his personal opinion and i
| t

22 I 8

. !
other members could offe- "~a4 s , but the group itself had |

:

23 ) i
| not reached one. I don't knew if that is representative of :

i .

I
1 '

24| a scientific group trying to be very balanced before reaching ;
i

__

3 a conclusion or the difficulty in getting a collegial pcsicio .

!
i
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1 Q Is my understanding correct that most of the

2 members of the ACRS are heavily committed elsewhere in terms

3 of full-time employ =ent? Either on an academic basis -- for
4 example, Carl Michaelson is with TVA and he is a consultant.

5 A Certainly, many are. There are a nu=ber who are
6 retired. That does not necessarily mean that they are not
7 heavily committed on a consultant basis elsewhere. It is

-
. -

8 clear that they are part-time members and that's what the

9 ACRS is, a typical scientific advisory board of people
to chosen for their ability and knowledge in a particular area

_

11 with the concept that because of their expert status on that,
12 that by spending a relatively short period of time, they can
13 address issues and give expert opinion. They then have a

14 reasonable si:e staff to dig into staff papers and that kind

15 of material for them.
16 Q To the extent you would want to place responsibilit4
l~ for following up on questions posed to an applicant during a

113 , license process, would someone or scme office which has
!
i

19 |' continuing ongoing daily responsibility in that area, you
I

M would not place that with the ACRS, would you? I
!

21 | A It depends upon the question. When you are sitting,
22 . down with scmeone and asking him about how this machine of !

;

| !
| ,

,

t
1 3 his works or what he has thought about it, you may very well

24 | ask him every question you can pcssibly think about than i

i

_

25 ' might be germane to the operating of that machine.,

t

|
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'

Sc=e of the questions may he have you done this f
i

. ', 5
2 kind of an analysis, have you thought of what would happen
3 if this happened? Scme of the questions may be to attengt

4 to address how deep is the technical talent of the licensee.

5 Scme may be to address how nuch thought have they given to

6 off-normal behavior.
.

7 This is just a guess because I have not gone
. .

S through the list of the kinds of questions but I would

3 guess there are several categories of questions, some of

to which the questioner is vitally interested in the answer
.

11 and believes it is critical and crucial and if it is not
12 answered, it must be folicwed up.

13 Scme of which are ones that are of a type and

14 there are categories of questions. Although scme might

15 not be answered, others are, and it would be nice to have

16 them all but the body of them being answered satisifies the

1 questioner.

118 I really expected the AC2S, if they had felt '

f
,

19| there were significant issues unresolved and cannet be
, i

i

i
| |

20 resolved by them and their pecple to then tell us fernally, ; 1-

t

21 i
fhere is a list.'

! l
1

, ;

11 ' Q Cn the specific case of the Pebble Scrings
|

. ,

t
*

Ii
23 situation, : gather the explanation that has been provided

|

i

|
24 to us for why the questien was not felicwed up en is --

i

25 ' indicative of the loose crganization within ACRS. According |

' ' 'Acme Reporting Company
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i to Mr. Eberschl, he had health and f amily problems at about

2 the time the answers were submitted by the applicant and

3 therefore he was not very active in ACRS workings at that
4 time to follow-up himself.

5 As he explains it to us, the ACRS is a situation

6 where if a particular member has particular interests and

7 he writes questions, that's fine, but if he is not there to
.- -

3 follow-up on it, it probably won't be followed up by anyone
9 else within the ACRS. The point is it was not followed up

to within the NRC either as far as we can tell.
-.

11 A My answer is that unless the ACES had identified

12 some questions they wanted followed up by us, I would not

13 expect us to do that.

14 Q Even though at laast one of the questions was not

is responded to in any fashion at all, any portion of it. You

116 would not expect the NRC to follow-up on it?

17 A Unless the ACRS said that the questions we asked

is ' are ones that must ae followed up on.

19 Q Would the ACRS nor= ally pose questions that did i

I
:'M not need following up on to get some kind of response?. '

01 A would not be surprised, just based upon ;

22 experience with many scientific advisory bodies that there '

,

i ;

23 I would be many questions that are not crucial or are non even '

I
t

24 | critical. If =an is interested in an area, he may ask =any __

t

25 questions.
;

i :
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t The answer that you give from the way the ACRS
,

2 interpretation -- the flavor I got frem what you said was

3 they tended to view it as personal interest on that

4 individall's part which is not an uncommon =cde for an

5 advisory group to view questions of an individual.

6 0 I guess it was an unfortunate circumstance in

7 that the questions related to Carl Michaelson's concerns
- -

3 and with post-TMI hindsight, it is obvicus that those

9 concerns were of scme significance. In any event, I take

10 it your point would be that to the extent that an ACRS

11 question is posed to an applicant and the ACRS does not

it indicate to the NRC that it regards this question as crucial

13 and must be answered and follcwed up on to have properly

14 evaluate the licensing process, unless that kind of caveat

15 is put on the question, the NRC would not take it on itself

tg to follow-up on the question?
i

t; A Slightly different. I think unless the ACRS

in

13 ,: for= ally says here are some questions we believe should be
,

!
.

|
'

19 followed up, I would not place it on the crucial, critical,

20 must and all of that. I would view it the ACRS responsibil-

2 ity to tell us, here are questions that have not been
;

e, answered. '

l,

I
,

t i

03i Q After they submitted the previcus questions and '
|

l

! i

24 | the answers have come back?
I -,

3 A An alternative fern that I don't think they have l
,

,
,

I ,

'
;,

|.
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t proposed is to have us monitor all of their questions. If

2l they are not answered automatically, pursue them.

3 Q It's interesting because once again, this

4 memorandum that I made reference to before, this OPE study
i

5' does talk about developing an improved systen for documenting

s follow-up on ACRS advice for operating plants. It refers to

advice and not questions but it appears to reflect some-

- -

3 perception that there must be a better system within the

'IRC on following up to ACRS contributions to the licensing9

to process.
_

11 A That's right and my impression is that the

12 concern there was -- and certainly in talking to Steve

13 Lard and other = embers at the time that led me to write
,

14 that, it was that when they provided formal advice, a

15 written document of some kind, there was an inadequate

is follow-up.

t- O When you say inadequate fol10w-up, what do you,

13 mean, they were simply put into the file and nothing being
|done?

19|
'

i !m; A This is now many =onths ago and my impression as !

I I
21 best I can recall was that their cencern was that either '

;
'

r| they were never told what happened or else nothing was ! !

i
,

;
*

1.
. *

\m, happening. They were not necessarily sure nothing was >

:3' happening but they were certainly never told anyt?tng was i __
1

.

3 happening.
l

, 1

|
|
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1 Q The idea behind the system for follow-up was to

2 report back to the ACRS to let them know their concerns were

3 being addressed in some. fashion?
,

8da t i
a4 A I'm not sure what the OPE -- George Sagge is still '

(

5 here who wrote that report.

6 MR. KANE: Let's have these documents marked as

7 exhibits to the deposition. I don't want to disturb the
- -

3 integrity of you;- files but I would like to get copies of
9 these as exhibits.

10 THE WITNESS: Absolutely.
.

11 3Y MR. KANE:

12 Q Would there be any problem marking these?

13 A No, as long as 1 can keep copies of chem.

14 Q We will make copies of them and have them

15 provided to you.

16 MR. CHOPKO: Would you prefer to have us make

1; copies and send them to you?
.

La MR. KANE: Yes, but we can mark them now for

19 purposes of identification.

00| THE WITNESS: As long as you don't take chem away.

21 MR. KANE: Let's have marked as Exhibit i to the
i

l22 ; deposition che memorandum of November 3, 1979 from Mr.
I

23| Ahearne to the Executive Director of Operations concerning !
' '

-

04 I NRC staff cestonse to ACRS cecommendations. '

; 4
-

!
. 3, '

|
,

| j Acme Reporting Company ,
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1 (Whereupon, the document referred

2 to was marked Ahearne Deposition

3 Exhibit No.1 for identification. )
4 MR. KANE: As Exhibit 2 to the deposition, we

5 will have marked the letter of December 20, 1973 -- the

6 memorandum of December 20, 1978 for Commissioner Ahearne

through the Executive Director of Operations frcm Harold-

- -

3 Denton which attaches to it the staff action on ACRS

9 reccomendations of January 14, 1977 concerning Davis-Besse

to Unit No. 1.
_

11 (Whereupon, the dccument referred

12 to was marked Ahearne Deposition

13 Exhibit No. 2 for identification.)
14 MR. CHOPKO: We will stipulate that it's Exhibit 2

15 without the handwritten ccmments, since they are not the

is ccmmissioner's. Ctherwise, we will object.

t- MR. KANE: I'm glad you brought it up, I did not

tg notice that.

19 Mr. Ahearne, I notice on Page 3 of this document

m we have marked as Exhibit 2, there is scme handwriting in
i

21 pencil at the lower right-hand corner. :s that your
.

I

3| handwriting?
I

I

3' "HE W:7 NESS: No.
I
!

i

i3 3Y MR. KANE: ',
--

!
l !

| 3| Q Do you knew whose handwriting it is? i

i

!
'

.

I 8
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t A I think it is my assistant's.

2 Q What is your assistant's name?

3 A Harding.

4 Q His first name?

5 A Her, Vicki.

s Q Vicki Harding. This seems to be a comment she

has written in pencil here.-

._ .

3 MR. CHOPKO: I would like it not read into the

9 record.
.

10 MR. KANE: I want to ask him what she means by
_

ti this. Let's go off the record for a =oment.
!

12 (Discussion off the record.) I

13 MR. KANE: Back on the record.

14 SY MR. KANE:

15 Q Mr. Ahearne, at your counsel's response, request,

is I will not make reference to this little note written on
t- Page 3. We would want it included, however, in our copy j

i
ts of this exhibit in case we want to make reference to it

19 , later on. i

:

Im Let me just ask you whether or not it has been
!,

21 your experience that the response of the staff to ACRS |

.

m questions is often overly documented and excessive in -

!

3_ length?
i t
i

24 A : wouid say in general, find that the staff
'

__

25 , tends to respond to almost any question with excessive
f

!

Acme Reporting Company -

c -,.nw



_

_

w
i

-|

37

dp

1 length and has a tendency, which is not unco ==on of

2 engineers, to stay away from terseness,
i

3 Q Co you think that is simply a situation that is !

4 a function of the engineering nature of the Nuclear Heactor

5 Regulation office? '

5 A Yes -- of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. I

7 don't think it is solely restricted to NRR.
- -

3 Q I am interested in that at page 6 of the '

9 attachment to the document marked as Exhibit No. 6, there

10 is an ACRS comment relating to instrumentation to follow

11 the course of an accident. The committee'-- I take it was
10 a cc=mittee of the ACRS recommends that prior to commercial

13 power operation of Davis-Besse Unit No. 1, additional means

14 of evaluating the cause -- I take it the word should be

15 course -- no, it is cause, that cause and likely course

of various accidents including those of low probabilityle

17 , should be at hand in order to provide improved bases for
f

i
13 I timely provisions of possible off-site emergency =easures.
19 The ccmmittee wishes to be kept infor=ed.

20 The status of the response refers to the

21;| implementation of Regulatory Guide 1.97 and concludes by
1
;

20j saying that at scme time as a decision is made regarding
!

20| implementation of that guide at operating plants, we will I
i
t

.

'

24 | implement that on Cavis-Besse 2 i

| i

25j :s it your understanding that insnrumentation to f
I

! Acme Reporting Company |
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1 adequately follow the course of an accident was installed at

2 Davis-Besse l?

3 A My ingression is that we don't have instrumentation

4 to adequately follow the course of an accident in most plants.

5 Q Why is that?

6 A I think as you have read my speech, you understand

7 sy philosophy of why that is.
- -

3 Q I am trying to recall, I read your speech fairly

9 late last night.

to A I believe there is an overriding philosophy that
_

11 has imbued all elements of the nuclear community that

12 accidents can't happen.

13 Q You feel that has permeated the regulatory

14 philosophy of the NRC?

15 A I feel it has permeated the regulatory philosophy

is of the NRC, the Congress, the nuclear industry, the utilitiesd
I

1; O What is your feeling or understanding as to why
13 that has occurred? After all, the function of the NRC is 1

I
I

19 safety and therefore the NRC should be thinking about

M accidents, right?
!
:

21 A *Ies, I believe that is certainly so, although I i

lI

r think fundamentally they shculd be thinking about hcw to
i - i

23| prevent accidents. I would imagine that a fundamental !

!

24 | purpose of a safety organi:atica is not necessarily to _|
l

1 |
e

i I3 concentrate on responding to the accidenu but rather to
,

.

i

k
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i prevent the accident.

2 As a secondary, it ought to be able to respond to

3 the accident. I think that over the many years the pecple
4 who have spent their lives in designing, building, operating,
5 regulating reactors gradually believed they had built them
G to such a level of safety that accidents really could not

~ happen.
- -

3 If you look at it from that point of view, then

9 you can begin -- at least I found I could begin to
10 understand a number of things. For example, why aren't

_

11 there instruments available to handle accident level
i12 releases.

13 The instruments available in general are ones
14 that treat and can handle releases around the normal i

*

I

15 operating level, and so alert the operators if they are
|

16 approaching the limits of operation, technical specifications
17 so they can bring a plant down to fix ninor leaks.

I
18 Those kinds of instrumentations are there. Large- |i

I
!

19| scale accident releases, small in respect to the si:e that ;
i

i

T| sight come from a =ajor accident, say where you have a split ji

21 in containment and a large a=ount of radiacien spilling out
.

i :
O I but large in the extent of the kind released at 3-Mile Island.*

!
i

23j swamped the instruments , they went off scale and there were '

it

| 24 no instruments to handle that level. Why is that?
'

_
;

| 25 ! I think the reascn is that the whole system really
! i
|

Acme Reporting Compcny,
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1 believed accidents couldn't happen. Same reason for, I rhink,

2 the lack of a device to measure the water level in a reactor

3 vessel. If you are absolutely convinced that accident won't

4 happen, then having something in there to measure what is the

5 water level as the water drops belcw the core, you would not

6 consider it as being something essential and on the other

; hand if you have the philosophy that accidents can happen,
- .

s then you would concentrate on those kinds of things.

9 Q Is it your observation also that the concept

to within the NRC has been that certain accidents can happen
_

11 but they will involve single failures that will be designed

12 against and that has been the approach within the licensing

t3 process?

14 A Certainly the single failure approach seams to be

15 the dominant approach. But I am trying to draw sweeping

16 conclusions based upon limited experience. That is why it

t; is more a belief that I have, a feeling as I went through
i

i !

ts those eight months prior and the five =enths since trying
i

19 to understand things. I do believe that there was over many !
|

20 years built up this. major weakness in the system.

21 , . Q What is your understanding for the justification

rf of single failure type of analysis?
I

.

23| A That,that was the conclusion that the pecple who ,'
; / '

i

24 : analy:ed cause and effect concluded that they could design
'
.

I3> to such an extent with a low probability of a =ultiple ii

i

1

| Acme Reporting Company
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1 failure that the single failure analysis would p cvide that

n&lhEO l
2 level of protection that was pr tifed;

3 0 War there a recognition in evolving this concept

4 and applying it in the licensing process that if you did not

5 contemplate single failure analysis, then the degree of

6 analysis was potentially infinite in scope? What I mean

7 by that is obviously if you come off the single failure idea
-

-.
-

a and go to multiple failures, how many multiple failures are

9 you going to deal with? It could obviously go on forever.

10 A I am sure there is a consideration of that. As I

11 recall, either the discussions or the reading -- we went

12 through a Lewis review of Wash 1400 and there were =any

13 meetings on Wash 1400 and discussions on it and meetings

14 with Hal Lewis and his group and as I recall some of the

15 discussions addressed that particular issue.

16 The general position seemed to be of all the

17 technical people, including Hal Lewis' group for the most

is , part, that adequately addressing single failures did provide

19 the level of protection but there had to be a greater

00 consideration of common cause which leads to multiple --

21 Lewis' point was that a cecmon cause failure were not

22 adequately addressed, for example, an earthquake which

23 ; takes.out many things at onc? or a =ajor fire which takes
,!
4

|
24 i out many things at once. Onat's not quite the multiple you

, _

l

05 ; are acdressing, it's a different type of =ulriple,
,

i
)

! '
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1 Q Right, -- and there is -- the multiple, as I

2 understand TMI-2 accident, it would fall more under the

3 category of a multiple failure accident rather than a conson

4 cause failure accident. What I am thinking of specifically -

5 A It certainly would not be a common cause, that's

6 correct.

7 Q What I'm thinking about is the aberrant
- . .

8 pressuriser level followed up by a unit error interrupting

9 the flow of the injection. We have a design failure followed

to up by a human failure. Obviously in light of the TMI-2
_

11 accident, the single failure analysis needs some i= prove =ent.

12 What I mn fascinated with is the cuestion of.where

13 you draw the line? If you are now going to go to multiple

14 failure analysis of scme kind, where do you stop that

15 progression? I believe Mr. Eisenhutt once suggested to

18 me, for example, you could carry it out to the point of

17 saying feed water for the plant is safety related matter

18 and you have a dam up. river which provides the water and j
4 i

19| are we new going to make the dam safety related 4- '=-s !

t i

!
20f or tne analysis MRC gives to these matters? Where do you

i
'

21| draw the line ence you ccme off single failure analysis? |
|

.* i

-| A May I address that in a slightly broader context? ; ;

i.
1

-3,
d As you pointed out, TMI ccmes under the situation where you !4

;

i *

2' ! have ecui= ment failure and human interaction. I am not ya-
:

25 | ready to use the word failure because that has many
,

!
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1 ccnnotations and I'm not sure I really understand in the

2 context of what the operators did but certainly there was
1

3 a lot of hunan interaction which in seme cases undoubtedly

4 led to exacerbation of the accident. |

l

I

5 As Lewis had pointed out in his review, one of

6 the major weaknesses we have in our understanding of

7 accidents is the human interaction. This then has -- I
- .

S think this is borne out as we reviewed 3-Mile Island. It's

9 not only a weakness in understanding of human interaction

to but a weakness in the consideration of how the operators
.

11 are to respond and how do you design equipment to help them

12 respond so that the human involvement side of it has not

13 been very well handled in the past.

14 That is one element that a lot greater effort

15 would have to be devoted to. That's not where you draw

16 the line point and I'm trying to point out that that is

17 an element that I think we are learning from 3-Mile Island.

13 It will take a lot more work before we fully understand
,

19 what has to be done to take that into consideration.
I I
I

i20 Where you draw the line, I don't know. Certainly i
!

is one of the questions that people like yourselves and |21| that
'

i
S our review have to try to address.

U' MR. KANI: To finish off the documents we have !
;

i24 . been marking as exhibits, let's have =arked as Ixhihit : o. 3j -:

I
,

2; a letter dated Iecember -- a =emorandum dated Ieca-"er 27, |,

i

.i
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1 1978fremKenPefersentoyou, the subject being NRC staff
4

response to ACRS recommendations.-

3 It encloses with it a me=orandum for Mr. Gossick

4 from Mr. Chilk dated April 20, 1973, the subj ect being

5 implementation of recommendations on follow-up on ACRS

i letters and a study we have been referring to entitled,

~

" Follow-Up on ACRS Letters" apparently prepared by the
:. .

3 office of Policy Evaluation and dated November 1977.

9 Let's have that marked collectively as Exhibit

to No. 3.
_

11 (Whereupon, tha documents referred

la |- to were =arked Ahearne Deposition

l'
Exhibit No. 3 for identification.)

*

14 MR. CHOPKO: To complete the record, at this point

15 we have a standing objection en inclusion of the handwritten

16 | comments in Exhibit No. 2 which may be resolved by talking
i

U|i to the originator of the notes. So when we provide you with i '

|

13| copies, we hope to provide you with an answer.
f

I
19 MR. KANE: So I can be clear, what is the

|'

t

objection? !
'Y-

i ;
Im

|
-'I MR. CECPK0: The objecnion is privilege. !

,.

I i! ~,

! MR. 7.7NE: Privilece? !
' -

| - ,

, ;
i'

.m"- i !

MR. CHCPK0: Yes, Mr. Ahearne's advisors, to '
<

:
i

1-1
4 # |

p cvide him with cc=ments freely. _l
; 1
,

$'
.

1 *
' MR. KANE: This was yotr legal assistance?

Acme Reporting Company ;'
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1
~

MR. CHOPKO: Yes.

2 MR. KANE: Ch, I see, there's scme question of

3 attorney-client privilege, all right, fine.

4 THE WITNESS: So we can take these?

5 MR. KANE: Yes, please, and you can =ake copies

6 and if you determine you have to exclude that, you can give
7 me a cover letter on that.

- -

3 MR. CEOPKO: That's right.

9 BY MR. KANE:

10 Q Mr. Ahearne, we have been talking about the
_

11 potential involvement of MRC Commission in plant licensing

12 woik of the staff. Before TMI-2, did the NRC Ocmmission

13 have much involvement in the analysis of safety problems

14 at existing and currently operating plants in the United

15 States?

16j A I'm sorry, would you repeat the question?

17 Q Let me rephrase it. Did the NRC Commission have.

,

!18 much involvement with the analysis of safety problems at I
t

19 : existing currently operating plants in the United States
'

i
I
!

M| orier to TMI-2?
i

~ t

!
21 i

! A Well, we did certainly spend a lot of time --
|

|
i

M! , when I say -- my answer is going to be based upon frem '

,
.

3 August 1973 up until TMI. I can't really address wha' '

,

24 they might have done prior to that ti=e.
__

25 Q Yes.

Acme Reporting Company-
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i A They might have done a great amount, very little,

2 I don't know. Given that, there is that window I am

3 addressing, we did spend a fair a=ount of time addressing

4 those unresolved issues, the generic issues, trying to

5 decide how sericus were they, which ones were truly safety

6 questions, which ones were significantly serious safety

7 questions that they ought to have a very high degree of
.

.
.

3 emphasis on the part of the staff in order to resolve them.

9 We also spent a reasonably large amount of time

to debating the question of the impact of earthquakes on
_

11 axisting operating plants as a result of the questions that

12 came up with regard to those five plants in particular.

13 That was a very direct safety question on operating" plants.

14 Q There were five plants on which there was an

15 earthquake question?

16 A Yes, which we ended up shutting down because of

L7 the question of doubt whether they were designed adequately

la to be safe under the possible earthquakes they might be

19 affected by. That also took a fair amount of time. Those ,

I
I

20 are two specific things that come to mind. ;

!

21 There were probably others, I can recall having |
rj meetings wich the staff, calling the staff up, that's =cre

I !
:

03 ' personal meetings and discussing such things as the base
!

i ! 1

| 24 clate eroblems nhe staff was find:ng. : --

:
,

25 C 'das there any discussion with you by any of the !
i

? -

| Acme Reporting Company i
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1 staff prior to TMI-2 about safety problems involving the
2 3&W fesign?

3 A The only really related ones would be -- that !

4 can recall was Jim cresswell. That was more Davis-Besse

5 than the S&W design that he was concerned about. I can't

6 recall 3&W design per se being raised as a safety issue

7 prior to 3-Hile Island.
. -

3 Q Let's ccme to Mr. Cresswell because he has

9 mentioned your name in the past and we have taken his

10 deposition and spent some time with him finding out what
_

11 his concerns were. If I understand Mr. Cresswell's testimony,
12 he contacted Cc=missioner Bradford about the middle of
13 February 1979. Did he contact you around that time as

14 well?

15 A I have a chronology.

16 Q Mr. Ahearne, you have handed =e a document of

17 some three pages which is handwritten pages and it is

IS entitled, "Cresswell Chronology" and it reflects that

19| about March ist, Cresswell contacts Ccemissioner Bradford
|

3I under open-door policy and expresses general concerns aboun

21 i safety at Davis-Besse. I take it he did not contact ycu at
,

i i

5| that time?
i

3 A No. !
i

I |i
! !24 Q Racher than working our way through this ! _.:
,

25 chronology, why don't you give ne ycur reccliection of
!

Acme Reporting Compcny
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I what cccurred a-4 you can refer to this as you need to?

2 A As I recall, the first that I knew of this was on

IgotamemofromHughThompson.t/,] f3 the 12th of March.

4 Commissioner Bradford's technical assistant. They briefly

5 described the fact that Cresswell contacted their office

6 and advised me that Cresswell would like to contact me and

7 he sent some material he had received frem Mr. Cresswell.
_ .

3 On the 13th of March, he called my office, talked

9 to my secretary and said he would like to meet with me. Mary

Ud stu-Mto Rose is indicated there as my secretary, Mrs. E=us =n,
_

11 informed him that Thompson had forwarded copies of the

12 material and a meeting would be arranged.

13 on the 14th of March, we got additional information

14 from Cresswell and I turned the material over to my technical

15 assistant for review and for my technical assistant to talk

16 with Mr. Thcmpson. On the 21st of March, Mr. Cresswell did

i
17 meet with myself, Mr. Bradford, Mr. Thempson and Mr. Sauter. '

18 I Q Did Mr. Cresswell indicate to you at that time or
i

19 prior to that time why he had chosen to speak to you and !
! i

!
'T Commissioner 3radford? i- (v. |

/21 ; A No, he did not indicate that and that was nce th'e
.

:

,'
.

,

3| question that I asked him. j i
i

!

23 Q Did Mr. Cresswell during this meeting exper in to

24 , you the attempts he had made to bring these matters that he -|:

t i
'

'3* was concerned accu to other pecple's attention within the i
!
,

,
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i NRC?

2 A He said he attempted to raise the questions

3 within his region. Obviously he.was taking, which was a

4 fairly significant step on his regard to go nany elements

5 above his normal line, ccming to us under the open-door '

s policy because he felt frustrated in being able to raise

7 those issues.
- -

...

3 0 Was it your impression he was justified in feeling

9 frustrated?

10 A Justification means that I at that time.would have
_

11 reached a conc?.usion as to the merits of the issue. Having

12 at that point only heard from Mr. Cresswell and receive the

13 documents he had given, I was not able to reach the

14 conclusion that he was justified. Cartainly it was obvious

15 that he felt frustrated.
.

16 Q Based on what you know today, was Mr. Cresswell !

!
,

17 justified in feeling frustrated and net being able to get |

18 | his concerns evaluated?

19 A Yes. t
,

I
I2| 0 Sased on what you know today, were Mr. Cresswell's
|
l21 concerns properly evaluated within the NRC prio to his i

22 coming to you and Commissioner Bradford?
I

I5; A : don't think so. i

!
.

'

24 Q Eave you icoked into that matter and made scme \_,
.

f

15 determination on that?
;
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1 A Well, I have asked -- we started pushing -- as a

2, result of Cresswell's request, Ccemissioner Bradford and I
|

3' started to examine what was the status of Davis-Besse and

4 what had been happening. ~ Since- 3-Mile Island, a number of

5 other people have becc=e aware of t. Nose problems and both

6 ycur people and our task force are addressing specifically

7 what did happen with that process.
,

i

3| I would think that a major examination has to be

9 made of that and I have confidence that our people are doing

to it and I assume you people are also. Here is an example of
_

11 an individual raising a sericus issue and the system unable

12 to respond adequately to it.

13 Q 3ased en what you know today, why were Mr.

14 Cresswell's concerns not properly evaluated within the NRC

15 beforc he got to your level? What's wrong?

16 A I have to reserve judgment on that until I see

17 the results. Cnce we started the task force, I really

13 concluded that I ought to let them reach those conclusions.
.

19 To adequately assess that, one not only has to talk to Mr.

7 Cresswell and see what Mr. Cresswell raised, one has to talk |
21 to -- I guess Streeter is the guy he works for and he has to

i

22 , talk to Kappler and understand what the process was. |
| !
i i

23; He has to talk to -- I think it's -- I was thinking?
'

!
|

24 of the fellow in I&I headquarters -- Norm Mosley who signed | __;

l '

S' oun the respense to the boards. One has to ::ack through

: Acme Reporting Company
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1 all of those steps to find out why people did what they did
2 and what did they do.

_

3 Q I am by no =eans certain that we have at any point
4 nailed down all the steps but I am familiar with some of the

5 steps. It is my understanding that a memorandum was sent to

a Mr. Mosley approximately January 19, 1979 requesting that

7 Mr. Cresswell's concerns he transmitted to the licensing
, ,

5 boards. In fact, the memorandum transmitting those concerns

9 did not materialice until the day of the TMI-2 accident,
10 March 2S, 1979.

_

11 I would like to ask you whether or not you
12 consider that a timely processing of a request for
13 transmission of safety concerns to a licensing hoard?

.

14 A No. ,

!

l
.

15 Q You do not consider that timely?
16 A No. |

)

17 Q What would you consider a timely processing of 1

18| those kinds of concerns?
l

19 I A I think a week would be a timely processing.
2) Q Why did that kind of d* lay occur here?

I

21 A That is obviously one of the thines I am ho ing | 1
i '
'

22 . these reviews will find out.
|

,

t

. -
.

I '

23j Q You are not aware of any reason at this time?
!

24 A No, because I am really relying upon the review
_

N to do the examination that has to be done and therefore :
i
,
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1 did not do it.

2 0 After Mr. Cresswell spoke to you en March 21st

3 and before the accident on March 23th, was any attempt made

4 to contact Mr. Cresswell's superiors and find out what the

5 problem was?

3 A In talking to Mr. Cresswell, he came to us on the

7 open-dcor policy, one of the grave -- certainly the , concerns
_

3 I had and you will be talking to Mr. Bradford so you can

9 check with his views, was not to jeopardize Mr. Cresswell.

10 He had come raising scme issues under the open-dcor policy

11 which has as its fundamental aspect that the person is not

12 going to be harmed by doing any of these things.

13 My impression at the time, and I can't recall

14 whether it was a direct request to him, my impression at

15 the ti=e was that he did not want to have surface the fact

is that he was involved in raising these issues. I knew we

17 , did spend some time to try to figure cut new how can we
i

|

13 ' address the issues he was raising without surfacing the

19 , fact that we were using information he raised to us. |
i

We came up with an approach which we thoughn !20

|

21{ wculd 4crk. We recognized that at some point it might ,

I I

2
i definitely have to be that Jim would have to surface. :

|
!

Ui Q Did you question him at all as to why he had not !
'

i l
2' | takan these concerns to others =cre senic: and =cre ;'

_

i i ,

( 03 , technically criented cersons within the :iRC such as Rccer | |
!

|'

| Acme Reporting Company
,

j
m.ne..... \



_

_

53

dp

1 Mattson or Harold Denton? I

2 A I think that would have been a challenge of the

3 open-door policy. I think that would really have been

4 saying to him, you have ccme to us, we don't want to talk

5 to you. He really wasn't coming to us in the line, he was
,

1
'

6 ccming under this particular policy which says an individual

7 has the right to go to anyone in the agency. Our conclusion
-

_.
-

3 is that it would be better for us to go and that is what led ;

1
1

9 us to ask Denton and Davis, what about Davis-Besse. !

l
to O You spoke to Mr. Denton and Mr. Davis about that? '

_

'l|' A Cn March 29th, I ended up sending a memo which |

12! Hugh Thompson wrote asking for a status report on Davis-

13 Besse.

14 Q I think we have that here.

15 MR. CECPKO: That was an exhibit to Denton.
f

16 i MR. KANE: I have here a me=orandum dated March 29,
!
I

17 i 1979 to Harold Centon and John Davis of I&E frem you, Mr.
I

13 | Ahearne, and the subject is status recort on Davis-Besse
|
1

19.| Unit 1 and it has a cover page which appears to be scme type
I

I

20j of routing slip. Let me ask you if that's the =emorandum |
i i

21! you just referred to? |
, ,

1

22 : THE WITNESS: Yes, with the attach =ent.

!M' MR. CHCPKO: And withoun the routing slip. ,

i

04| MR. KANE: And without the routing slip, okay. : _
:

| 25 , 3Y MR. KANE:
,

; ! -
'

l
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1 Q I see there is an attachment to this me=o.andum
i

2 which reflects your questions concerning Davis-Besse.

3 Cuestion No. 4 is, in view of the recent 3-Mile Island

4 accident, are there any plant systems related to the safe

5 operation of a plant that have experienced specific

6 difficulties? In particular, please provide me with

; the licensing staff's analysis of the September 24, 1977
. .

3 event and all major subsequent events that have occurred

9 at the plant.

to Was the reason you were focusing on this
_

11 September 24, 1977 event because of what Mr. Cresswell

12 had told you?

13 A This memo was result of the Cresswell =eeting.

14 The memo when Bradford and I met and Thompson and Sauter,

15 we tried to figure out how do we address these questions.

16 The conclusion we reached is that -- if we would -- we

1; would take the folicwing set of steps and this was on the

!

is 27th of March, Bradford, Thompson, Sauter and myself.

19 I would request a status report on Davis-Besse j

I
7 f cm NRR and ISE. As you can see, what I used was -- |.

!
!

I

21 , start out by saying the Oecember 3th me=o to me discussing :
! !
l :

the actions and that's the answer you already have as one {
'

,

i

03 of the exhibits. That was the answer to my questions on the

'
24 AC2S.

~ > -.

3' The questions : asked on the ACRS as a matter of

!
'
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1 coincidence happened to be on Davis-Besse. Since I already,

2 expressed an interest in Davis-Sesse, we concluded that I

3 could ask for this report on Davis-Besse and link it back

4 to the other. We were trying to find a way not to surface

5 Cresswell.

6 Then my technical assistant would go and ask Mr.

7 Thornberg, who is in I&E in charge of a special team that

8 goes out to essentially inspect inspectors, to go out and

9 inspect Davis-Besse to see what about the management of

to Davis-Eesse and before -- in order to do that, we concluded

11 -- we recognized there was going to have to be a significant

12 shifting of the schedule that these PAT teams were on and at

13 that stage, we concluded we would have to tell the other

14 commissioners that we were doing this because of the

15 Cresswell situation.

16 Q PAT members are --

17 A T is a team, what it is is a selected set of

18 senior inspectors and the theory is they would go out and

19 spend one week to two weeks reviewing a. licensee and the

T1 licensee's performance and our performance in inspecting-

|

21 :| them and provide sort of an inspector general type review
!

22 of that p ccess.

23
I

It was a new concept which apparently the :iRC had i

'

i

24 : approved sc=etime in '77 or '73 and the first inscections ;

i i _.

3 were going to be starting in the spring of this year. What
.

! i
:
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t we were going to be asking is, amongst those first

2 inspections, to put Davis-Besse in. We felt that was

3 another way that -- Mr. Cresswell's major concerns seemed

4 to be that the managers and operators at Davis-Besse really

5 were weak. We thought perhaps we could send that group in

6 to address that.

The status report on Davis-Besse was as a result-

. .

3 of Cresswell's concerns and that's why the attachment

9 addresses those specifically.

10 MR. KANE: Let's have this Cresswell chronology

ti handwritten document marked as Exhibit No. 4 to the

12 deposition and we will mark my copy of the March 29th

13 memorandum to Earold Denton f cm you that we have been

14 discussing plus this buck slip or transmittal -- as Exhibit

15 No. 5 to this deposition.

16 MR. CEOPKO: Why don't you pull the buck slip
i

t- off?

13 MR. ;WE: I'd rather keep it intact but let =e

1

19; ask you, this buck slip appears to be dated 4/1979, April !
l !
> i

20! 1979 frem you, Cc=missioner Thearne -- |
| !

21j THE WIT.ES5 - - " 2 this is identifying that it |

is frem =e and it's probably!\scmewhere dcwn '-a yk '%C0,.g .y. , ~ ( ' -
AMI

, d', j
'

, ,

22 ;
I

i ., !

1
>

23 , MR. :GE: All right, let's have it marked as !

: ,
i

l
i 24 ' No. 5.

I,t .-
t i

25 ' '
,

1

\
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1 (Whereupon, the documents referred

2 to were marked Ahearne Deposition

3 Exhibits No. 4 and 5 for

4 identification. )

5 SY MR. KANE:

6 O Mr. Ahearne, I also have here a memorandum dated

7 June 11, 1979 addressed to all of the commissioners including
- -..

3 yourself from Mr. Hartfield, Chief of the Licensee operations

9 Evaluation Branch and the subject is distribution of operating

to experience documents, Metropolitan Edison GPU and it
.

11 specifically refers to the September 24, 1977 event at

;2 Davis-Besse. Do you recall receiving that memorandum?

L3 A Yes.

14 Q That =amorandum appears to reflect a determination
I

is by Mr. Hartfield that he should transmit to the NRC

16 commissioners a written explanation of the disse =ination

t; of infor=ation to operators arcund the ccuntry, specifically

is; Metropolitan Edison, of the details related to the

|
19 t Septci:er 24, 1977, transient, at Davis-Besse, is than

1
20 correct? I

:
1

21 A That is certainly what it appears to be.
i

: Q Co you know why Mr. Hartfield felt it was

t

23 i necessary to put this infor=ation in writing to the
i

i
24 , ccmmissioners? Had anyone recuested 3 -? '

I i __
31 A I don't know it personally. I can read from the

i

!

j Acme Reporting Company '
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1 first sentence.

2 Q He makes reference to a number of individuals

3 having requested it?

4 A He says on several occasions in the past few weeks,

5 Messrs. Guibert, Office of the Commission and Maher, of fice

6 of the Commission, etc., have separately asked for information

; on -- I believe~it useful to document this infor=ation,
-

__
-

,

3 unquote.

9 Q Were you concerned at that time about dissemination

to of information on the September 24, 1977 transient to other
_

11 operators?

12 A Sy June I believe there was -- certainly even prior

13 to that after 3-Mile Island, the significance of Davis-Besse,

14 the similarity was then understood by a lot more people.

15 The question by then had come up I am sure several places

16 as to why had not at least Met Ed known about it? As I

17 recall, the Met Ed people said they had not known about it

13 and that appeared to have been an attempt -- scme people had

19 been trying to go back into our system and track, all right, |
i

2 what kind of information had been provided to them nd that !

21 was Hartdield's response.

r Q Did you review this response?

!

23 , A I read it. |

! !,.

24 I Q Did you determine whether or not it adecuatelv
_

!

25 ' docu=ented the dissemination o: in:ormation on that transient :
i .

! i
i
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I to licensees before the T:iI-2 accidents?

2 A Is your question whether it was an accurate

3 explanation?

4 Q Let me, rephrase it. Based on what Mr. Hartfield

5 had to say, did you conclude that prior to the TMI-2 accident,

6 adequate information on the Septa her 1977 transient at

7 Davis-sessehadinfact}ocentransmittedtolicenseesby
3 the NRC?

)
9 A I concluded prior to that that it did not,/o it

10 didn't 3eally require that.
11 0 on what basis did you =ake that determination? |

|12 A The fact that people at Met Ed were claiming

i13 apparently -- the operators were claiming they really had '

14 not known about it.

15 Q That might be the fault of the operators'.

16 A But your question was, was the information
i

17j| adequately disseminated and clearly it was not because
! i

13! the people who should have kncwn about it did not know
1
I

i
19| about it. So it had broken down. ;

i i'

|
20 I Q Did you make any determination as to whether the -

.

I
!

21 ; NRC had made every reascnable ef f orn to disse =inate the

22;i information regardless of whether or not it might have ;
, .
'

t

| 23 ' gotten through to the understanding c: scec :ic oceraters?
'

04 A To step back and address the mere general
_ _ <

25 quesnien, Hal ~awis had raised last fall outside of the,

1

l

I
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1 centext of his review the question, do we handle licensee

2 event reports which are serious accident types or sericus

3 events, abnormal occurrences, do we handle those accurately

4 and adequately? He concluded we do not.

5 As a result of some of the proposals he made, we

6 ended up asking ACRS to form a subec=nittee to review the

7 LER's, to axxnine whether or not we handle them adequately
_

.
.

3 and how could we better do it. Just from the general

9 discussions of those issues, I think all of us had reached
.

10 the conclusion that the system right new was not handling
-

11 them appropriately and sc=e of the discussions I had -- for

12 example, with some of the people at NRR, it was clear that

13 they had so many LIR's that they had Icoked at, they had no

14 mechanism to integrate them, they had no system which tried

15 to see, now is scmething showing up in here, is there a

16 pattern, if it's a very serious issue, how do we handle

17 i this, how do we incorporate this in the licensing and
I,

13 ' operating? i
i 8

19| All of this has ended up with our recent decisien
i i
'

I
20 f to form a group that would do that specifically. So the ;

, ,
I | )

21 ; concept that we were handling these kinds of events i
i

< .,

| inadequately was gradually being unders ccd. I don' t think i

I

|. .

1i
;

5| that that -- if that had said here is how we handled it and j

I.

24 | we wrote a clear explanation of it and we made sure each ,

. ,
,-. ,

3 ccerator understocd it, that wculd have been h$ surprising. '

,
-

no .,

,
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1

1 That was not, l

2 Q In fact, this memorandum I am looking at dated

3 June 11, 1979 does document a number of steps taken by NRC

4 to inform licensees of this transient. I am informed by

5 testimony we have had from Dr. Mattson that this transient

6 was considered significant by his office and in fact his

7 office conducted some investigation and had sc=ecne go out

3 there and kind of 1cok over the matter and report on it and

9 had a. discussion in his office about it.

10 I&E under Mr. Carl Safer was to follow-up in the
_

11 evaluation of that transient. It's not as if this transient

12 was missed from what I understand, in fact there seems to be

13 a lot of documentation related to it.

14 A My interpretation is that it is imbedded in the

15 midst of many other things. There is no mechanism to screen. )
1

16 The fact that it's on a computer listing, for example, of ;

17 all events. That requires scmeone else to screen it out. I

13 Q The document we have here, this June 11, 1979

19 memo, makes reference to a lot of things. It refers to the

20 , preliminary notification, the PN submitted by Davis-Besse
|

21 on the accident. It also refers to the formal rescrt that I
I,

i

5| folicwed up chat ?N.
; !

3| It also refers to the cc= cuter printcut you |
t
i

24 =entioned that gces to Davis-3 esse. It also refers ro i, __r
,

|
25 a dccumen called "Curren Events ?cwer Reac Ors * which '

,

4

|
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1 I gather is scme sort of newsletter put out hy MRC on the

2 accident.

3 All of those items would appear to be directed in

4 some form or another to Metropolitan Edison. Given all that

5 documentation, why would you feel that Metropolitan Edison

6 would not have been adequately infor=ed of the nature of

7 that transient?
- -

3 A Well --

9 Q And how else could you inform Metropolitan

10 Edison?
_

11 A I guess I fccused more on shat have we done

inadequately than what has the licensee done inadequately.12

13 I think that ene of the issues that our task force is
14 studying, and I imagine your's is also, is the licensee's

15 response to information.

16 I still believe that we don't raise items really .

i

17 significant to some way out of the forest of cauerial that

13 flows. I suspect that licensees get volu=es of =aterial

19 frca us, a constant flow. In a normal operating organica- !

l.'N- tion, there has to be seme way of weeding out what is really |
-

I t

21|' significant and what is just a continuous flow. 1
i

5| |
I did not detect after 3-Mile Island and Davis- | !

t

| |
i 23 3 esse being discussed, ei-her the flaver in the staff o- I

, s

i 24 i the flavor of the industry representatives or in the flaver
| .

| .-
c

3 c: a nu=cer of uuility ceccle invcived "- 4- =arrisburg cr
!

,

l
!
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I who came to meetings here, I don't recall ever running into -

2 !people saying, oh, boy, Met Ed was really stupid. *
J

([he knew that, we had seen it in the Davis-Besse3

.

report and we understood the significance', why didn't they. |
4

((MaybeMetEdwasatfaultandIassumeingoingthrotwa I
5

4,

J-

these chronologies, not only what did we do, what did Meto

7 Ed do, I know our people are looking at that. -
x J '

([hhatwillthenccmeout, if they really missed up,8

9 if their system was very poor. I suspect it is more a

10 general attitude.
-

11 Q Do you think it was an attitude or do you think

12 it was deficiencies in the actual reporting of the event
13 itself?

14 A There are two kinds of reporting of events. Cne r

\isihere is the event that occurred and a description of what15 '

r

is happened. What I was focusing on there was, I would hope .

17 that there would be a system which collects -- in talking
18 to one of Denton's deputies, he =entioned scmething like
19 3,000 of these events that flow across his desk in a year.

i

'7 |' Cur system or a system has to be able to screen-

.

I I

21 i those 3,000 and elevate seme of them to items of inmediate |
6

I
'

.m
significance. So that's part of it. The rest of it, of-

23 i course, the identification of how significant it was, that
i ,

i :
24 gets back to Cresswell's problem. !

. --

1
15

He felt it really showed scmething w"' '- '
,

i i
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t obviously B&W's report, at least to the licensee, didn't

2; and the licensee's report to his I&I bosses didn't.

3 Q In terms of indicating it was significant?

4 A Yes. That falls back again en the NRC failure.

5 Q In what category as far'as you are concerned does

s the Davis-Besse incident reporting fall? Is it a question

of not recognizing the significance or not reporting it in-

.. .

3 the way it should have been reported in the first place?

9 A I believe the more serious failure is not

to recognizing the significance.
.

11 Q It was put into current Ivents Power Reactors

12 which is a selected grouping of transients, as I understand

ta it. That would indicate scme significance, wouldn't it?

14 A Sut there aren't that many major events. When I

15 say the significance, I view it more in the ters of the

I
16; potential hazard associated with it, sort of Michaelson's

t, type association.
I

I
13 Q It was your recognition that it was si= ply nct

tg , recognized as significant encugh. Otherwise, it was
.

I

o: adequately reported?
I

2 A It was reported. I an trying to stress rhe fact
i
I

that I suspect that the licensees -- and I know NRR staff
r|i

i 23 : are act dissd 4'=- #- m that desk over there. There are |
|

i
24 volu=es of papers that ficw through. Just as a licensee 1

i | -
3' ought to identify and make sure that their operators |

.

t
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1 understand when a significant event occurs.

2 I would not be surprised if the reviews underway
3 conclude that Met Ed should have alerted its operators to
4 this event because it was an event in a plant of similar

5 design to their plant. It was not a Westinghouse plant, j

itwasnota(cmbustion gineering plant, it was not a6

7 GI plant, it was a subset like their's.
_ -

3 I wccid not be surprised that that comes out but

3 I have not dug into what Met Ed did so I can't reach that

to conclus{.onyet. I assume the Ccmmission who reviews yours

11 and ours will tell me. I know internal to the NRC, the way
12 we handle these license event reports is inadequate.
13 0 What I wanted to ecme to was let's asst =e you are
14 correct, let's assume it comes out that Met Ed should have

15 known of the Davis-Besse transient and should have advised
to its operators of it. The questien still beccmes what would

17 they have known of the Davis-Besse transient?
1

13| If I understand all of your testimony here, you
19 are under the impression that if all the dccuments that

!

!

20! existed within NRC concerning the Davis-Besse transient
i

!
21 had been made available to Met Ed prior to OMI-2 and |

5 i someone said this packet of documents I am giving ycu
I
i I

1
03 is significant and raises significant safety problems |.

26 i for your 3&W plant and thac word had gone out te the !
__

S! apprcpriate pecple at Met Id, prest = ably Met Id wculd i

.

!

E
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I have learned the lessons it should have learned frem the
2 Davis-Besse transient. Is that right?

3 A :To, because that addresses the second question,

4 did we recogni=e the significance of it?

5 Q What I'm saying is let's assu=e you had?

6 A Had we recognized the significance, had Cresswell's

7 concerns been addressed --
.

-
.. -

3 Q Let me back up further. Roger Mattson has told

9 me within his office that the Davis-Besse September 24, 1977

to transient was recogni:ed as significant. Gerald Masides,
_

11 from his office went to the Davis-Besse site and held a
12 =eeting with representatives, some 32 people at the mee. ting,

13 to talk about the transient and come back to his office with
14 a trip report he prepared.

15{ They discussed it in Mr. Mattson's office and in

16 was for ISE to follow-up. There's no question that it was

17 significant.

13 A That's news to me.

19 Q Within Mr. Mattson's office, there appears to be
;
:

'1 , no question that it was reccgnized as sienificant. f-

I

i I

21; ?resumably as far as we know, it has not been fol10wed up
-

i

2. en because Mr. Safer of I&E never cot back to Mr. Mattsoni -

!i

23 *
!

as far as he can recall and we deposed :Ir. Safer and he
'

'
i

24 does not recall that it went any further than his Office
.

__

25 ' aither in a repcrt that was prepared.

Acme Reporting Company '
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1 A When was this?

2 Q This meeting would have been in the early part of

3 October of '77, perhaps two weeks after the transient of

4 September 24th, '77 at Davis-Besse.

5 MR. CEOPKO: I think the :ecord should reflect

6 that Mr. |iattson's concern expressel in his deposition and

7 the reason he sent Mr. Masides out there was that the
. .

3 transient occurred soon after Davis-Sesse began operations

9 and there was some concern that maybe they missed scmething

to in the licensing review or that they had licensed Davis-Besse
_

11 1 too soon. Their concern sta-'ad ' em that point.

12 MR. KANE: That's right. He is quite unequiv.ocal

13 in his reccgnition that the transient was regarded as
14 significant. Let me come to the point I am trying to

15 ' reach, Mr. Ahearne. I have gone through the documentatica

16 - related to the Davis-Besse transient and I have most of it!
I

17| here with =e and you are welec=e to examine it.
I

18 But let me tell you the preliminary notification )
|

I
19 dated September 26, 1977 dces not =ention in any fashion !-

I l

00 | operator error based upon or related to interruption or
!

!
21 termination of the high pressure injection. The LIR that

!

5| follows that of Cctober 7, 1977 also makes no =ention of
i |

23 i operator error concerning high pressure injecti.n termination.
'

1
24 i The supplement to the LI2 prepared by the licensee '

. I
_

25 ' dated Nove=her 14th, '77 is 53 pages icng and again, no i
i

,
,

I
i
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1 mention of error in any termination of high pressure

2 injection. It states on Page 2 of that document operator

3 action was timely and proper throughout the sequence of

4 events.

5 Then there is an I&E report prepared by the NRC

6 on the incident and again it's dated November 22, 1977 and

7 no mention of error concerning HPI termination. The only
_ _

8 reference appears on Page 5 as part of a detailed chronology
9 and the reference is that H?I pumps were shut dcwn at this

10 time as pressuri:er level was normal.
_

11 The LER monthly report or monthly cutput during
12 November 1977, that's that computer prinnout and Page 13

13 refers to that September 24th, '77 transient but I think

;4 it makes the point you =ade, it is a su= mary description
15 and makes no reference to operator errer.

16 The Current Events Pcwer Reactors refer to Mr.
L7 Hartfield's =emorandum published in December '77 begins

13 ; with the heading, " Operator Error", but that's not the
;

i
19 transient of September 24th, '77 than it describes. :t's Ij

'

.
.

!20 another transient at scme other place and it places the j
I

i21 ;

description of the Davis-Besse September 24th, '77 transient j
;

22 nnder valve malfunctions and makes no mention of any cperator'
i

U, error concerning RPI ter:aination.
i

!

24 f The ironic thing is nhat we have received a lenter i __
r

25 dated May 13, 1979 to the NRC from Toledo Idison enclosing
I

| Acme Reporting Company
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1 its evaluation of the September 24th, '77 Davis-Sesse
2 transient which ackncwledges in the documentation as far
J

as I can see for the first time that they did understand

4 there was some error involved in the operator terninating
5 HPI and they did scme retraining at the Davis-Besse plant
6 to provide that.

~
' The question I have, in light of all this ,

,

3 documentation, does it not indicate to you that this was
9 a matter of improperly reperting this transient rather than

to failing to appreciate its significance? It see=s to me that_

11 the one crucial fact that would have helped 0:tI operator !

12 error based on HPI termination is left out of all thisi

13 dccumentation.

14 THE WITNESS: There were several crucial facts.
15 There was the pressuri er level problem which was a crucial
16 fact. Operator error certainly would have been a crucial
17 fact.

1

15 I

3Y MR. KANE:
.

19
Q Sut the interruption of the high pressure }

'M injection is the thing not mentioned again and again in- i

|
.!,,

| this documentation. Ecw do you prevent that kind of thing !

-*

|
!.m

frem happening in the reporting of these transients?
{

--

,

!

'3|i
'- A You mean hcw do you prevent an inadecuate *

,' t

-| description of the transier.:?
__

,

25{
,

'

g 7es, ;
i

!
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1 A I would guess -- I have not focused on that

2 particular aspect of that. Addressing that specific one,

3 I can't really answer, but in general the whole regulatory

4 framework has to be very tough. When there is a major

5 mistake made, one has to demonstrate regulatory toughness.

6 Q Okay, and specifically in ter=s of this entire

7 system, obviously the NRC looks to and has to look to the
.- .

3 licensee to report these events. Is that true?

9 A I think the NRC looks to the licensee to identify

to that the event occurred. I think we ought to be more heavily
-

11 involved in the summary of what actually did occur.

12 Q For example, take the situation like the Davis-

13 3 esse transient. The LIR is turned in and does not mention

14 any operator error or any termination of EPI. I take it

15 there are utility records which would indicate that during

16 the transient, there was an interruption in the flow of the

17 EP! but that's not included in the LIR.
,

I

18j Eow is the NRC supposed to know? Is NRC going to
f
e

19| be called upon to go out and independently investigate every

20 LIR to determine whether or not the salient facts related to;

!

21 that transient have been reported in that LZR?

22; A It sight be recuired to do it on at least an audit
t

23 basis with very significant penalties if it turns our -- i
i I

!

24| Q Cn an audit basis, in fact Is2 does go out and j __.

i reports of transients On an audit basis, dcesn't itd'25 check cc:

i I
-

4
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1 It's my nnderstanding that very often in the case of

2
inspections, nor=al inspections at a plant, LIR's and

3
transients reported previously are followed up just to

4 find out what has been happening.
5 A It is my understanding that it is not a from

8
scratch review of the entire episode. Sort of in the

I
context of the IRS reviewing a submission to see whe,ther

,

3
or not it's accurate.

3
Q I see. It's just a matter of checking out what

10
has been reported --

II
A That's my understanding.

1*- MR. KANE: Let's have this memorandum dated
IU June 11, 1979 from Mr. Hartfield to the NRC co=missioners

14
on the distribution of operating experience documents to

15 Metropolitan Edison marked as Exhibit 6 to the deposition.
m

.

*

(Whereupon, the dccument referred

1~' l
to was .'e.rked Ahearne Deposition

1~5 Exhibit No. 6 for identification.)
SY MR. KANE:

"O~
Q Cne thing you mentioned before, Mr. Ahearne, in

41| connection with p;e-TMI work of the NRC Cc- ission was |
-

t

i
'

-
~

export licenses. We spent some time talking with Mr.
,

3 ;I La Fleur of the International ? grams Office of the NRC g

i
i

y~ '

'

and ene fact that ca=e up in his testimony was than NRC has ; --

!
i.y

~ '

never in the past required as condition of granting an
,

i 1
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1 export license for the sale of a reactor abroad that the

2 country receiving the reactor agreed to share information

3 relating to operating experience on the reactor.

4 Instead what has been done, the export license has

5 heen issued, sales made, and after the fact the NRC hns made

6 efforts, with some considerable success, to get countries to

7 agree to information sharing as to the reactor facilities
--

.-

S they have.

9 Does that strike you as a prudent way to proceed

to with regard to =aking sales abroad or do you feel there

11 should be scme effort made to obtain those type of agreements

12 before a sale is made to a country that wants a reactor?

13 A Certainly. I would think in the agreements for

14 cooperation which we have with a vast number of countries,

15 and certainly the ones that I have seen since I have been

is here seem to have as their major element the sharing of

1; information on reactor experience. So I would think they

Iis ought to be essential in these agreements that are struck.

19 Q Co you think, for example, a sale to a country
,

.N i that does not currently have an information sharing
i

i
21 agreement should be conditioned upon their executing such !

l

22| an agreement?
|

|

23 A When you say should, are you asking id the law .

i
-

1 e

24 alicws it, should in, or if the law does not allow it, |i

t i --

| 25i should we ask the law to be changed to allow it?
i

I .
.

!

| Acme Reporting Company
3i
!m.m.....

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ - _ _ - - -



__

_

_

73

dp
1 Q The second, since I really don't want to call upon

2 you to interpret what the law currently is. I am more

3 interested in getting your regulatory philosophy as an NRC

4 com 4ssioner.

5 A You are going to get both anyway because at least

6 sy understanding of a regulatory co=missioner is that we are

constrained to operate within the laws as they are written-

_ -

3 and =any times this is a constraint that we =ay not wish to

9 he in but nevertheless those are the constraints we have.

to My understanding at the present time is that the
-

11 law -- it is very hard for us to place requirements on

12 another country.

13 Q Surely, and you wouldn't he, would.you? You

14 would be telling a dcmestic yendor such as Westinghouse

15 that they cannot have an export license to sell a reactor

is to Pakistan unless Pakistan agrees to an information sharing

17 agreement?

13 , A And I would suspeat we would have to have some
!
I

isj legal justification. The law is wri :en for what are the
I

20 ' ground rules upon which we can deny export licensees seem
1

I to be fairly explicitly addressed to national security and21

;

| nonproliferation aspects.
i

i3' We have a currenc debate which we have been i
.

24 running for =any =enths as to what extent can we place ; __

1

2' health and safety type require =ents en exports. My guess :

.

!
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i is that we could probably nevertheless work out an

2 arrangement with those countries to get that information.

3 0 What I am curious about, my understanding from

4 Mr. La Fleur is that to date that attempt has not been made

: 5 in conjunction with an export license. It has been done on
'

|

s a separate basis and I come to the question again, do you

feel that is a prudent way to proceed or should it be-

- .

3 changed?

9 A Until the recent episode with the Swiss reactor,

'

la I had thought that we had good working relations with other
-

11 countries and were getting the information. Certainly the

12 ones I was familiar with were situations where we had been

is dealing with two specific countries on pipe cracks and

14 certain safety weaknesses in reactors and it appeared we

is had excellent working relationships and were getting very

is good information on an extremely timely basis.

t- The impression I had was that this was uniform

13 across the world with the definite exception of the Soviet
i

1

19j Russia and its countries where we have great difficulty

i

T| getting information. The Swiss incident indicated that
|

21 that is net really the case and I was surprised.
,

I

r Q I was interested in the Swiss transient as well !

n because I was interestad in why it had not been reported to
;

!
'

24 | the NRC by Westinghouse an least if not by the Swiss ,

j |-,

| ; :

25| Govern =enn. The bes: understanding I have of why it was !
:! ,

!
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1 not reported by Westinghouse was that there was no

2 recognition by Westinghouse at the time they evaluated

3 the transient that it posed a generic safety issue.

4 Since I am ic xing at it with hindsight and some

5 knowledge of the 3-Mile Island accident, it is difficult to

6 see how that conclusion was come to. But assuming it was

7 the case, doesn't it point up a basic weakness in the
- -

3 reporting system that if the licensee does not perceive
.

9 a generic safety issue or a safety issue as such, they

to will not report it to the NRC and NRC will not find out

11 about that? Isn't that the case?

12 A As you probably know, we have an investigation

13 underway of that particular incident with respect to --

14 one of you guys will have to tell me if it was Part 20 or

15 Part 21,

16 MR. CHOPKO: 21.

17 TEI WITNISS: So whether or not that should have

18 been reported is a matter I don't want to address because

i

19 | we are investigating that issue.

M 37 MR. KANE: |
!.

21 Q Ckay, let's not address that specific issue but |
i

,

t22 i let me ask you the general question, doesn't the reporting

23j process currently used by the NRC place heavy reliance en i,

! | }
| 24 ' the licensee's ability to reccgni:e and report what is or ; __

3| is not a safety issue?
,

j !
'
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I A Until that case -- my understanding had been, and

2 I really based it upon as I said, the working relationships

3 with twv cther countries, =y understanding was that we had

4 these very good working relationships with the countries

3 themselves and we were getting that information. This

6 indicates that is not the case and there is a weakneus in

~

that system.
--

.

8 Q Lat.'s take it out of the context of international,

9 problems and put it in the dcmestic situation. Lc.t's assume

10 that plant had been in th? United States, the situation |
_

11 would have been the same, Westinghouse would not have

la reported it to the NRC presumably because it said it did-

13 not recognize it as a safety problem.

I4 A But the utility would have reported that.

15 Q I suppose that is a possibility so in the demestic

16 scene, you do have that difference where you don't in an

II international program. I see but the question still arises --
,

18 A As to whether Westinghouse would, depending upon

19 our investigation of the two cases, it was or was not a
1

~'
i safety issue and if it was a safety issue, they should have-

i

m I

--| reported it. That's a Westinghouse issue but in this |
t

no I
.!! country, the utility would have reported it.--

|l

n.
| Q Cbviously an awful lo has been said about the j
i '

.,4 '. ,

; licensing and training of reactor operators in connection ! ---

I

with the TM -2 accident. What involvement has MEC had wi'"
,

e
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i licensing and training of operators?

2 A Three periods. Prior to August ist, 1978, prior
1
,

3 to 3-Mile Island and post-3-Mile Island. Prior to August 1st. |
,

i

4 1978, I can't answer because I have not gone back to review '

,

5 what kind of involvement the commission had in setting up :
l

l
6 the regulations that NRR then puts in place. l

~

7 NRR is the office that regulates -- has the basic |
-

--
-

:

3 set of requirements and I&E goes out and inspects against

9 them. To the extent the Ccmmission was involved in setting

to them up, I don't know. Between August ist, '78 and the
.

11 3-Mile Island accident, I can't recall the issue of operator

12 qualification or training coming up. It may have but I

13 don't recall it.

14 Clearly after 3-Mile Island, it has been a =ajor

15 issue and we've had several meetings and a lot of effort

16 put on it.

17; O As a =atter of fact, one of the major efforts

I
13 i made by the office of Inspection and Enforce =ent has been

i

19| an investigation into the accident. That has new come out
i

'M j as a new reg, 0600, this month, August of 1979. I see you-

i

21! have a copy. Have you had an opportunity to read NUREG-0600?
|

5 ;4 A I have not read the entire document. I have read
1

03 the beginning portions and I listened to the briefing and ,

,

!
,

, i24 ; asked questions at the briefing. As you mentioned, it is '
,

i
__

3! a document of scme rwo inches thick. A lot of it is a
i i
~

i
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1 chrono 1ccy in sequence and the chronology in sequence, I did

2 ask are there any substantive changes from previous

3 sequences and I was told no.

4 Q Is it fair to say that in part at least, MURIG-0600

5 strongly suggests that operator error and failure to follow

6 established procedures by the operators was the cause of the

: 3-Mile Island accident?
_ .

8 A Repeat the question again, please?

9 Q Let me see if I can rephrase it. Based on your

to reading of tiURIC-0600, do you think it is fair to say that
_

11 NUREG-0600 strongly suggests that the cause of the accident

12 at 3-Mile Island was operator failure to follow established

13 procedures and operator error?

14 A I think it is fair to conclude that a reader of

15 the document would probably reach the conclusion that the

16 operator act4cns were the principal problems with having the

:: accident reach the level that it did. Clearly, the stuck-
1

i

is ' open valve, the fact the valve stuck open was a fact that

19 i was independent of the operator but it does focus a primary

.9 emphasis on operator action as being the major causes.

21 Q Ices it also focus on ocerator failure to follow
4

22| established crocedures?i .

l.
23 , A I did not ccme away with that as the impression.

!

24 The i=pression I came away with -- of course, by the ti=e :
-

'
, ,

,

i
25 : read this, I have now sa: through many, many briefingo on '

l
.

'
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t this. I read volumes of material and gone through =any,

2 many chronologies. It is not approaching this with a fresh

3 eye.

4 My conclusion as to what the document says are

3 really more here is the Lapression I got in looking at the

6 document, listening to Vic Stallo and his people and talking

to Stello. It's that package and I can't say that it is the
-

-
... -

3 document that leads me to this conclusion.

9 The impression I have from all of that is that at

to least there is a substantial body of opinion among Stallo
_

11 and his people that the operators could have acted

12 significantly better and would have significantly reduced

13 the severity of the accident.

14 Q Do you think the operators failed to follow the

15 procedures they have available to them?

16 A Now you're asking my opinion, is that correct?

17 Q Your understanding.

13 MR. CHOPKO: I don't think that might he a proper
i

19 ' subject for inter:cgation, assuming that inspection and

m enforcement people take some action, it might be reviewed

21 by the Cc= mission.

n

3i i;
>

,

2r +
| ! > _

'

I i
25 -|

t ,

'
i
t
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i
1 MR. KANI: We don' t have any reason to believe that

2 will happen one way or the other; do we? I would like to

3 have Mr. Ahearne's understanding of whether er not the oper-

4 ators of TMI-2 failed to follow the procedures made avail-

O able to them.

6 off the record.

I (Discussion of# the record.)
,

8 MR. KANI: On the record.

9 TEE WITNESS: I suspect you will not be completely

to satisfic;d with the answer. One of the =ajor questions I

Il have had with respect to the operators, and this has not

12 resclved it for =e, is, first, what did they really do?.

13 And, second, what were the procedures in place fer

14 them, what action shculd they take? And, third, for these

15| issues, these situations which were arising which were cut-

16 side the set of precedures -- of situations for which they

17 had procedures.

18! Then vcu have to look back upon what would the sea-:-
.

,

I n

i

19|;
'

sened coerator be e:::ected to do. There are sort of three
4 1

20 elements there. I have not vet reached a :enclusion, be- .

-

t

|"
-' ; cause I have not seen a sufficiently careful develop =ene cf i |

1

.i
'

,

4 ,

'these three as=ects . |
--

0 01 ? [ . h[I0lf0IlE |
- In other worfs , what did thev' actuallv!|do .hc|f .h,}t,',3

-
'

i r.,,._- -
- i

|

2 ' ,' what they did, which was fellcwine. c.recedures chev. had, --

25! which were not fc110 wing precedures,and which were che |

.

,
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1 situations that were outside.

o
'

Part of the difficulties with procedures, obviously,

3
are going to have to be -- were actions taken following pro->

4
cedures written for a different set of operating cirec=stan-

5'
ces?

6
Was the reactor at the stage they were following a

;

certain set of procedures in a mode dif ferent from. t.4e one
a

that the procedures were written for?

9
That recuires a greater level of review of operator

10
involvement than I have done yet. Perhaps after I have gone

11
through this, on my second and third reading, and then re-

12
viewed the operator training study that has been recently

13
finished or proposed, and then listened and reviewed what

14
your group and Mr. Rogovin's group did, then I can address

15
your question.

16
At the mement I am net sure.

1

3Y MR. KANE:
18

G I cae. Maybe I can raise a few questions with you

13
that you can put in that category of "not sure" . At Page

t

to
Rcman Numeral I-II-19, the statement is made in the =iddle

21
|! of the page, "The failure to follow procedures", and it rei-

| I

I
.m ,

~| erences the specific procedures, "and trip the reactor cool- |
B!

, ant pumps at 1200 PSIG, as required, is under considerarion
!

24 '
! as a potential ioen of acn-compliance pursuant to Technical i -

25 > j
Specificatien 5.3.lA." '.

i
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1 I take it the reactor ecolant pumps should have

2 been tripped at that particular ?SI, and I believe the infor-

3 =ation I have heard is that this would help in connection

4 with natural circulation and further cooling of the core.

5 What I am curious about is that I and E Sulletin

6 75 that went cut en April 5, '79, a few days after the acci-

7 dent and Paracraph 4 (c) of that dccument indicates that " Lie-
- .

3 ensees should review the actions directed by the operating

3 procedures and training instructions to assure that opera-

to ting procedures currently or are revised to specify in the
.

11 event of EPI initiation with reactor coolant pumps ocerating- ,

12 at least one RCP, reactor ecclant pump, per loop shall re-

13 main operating."

14 In other words, this direction would not provide

is for any cutting off of those reacter ecolant pu=ps at all

16 under those circumstances once EPI is initiated.

17 , That wculd appear to centradict the succ_es: ion

13 here, that the operator should have, in fact, terminated the ,
,

19| !
i operation cf taat pu=p, at least as I understand it. !
'

I
,

'9 A It nay, en a superficial reading. What one would {
-

| '

21 ' have to do is icek at the precedures they have here, and

22 the technical steps, and then examine to see whether er not
,

23|
I

these conditions natch up with the condi:icns that the !
I

1

.

i
|

24 i guliggin ;353 3 ge, | )
. -

|

25 a : see; ekcy. That =ay well be the explanaticn. i
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I Sc=ething else I was curious about. At Page Rcman Numeral

2 I-IV-13, the NUREG 0 600 does state that, " Technical Specifi-
,

3
. cation 3.4 - ", it states that, " Technical specification - "

4 let me see if I can find that reference, I-IV-13.

5 It's right at the top of the page and states,

6 " Technical Specification 3.4.4 requires that the pressuri:er

7 level be maintained between 35 and 380 inches." In fact, it
_ .

3 is 385 inches in Modes 1, 2 and 3, Mede 3 being hot stand-by

9 which is the mode the operator was in at the time he went

to over and turned off his high-pressure injection.
_

11 Again, it see=s he was ebeying the technical speci-

12 fication which recuired that he keep that far belcw 385 in-

13 ches, and, in fact, it had gene off-scale at chat point, and

14 he was attempting to recover it.

15 It seems that the very action that the operator

16 teck, which was a sericus error in light of the accident,

1- was called fer by the technical specification.

i
IS .L Again, that nay be the case. What One would reallyI

I
19 I have to leck at is whether er not he shculd have understeed, ;

,

i20 based upon other indicatiens he had, whether he had an accu- I
:
1

21| rate reading of what the pressuri er level was really tell- !

22|- ing him, what he thcught it was telling him.
,
.

.

I

23 : 0 The technical specificatiens are a legal require- :'

i i
i

3 =ent fer the operater; aren't thev? He is suppcsed te- i
; -.

I
i25 ' folicw these? :

1
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I A That is true. But without having read that des-
!

,

cription, I am not sure whether it is the pressuri er level :-

3 interpreting what the actual water volume is in the core.

4 As you knew, the real problem ended up being with
|
,

5 respect to the pressurizer level being hi h was not telline. i

,

|
,

6 his what he thought it was telling him.

~

0 Sure, but the technical specificatien referred to,
_

,
.

3 3.4.4 states, "The pressuri er shall be cperable with, A,

9 a steam bubble; 3, water volume between 240 and 1330 cubic

to feet (45 and 385 inches). Applici 4.ty is Modes 1, 2 and 3."
-

11 And what the operator is instructed, with the
,

12 pressurizer inoperable under these conditions, he shculd be

13 in at least hot stand-by with the control red drive trip

14 breakers operable within 12 hours.

15 In crder to keep the pressurizer Operable, the

is operator was called upon to get the water level between 45

..
and 385 inches.-

13 It appears that that is what he was attempting to
l
)

19 ' do in turnine. off the E?I. Once again, the point is that one.
. ,

I i
1 of the crucial errors by the cperators in the course of that !i

!

I I
21 accident accears to have been called for by the technical !

| i
-

,

.,,, | specificaticns. |
-

. .

1
03 1 It nay well be. f,

a

As I said, there are three pieces, and ene.cf whi:S2'
i ; -

15| is whether the precedures he was directed := f 0110w were f

i,
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I written for other than the case that the accicc..t was ,

n
4 Your reaction to =y com=ents and questions suggests-

'3
to me dr.at this is not a subject you previously focused on.

4 A That is not correct. The subject I previcusly

3 focused on was whether or not the operators were really to
6 b lame .

~

I 4 You have not come to any conclusion on that?
_ -

3 i No, because : think we are still at seme stage

9 fran really understanding what happened to the machine dur-
to ing the process of the accident. I think we are really at

_

11
some stage -- at least I am, from what I have seen, of what '

k12 the operators had available to them.of the circumstances thev l
o -

)
13 were in when they had that infer =aticn available to them, and,

14 what they, then, did, and, therefore, what they should have
15 done.

16 It's very easy, and I dcn't mean this as a criti-

,.

cism of ycu. It's very easy to take pieces of information
"

13 at a given stage of a review and conclude, ":Icw we knew every-

| 19 thing", and then reach the conclusien.

'M- I, once this accident had occurred, had a very
-19-' strong belief that there wculf be a lot of pecple :1pidly,

,

ims

reaching the conclusion that we knew what had happened. : I

- - .

I

i23
i think in = cst cases that would be a cremature conclusicn.
i -

1

2' ; At this stage perhaps ycu pecple, having been much i
i

__

:
25 =cre heavi_'y invo_'ved in sc=e of this, ars ab ' = -- -= = ch nhat !

1-
! ,
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I
stage.

o
My reaction to this implication in this report,

-

3 aha, it is the operators. I ~ ra reluctant to go that far.

4 I have talked to a number of the operators up there, and I

5 have talked to the pecple and I have icoked at their records .

6 And, basically, as far as operaters go across the

~

country, they are a gced, solid group of people. It is not

3 yet clear to me that their did not do what they had been

9 trained to do.

to
G Caes the absence of the operators ' understanding

_

11 during the accident at IMI-2 suggest to you that this might

12 involve a problem with more than just the Met Ed operators?
13 A I think it certainly does . I think it probably

14 invol/es a problem with design control rects, for example.
15 4 There was scmething I wanted to ask ycu about in

is ter s of competency of operators. I recently received an

,-

Crder and Notice of Hearing frcm NRC dated -- it was docketed"

is August 9, 1979, concerning Three ille Island Unit Number 1.

19 Are you f a 41iar with this Crder and Nctice of j
*

'h jjO J
A Yes.-

i

| |
,

~, t
!'- i 0 Cn Page 5 of this Crder, it refers := a nu=ber of : ;

i 1
23 thines that the TMI Unit 1 cersennel will be recuired to do* -

i .

24 I before the reopening of Unit I w uld be considered. |_2 , . _, _
,

__

i
25

j graph 1-I en Page 5 at the bettc= ref ers t augmenting '

t
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1

l

I the retrainin- of all reacter Operators and senior reactor lv
1

2 operators assigned to the control roca.

3 It says, "All operators will receive training at

4 the 3 and W si=ulator, and the licensee will conduct a 100
1

5 cercent reexamination of all operators in these areas" cov- .

1-
1

1

6 ered, presumably, by the simulator training, and other train-
1

7 ing mentioned in the paragraph. )
1. .

3 The last sentence is that, "!!RC will ad=inister ;
1

9 cc=plete examinations to all licensed personnel in accord- i
i

10 ance with 10 CIR 55. 20-23. " Coes that mean NRC will re-
-

11 examine all of the operators at T:C-Unit I?

12 A Well, it certainly says in the statement that

13 all operators will have a reexamination in the areas of the
!

!

14 TMI-2 accident. I
1

|

l

15 Q. Why is NRC doing that? Why not simply allow the

16 utility to test them, the way it is done in the requalifica-

17 tier. program.

!S . A As far as 100 percent requalification, it says,
,

t9 "The licensee will conduct" . |
.
|

'1 Q. Right, and then it says , "!iRC will administer-

01 ccmplete examinations . "
'

D'} { j
i

22i 1 Right at the =ccent I don't recall what the
i

23 ' significance of that sentence is. Oc you have 55.20.23 --
, i

24| Q. Is that the general licensing section? __
,

i
. i

$ !

25 i Yes. : =ust admit, dcn't recall the reascn for |
|

?

,

t
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I that sentence being there.

2 4 I gather the purport of the whole paragraph is

3 that TMI-l operators will be retrained, retested by the

4 licensee, and then retested or tested by NRC?
5 1 Certainly all operators on 3 and W have been re-

8 trained, we require that of all operators in plants that

7 have 3 and W plants . I just have to pass; I don't recall
-

...
-

3 that last sentence.

3 G It does appear to reflect that the NRC dces intend

to to administer reexaminations or complete examinations to all
_

11 TMI Unit 1 cperators; is that ri;ht? As far as I understand

12 it, that's what it appears to say.

13 1 That's what it dces appear to say.

14 0 Is that being done as f ar as you knew, because it

is| is felt daat the NRC shculd make a determination independent
i

18 frcm Metropolitan Idison as to the cc=petence of the TMI
17 Unit 1 operators at this time?

IS A Since I have said I don' t recall why that sentenceI -

i

19| is there, I can' t answer that question. I really don't
,

'M recall that.-

21 G Io vcu recall that ric.ht af ter the TMI Unit 2 t'.

5| accident, all of the 3 and W unit reactors were cicsed?

3 1 Scen after; net inmediately.
|

24
i 0- That came te the Cenmissicn for a vete; did it not? __

.

D [ S,Ju EM] pT ]d,7 j |
i23 1 'fe s . D [

d _
eju ha j6

,
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I
G What was your position on that particular question?

2 Did you feel it shculd be cicsed?

3 i When we did close them, I think we all voted to

4 close them.

5 % Fine, so you did feel they shculd be closed.

6 A At the stage -- I did not review those discussions

I recently. But at the stage that we did -- I recall what we
-

-- -

3 first did was issue a lot of orders. There were a lot of

9 bulletins going out.

10 There was scme point that we did close them all.
,

_

11 That was at the stage where we were really issuing so many--

12 at least =y cwn personal concern was that I felt we were get-

13 ting to the point that we were overloading the system of the

14 pecple able to respond to what ought they do.
'

15 That would put it in the position where I felt it

16 was an unsafe situaticn.

17 G Did you also feel that 3 and N cperators should

13 also undergo retraining?

19 A Ne did do that; we did require that.
!

'N G I as asking you whether or neu you felt they ;
-

,

i |

21| should. ;

i
21 | A Yes. I

:
'

i !

23| g pine,
,

! I
f +

!2' i i To make sure thev underst:cd -'a ""~ secuence cf
j __

.,3
| events.-

,

.

'
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1 0 As I understand it, the 3 and W operators -- the

2 operators of 3 and W plants were sent to the 3 and W simu-

3 lator to have the 24I-2 accident recreated for them, and to

'4 be trained in how to handle that transient.

5 At the end of that one-week program, as I under-

6 stand it, each of the utilities adc.inistered an examination

7 to each of these opeiators to assure their understanding of
_ .

3 the retraining they had.

9 A That's right.

10 G Did the NRC then require these operators to under-
-

11 go an examination --

12 A A separate examination?

13 G Yes, a separate examination administered by NRC?

14 A Not to ny knowledge.

15 G Why not?
,

16 A As I recall, what we usually do, we examine the

l~ tests going to be given by the licensees, verify 9.e ade-
1

is cuacy of the tests, and then verify the audit of the tes
!

19 scores of the tests.

1
20 At least in one case we were not happy with the i

-

,
_ l

,

21 ; approach the utility was taking. As I recall, it required
:

,

22! them to iet an outside consultant to inprove their trainine. ;
,

i. *

03 i= roc. ram..
,

i

|
24 G Scecifically this traininc. orogram? >

. . . .
_

|

25 ' A Chis trainine crocra=, with respect to getting !
'

i ,

,

l

,
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l

i
1

1
their cperatcrs able to respond to TMI-2.

o
- 4 Were you able to ascertain whether or not during

3
the one-week training program 3 and W had given for these

4
operators whether or not B and W had taught the test the

5 operators were to take at the end of the one week?

6 A The questien of whether the tests are being taught

l has come up several times in the discussion on hcw do we go

3 about monitoring licensing. Each time that question has

9
been raised it has been answered that they are sure it is

'O' not.
-

11
They examine the tests, they take a 1cok at the

la
courses. I don't recall the specific questien of that one

-

13 week. I do recall several times that question being raised

14 as a potential danger, and the staff adamant that that's not

15 a probles.

16 ? Mr. Paul Collins, of the Cperater Licensing Branch,

II
has testified in a depcsition and also in live hearing testi-

18 seny before the Cc==ission. He indicated last week in his

19 testimony that his initial recc==endation in connection with

N;
; this retraining a-'a- *MI-2 was that the NP.C administer new-

I3, i
-I ex'~4 nations to each of these cperators, to assure they had

I
i.,n

-! the understanding necessary to deal with that accident.
-

iU
,

Eis testimony was that chat recc==endation, on his !
t

i i

'i |
e

part, was overruled by persons higher up. Were ycu aware cf, .

! --
'

'5 '
Mr. Collins' recc==endations in that regard? !

-

!
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1 A Not that I can recall, which dcesn' t mean that I

2 was not at some time aware of it. I don't recall.
i

i

3 0 Was it discussed at all by the Comrission as to whe-

4 ther or not it should be required that the NRC reexamine it-

5 self en a aeparate basis frca the utility, each and every

6 one of these operators that have been retrained? !
l

7 A Without going back over the transcripts of those

3 meetings, I can't be pcsitive. I do n' t think s o , but the

1

9 transcripts wculd shew whether er not that was an issue being ;
1

to debated. j
_

11 G Did you feel at any time the NRC shculd examine en

12 a separate basis each of these cperators at 3 and W plants

13 to be sure they had understeed the retraining they received? ;

14 A I don't recall feeling that way. It was more a I

13 concern that there was an adequate training program. I think

16 the logic would be that if we concluded d at we could not

l~ rely upon the procedures for retraining in this case, then
)

i

13 I guess we would really say why .could you rely en it in any I
i,

i

19 case? |!

|
1

i
And that, cerhaes, one cucht to cive all of the i20

i !
-

21 ,i exams. I have not reached that positien, so I don' t think I i
i

i
!

2| concluded we cught to be testing all of then. ;

I

lM' G Io veu have any concern today that there =av be
- . . 1

I .
.

\

24 ' cpera crs at 3 and W plants whc have had chis retraining and
_

,

25 ! don't understand it and URO dces neu knew abcut it because

i Acme Reporting Company
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1 they did act spot check that particular individual's exam?

,

A I think I am more concerned about the overall ques--

3
| tien of, Do we provide adequate set of requirements on oper-

.

4 ators than I am on that specific one. My concern, I think,

5 is broader.

6
I suspect, and that is one of the things we are in

7 the process of having studies done en and staff locki.ng at
.

._

3 and proposals raised. I suspect that we have not applied a

9 sufficient level of requirement en bcth the ccepetence of the
to operators and the requirements to understand off-ncrmal be-

11 havior.

12 Probably something closer to the way the Navy. gces
13 abcut training its operators is sc=ething we should have
14 required.

13 4 What about specifically the question of whether ycu
16 have operators cut there at 3 and W plants who don't really
17 understand, new, today, hcw to deal wich TMI-2 type of acci-
18 dents?

.

19 A I don' t have that as a major concern. : have less

29 , concarn that the ccerators cut there don' t understand what we
|

21| I i

-
,

understand than I doi)do we understand what are che ways to .f
|
1

t ~

22{ deal with dr.at type of accident.

2 4 Again, it is my understanding that the only N?.C
2' invcivement in this reexamination process in terms cf asstr-

-

23 ing thac the cpera: Ors underst0cd the accident was 0 spct j
,

,
.

:
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1 check the reexaminations or examinations given by the util-

2 ities.

3 A I would expect that to be the case, since that is

4 the normal process we use.

5 G I still have to ask you, how could you be certain,

6 based on a spot-checking procedure only, that there are nct

7 operators at 3 and W plants that went through this program
- .

3 and still, today, do not knew how to understand the TM type

9 accident? Ecw can you be certain?

10 A You can't be any more certain or less certain than
_

11 you can for cperators in any plant understand how to ocer-
. -

.

12 ate their plant. The basic approach used on that training

13 was the same approach used on training all of them.

14 G Can't you be a little bit = ore certain abcut that

15 question, however, by requiring that those operators take an

16 NRC-administered and created and graded examination?

17 A Certainly, you could. I would be really surprised
:

13 I if it turned out, if you did that, that ycu would find they

19 ! did nct understand it. I would think of all the probable

00 - croblems that a 3 and W plant cculd have, er any c.lant, that, . .

I !
21 I the TMI-tv. e. e accident sec.uence is the ene that operators |,

e

22| new understand.
I
I

dj a That's going oc be from reading newspapers and
i >
' '

.

24 i hearing TV repcrts and learning whatever their utilicy i _'
;

25 ' tells the=. !

i

I
t

i ,
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I A No, I would guess it is because of the stress

n
the utilities and 3 and W and everyone else has put on it.-

3
G Again, the NRC reliance in this regard is upon

4 performance of the utility and the vendor in this regard,

5 except for the spot check?

6 A That is the basic way d:at we have regulated across

~

the whole spectrum; that's right.
. .

3 G That's what makes =e curious. I don't want to be

9 argumentative, but it strikes =e as an interesting questien.

10 Tou have testified before that you feel that the type of
.

11 errors to which the TMI-2 operators were prone are probably

12 not untypical of the kind of understanding prior to TMI that

13 =any operators at 3 and W plants around the country had.

14 A I don't think I used the phrase " errors are prone".

15 G That is a paraphrase on =y part, but I had the

is i=pression from your testi=cny that you felt the lack of

17 understanding operators had during the TMI-2 accident is

18 not peculiar to Metropolitan Idison operators; is daat right?

19 A I think the lack of understanding of what was

M happening is net peculiar. I don't necessarily conclude
i

21 that's an operacor problem: it =ay well be an instru=enta-
I !
t

\

22| tion problem. '
;
,

23i And, certainly, in sc=e cases it is an instrumen-
r 9

i !
124 ' tation proble=.
|. __,

25 : G Sut the lack cf understanding of hcw to deal with

Acme Reporting Company
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,1

1 TMI accident as it occurred is not peculiar or unique to

,

Metropolitan Edison?-

3 1 I think that is probably correct.

4 4 We have other plants around the country who =ay

5 have operators that, prior to TMI-2, were subject to the

6 same failure in understanding, possibly, and presumably that

7 f ailure in understanding has been remedied by retraining.
_ .

3 But NRC does not know for certain, because NRC

9 did not examine each one of those individuals.

10 A That's correct, we did not examine each one of
_

11 those individuals, just as we don't examine every individual

12 that cperates all the other plants .

13 4 All right. You mentioned before your concern with

14 the NRC atticude that accidents don't happen, and you men-
i

15 tiened the fact that in v.our speech of June 24, 1979, vou
X,wb' .

'

.

, , ',VQ,A. ~ . .
.*

16| did =ake reference to that fact.
s.

'!
.- sa
.\ '.I think the reference I have is, " Accidents don'sN.t..
t - --

| \1
18 happen, but can' t happen is just as good. " You made that ,;

19 i point that that attitude can no longer prevail, and, instead,'

'T- we have to adcpt the philosophy of sc=eone like Admiral

21 'Rickover in dr.e nuclear Navy.
i

22| The Cc==ission was very interested in Admiral
i

i
23 ' Rickover's approach to training, eccetera, and we had

i

|
24 - Ad=iral Rickover testify. before the Ccm=ission. He describedi _

,
.

25 what I think ycu wculd have to concede is a very different
! >

'
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I system frch the system for com=ercial nuclear power genera-

n
tion. Testifying before the Presidential cc= mission on-

3 July 23, '79, he emphasized w' tt he saw as the key features
4 of the Navy Nuclear Program, and they included a strong
5 central technical centrol over design, manufacture, assembly ,

a testing, operation, maintenance, the whole gamut.

~

Technical ccmpetence to a very high degree.
- .

3 Admiral Rickover's words were a deep sense of responsibility
3 and a dedication to excellence. Design conservatism, which

to included a " forgiving design", his words, one that would
-

11 cece back frcm an operator's errer.

4

Reliance on direct control by trained operators,-

13 rather than automatic control. A11cwing a reascnable time,

14 for the cperator to control the plant during a transient be-

15 fore requiring corrective action.

18 He also mentioned cc=pliance with detailed operating
l~ precedures, and the fact that the operator vould always be
13 expected to follow his procedures until instructed other-

19! wise.
I

!

3)| If he felt it was wrong, the operatcr's functicn !
I

i i

21i was to report dr. at , but under no circumstances to not fellcw i
! u
' '

m . ,

crocedures until instructed otherwise by higher-ups. !

.-

'

:
i

%3 The last pe, int he made was, *Ocn't live with defi- |
| 4

i

24 ciencies." If there is a probla= with the plant, sc=ethinc I
i

25
| wrcng, you 1x it. Tcu en't simply keep operacing and keep '
! D**D ]D

~

.
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1 the feature.

2 Each one of those points gives me a great deal of

3 trouble in ter=s of trying to analogize --

4 A Those were the only points he made?

5 4 No, there were others. Many cthers . He has exten-

6 sive testimeny submitted in written form. But these speci-

7 fic features I am concerned with, because I have a great
-

_
-

3 deal of trouble seeing hcw they can relate to this current

9 status of commercial nuclear power generation.

to Insofar as that might be desirable to emulate a
-

11 Rickover-type system, it seems to me you would have to deal

12 with these factors. Strong, central technical control. That

13 dcas not exist in the current nuclear pcwer industry; does
14 4 * o..

15 The cccmercial nuclear pcwer industry.
I

16 A As a preface to it, I want to at leasu point cut

17 en the record that the testimony I read of Rickover to the

13 Congress covered many other points.

19 A lot of emphasis upon the quality of the indiv-i
i ,

t

t
| 20 iduals, the recuirement that everybody having anything to |

! ;

21!, de with the plant gets training and extensive train ng, a ;
.

I I

l 22 I, much more thorough understanding of what a nuclear plant is i
e

i
!

i 3i and how it cperates.
. D Tjh|)U

!

hS96D hfl| f ,0
| !

|]u'ilb Ib]ut[%eg _
'

| 24i ? I want to ecme to that, too. '

t .

I .

! !

3| A 3ut with respect to the streng technical centrol,

i |
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)
I it certainly dcas not exist at the =ccent.

n
I wculd guess that the industry response to Three-

3 Mile Island is a =ovement in that direction. For example,

4 the effort the industry new has to try to for= a group which

5 addresses nuclear safety prcblems.

6 I think there is much more of an understanding of

~

the necessity, both on the part of the industry and of cur-
--

.

3 selves to have the ability to bring additional technical

9 talent rapidly available.

to 4 Is there strong central technical centrol over
.

11 design within the nuclear pcwer industry?

.o
A Not to the extent the Ad=iral is talking abou.t. I

-

13 believe what Ad=iral Rickover is talking about is , for ex-

14 a=ple, a single-type plant, until there is a need for a lar-

15 ger type of plant, a larger ship, for example.

16 The nest analegeus situation would be the effort

l~ i under way -- guess it started with the AEC and NRC, to
i

13 sc=e extent, to get a standardized plant. Th at 's analegous

19 to that .

'T- 4 My ingressien, fr== speaking with Dr. Mat: son and

. , ,

Dr. Centon and a few others, that that atts=p has not been-'

,
i

OA

very successful. :n fact, in Dr. Mattson's wcrds there are--

!

-31 no two plants in :his ccuntry that are really alike..

, ,

'

I

.,3 ! A I think that's correct.
-

- '

. .

I '

3
i. 4 So we have sc=e 70-cdd cperating plants , all of .

!
I

'

i
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I which are, in sc=e sense or another, substantially different

n
frcm the others. So the strong cencral technical centrol-

3 over design does not exist or has not been implemented in

4 any successful way.

5 A That is correct; it might have to be.

3
G Ckay, strong central technical control over manu-

I facture also dces not exist; does it? We have a ntnber of
-

...
-

3 different vendors, architects --

9 A Four venders.

to
G That's primary system venders, and you have engin-

_

11 eers dealing with the balance of the system in the plant.

ta- A The technical control there is more a question of

13 quality centrol, particularly when you get to additional

14 venders. Also, that probably has been less rigid than the

15 Admiral's system, and I ma nce sure that the Admi: 11's sys-
16 tem is not better and might not be required. |

l~ G Selection and training of personnel is scmething
9

l3! else under that heading. That is left entirely to each

!9 individual utility; isn't it? In terms of selecting person-
i

ao| nel.- '

I !

41 ' i
t

| A Ch, ves.-

,-
i

I l.so 1
-- | G And in ter=s of training personnel, as I under- !, ,

i
|

3| stand it, e.<c ep t for the examina:ica function at the end of I

I I

l
'4i che training. Training is lef: almest ancirely to the i __

i,
,

iit '

utility and vender. j
-

t ,

| I
'
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1
* 1 Yes. And my cwn personal opinion is that that is

,

probably not correct.-

3
G But that has not existed and wculd require a

4
major change in the way the regulatory scheme is set up?

5 1 Ch, yes.

6 ? Technical competence is something the Adniral
~

kept mentioning, and you =entioned it, the quality of indiv-
-

-.
.

8
iduals used. I suppose the point is, no matter hcw deficient

8
a system =ay be, if ycu have a good encugh cperater, unless

to
it is on outrageous situation, he can probably handle it.

11 'The Ad=iral mentioned a. deep sense of responsibil-
la ity and dedication to excellence. Is there any move by N?.C
-

13
to seek that type of goal for operator qualifications?

14 1 Let me step back a minute. I think at that stage

15 I did not read the Admiral's testimony. I have heard the

18 Admiral and read his statement in many places. He certainly

t- ,as had, n - - ---

over u e years, a : rm cecica:Len to exce_..encen _

18 throughout his program.

18i That's just not operators; that's everybcdy in ||
3

his program. I would have expected, if scmeone asked me f
l '"-

I i

ol | '

what he meant by that quote, that he wculd really be covering;-

.

4a
Ithe whole spectrum of everyone involved in the program has j

--

L I

U| to be of high cc=petence, excellent. |
. .

U! New le: =e shift over te wnat .<and of acvemen is I
_

.,8
there here. There certainly is a growing interest in placind-

,
,

i

| I Acme Reporting Company '
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1 additional requirements, not only on operators but an examina-

,
- tion placing requirements on other pecple in the plant __ -

-

3 /~The maintenance ceccle and also to manacement.
.

. - - -i

4 There is a questioning of the issue of, Is there a minimum
/

5 size utility that can really operate a nuclear plant? Which,

6 again, gets to the question cf the excellence of the crgani-

~

=ation and ccmpetence throughcut the crganization.
.

_ .

8 We certainly have not reached any conclusiens, and

8 I think it wou12 probably be premature until these various

to reviews are under way, which are addressing questions of the

11 industry in general.

12 But I think, pre and pcs t-Three Mile Island, pre-
.

13 Three Mile Island tnere was probably no interest in that,

14 and post-Three Mile Island there is a substantially height-

15 ened interest.

'6 G As a matter of f act, there has already been a sug-'

l~ gestion made by the lessons learned task force within the

13 N2C -- the name has changed several times, but a senicr

19 technical person who would have like a Bacheler's degree in !

I
i

23| engineering . !
l

;
v .

I was curicus about that cencent, because when--

-
I
t

= >

: Roger Mattson described i: to se in his descsition he
i

23 pointed cut that this wculd be the person who wculd have {
! :i ,

24! been expected to have learned abcut the Iavis-3 esse trans- i,__,,

| 25 ' ient, appreciated its significance in terms of possible !
i

i i
!

| Acme Reporting Company .
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!

I cperator errer and seen that changes were made in cperating
..

2 procedures at the plant, and seen to it that the procedures

3 were followed by the operator.

* The question I had for Dr. Mattson and I have for

5 you is that Dr. Mattson has a 3A, an MS and a PhD in engin-
i sering. Also, the Division of System Safety he heads up, it

' ~

is my impression or understanding they are a highly ecmpetent
.

_ .

S technical organization.

9 The Davis-Besse transient was reported to them and

to there was no follew-up and no changes made. What makes the

11 NRC thi k that this fellcw in the control rocm who will be
12 a senior safety engineer or senic: technical adviser will

13 do any. better than the entire Division of System Safety and
14 Rcger Mattson himself?

!15 A You leapt frem Roger Mattsor. to the NRC. If your

is question is, Why dces Ecger Mattson -- you have to ask him.
l~

Q. Let me back, up from that. It is also =y under-

standingfremadecisionmadelastweekbvHarcid[e and18
s - .- ,

19 then rescinded that it was his intent to implement che shcrt !
~7- term lessens learned, including that particular suggestion
21 for the senior safety engineer or safety operater, whatever.
3 And it was, therefore, going to beccme NRC pro-

1
I

23 cedure, that that wculd be done and the senicr safecy pecple,

, ,,
s

24 j would be ' cut in these clants.
,

! ;

25 i A I don't think that's quite righc, in the felicwing i
t
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I sense. As I recall reading, Earold was accepting a =cdifica-

.,

tion of that, and I don' t recall whether it was his =cdifica--

3 tien er the ACRS propcsed which was to go cut to licensees

4 and say, "We need two additional features. We need a strong

5 technical individual responsible during ti=es of operation,

6 accident situations.

~

"And, second, we need sete way to have an individ-
-

_ .

a ual cr perhaps an organization responsible for reviewing the

9 safety conditions of the plant or impacts upcn safety',' and

to ask how cculd that be accenglished.
_

11 Saying one way you cculd accceplish this is by

12 having this kind of individual; what other ways? That .was

13 the first thing and I don' t think Earold accepted directly

14 Reger's racc=nendation, I think it was a mcdification.

13 The second, it is Earold's position -- I know the

16 Cc==issica has not reached t conclusica en it. I, myself,
|

,~

do not feel daat that wculd be adequate.

18 I think in the areas we have been given recenmen- ;
!
,

19 dations of what we ought Oc do, I think one very weak area
.

i,
.

.,0 is in the questien of the cc. erating personnel,and the c. er--
>

i

!
m .

scnnel of the plants.-' !
,

,

I |w '
I was taking exception, though, to ycc: gcing j

--

.: ,

f
|

23 frem Matesen to the NRC, because I dcn' t chink we 've reached '
,

24[ tha p csit:.cn.
_,

i
., e '

O. Ycu have doubts ---
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1 A Scme =ajor doubts -- the idea of having a strong

2 technical person there may be a gecd idea, but I think it

3 would be a bad idea if the conclusion were, therefore, we

4 have new fixed up all the problems associated with operators
5 and operating plant management.

6 G How else do you go about achieving dedicatien to

7 excellence or deep sense of responsibility a=cng ocerators
.. .

3 that Admiral alckover was talking about?

9 The senior safety engineer is the one suggestien

to I am aware of. What do you do? Ecw do you =ake people have
_

11 a daep sense of responsibility and dedication to excellence? '

12 A The flavor I get frc= the nuclear Navy is that you

13 are much more careful in the way that you screen pecple. You

14 also =ake it obvicus to them that they are doing sc=ething
15 that is very important and very significant, and one of the

is ways in the cec =ercial world that that is shown is by the

17 i sal ries you are paying the pecple.
I

,

18 : 4 You think raising salaries would add sc=ething
|
,

19|-
positive?

'M | A ! would expect that would have to be ene of the-

!

|t

21l. results. It's a verv. difficult c.uestion. I reallv. have not {i

l

E ! beccme clea= cn what are the solutions. I think there are a
, .

i

3| number of facecrs that will have to go inte it, scme of which !
,

i i

24 | will be being =uch tcugher en the entrance recuirements and i ..
| !

| 25
.

whc gets in, what kind of qualifications cu have to have :=y
i

l i
l
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1 get in.

2 I think raising the salaries, the idea of guaran-

3 teeing that if you do well -- right new my impression is that

4 an operator or people on that side of the plant more or less
1

5 have as a future becoming a senior operater or a shift super-

6 visor of seme kind.

7 The converse, with the Admiral's systa=, is that
.

_
-

3 the scre responsible pecple you take in, you take in a per-

9 sen who has the potential of rising all the way up through

to the organization.
_

11 One of the issues raised is how can you take a

12 verv. highly trained, verv. bright individual and expect him

13 to spend the rest of his life acting as an operater? And the

14 answer is: You don't.

15 The conclusion of people who raise that cbjection

16 says that, therefore, you can never interest him in being

17 an cperator, and I question that being the right conclusion.

13 ' It depends upon the rest of the career that vcu can offer
I, -

.

19 his in that organization.

00 There are a number of changes that I think have to

21 he nade.

20| C. That brings an interesting recinder for me abou: |
! l

23 | a ccnversatica I had with Paul Cellins about the concept of I
i

i 1

24 a senior reac:cr operater, 5KO. He :cid me that crisinally
. ,. -

;
:

05 ~ it was thouc.h thev. wculd et J1 -hat persen a superviscrial 4

i. .
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1 reactor operator because his primary function was to super-
o

vise other rea .tcr operaters .-

3 But the unicn objected to that terminology and it
4

had to be changed, because it smacks, somehcw, of management.
5 The SRCs would end up in college-educated white-collar werk-
6 ers and unien members ccming up through the ra::ks as auxi.iary
_
' operators.

5
. ~

And reactor operaters would not have a shot at the
9 SRO position because that is a management function. htat

to you are talking abcut scunds like the same thing. To the
_

11 extent ycu offer an individual the opportunity to rise up
12 through the ranks you are offering him the opportunity -o
13 leave the ranks of unien l' abor and f cin management.
14

A. That's true.

15
Q. Design conservatism is sc=ething that Admiral Rick-

16 over referred to and he referred to the concep: cf safety
17 also rec,uires that the plant be designed to accc==cdate, in-
13 ' sofar as practicable, operator errers that may occur, that it
19 he ' forgiving".

20| I am interested in that concept, because we depcsed
.,, I,
-' : Cenny Ross, a member of the Civision of System Safety, and |t.
. , , , -

-| in his deposition he was asked abcut the impact of 3 and W l
i

23j stee= generator design on the ability of the cperater to! ;
'
, ,

24 I "- ely respond to an accident. |__:
,

,

25 i And he respended along these lines: "There is a .

Acme Reporting Company i
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1 direct correlation between the time you do nothing and when

n
you should be doing something or to undo scmething ycu should-

3 have done.

4 "The Westinghouse system is more forgiving. You

5 can have a system of nonfeasance or malfeasance and recover,

6 so the 3 and W would be less forgiving" I asked Mr. Mattson

~

if he thought Mr. 'Ross was correce in that statement, and my
. .

3 recollection is that Reger Mattson thought that Mr. Ross was

9 correct.

10 However, Mr. Mattsen was unsure about the next
.

11 question, which is the most important ene to me: -Shouldn't
,

12 the gcal of the NRC, particularly in light of the cccments

13 by Admiral Rickover, he reacter designs chat are more for-

14 giving rather than less forgiving under these circumstances?

15 A Yes.

16 G To that extent it would indicate that the 3 and W

l~ steam generater design, as it currently exists, shculd not

IS! have been licensed and shculd not continue to be licensed.
!

19|i A I as act sure of the conclusion, because what you

I i
'N are addressing is Denny Ross ' conclusion that this planc is j-

I.i
.

21| less fergiving and Reger's concurrence that, yes, it is less !
t
.

O forgiving.
>

3| Whether that makes it tc the threshold cf un- f
i

24 acceptable, I d n't knew. |
t

_

i
05 O Yes, that was the questien.

1.

Acme Reporting Company-
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I L That was your real question, and that's the tech-

4
nical examination which, so f ar, we have not reached. The-

3 issues that ; .snew our task force is addressing is that

4 questien. .

5 4 I as concerned with it =cre en a theoretical basis

6 because, yes, exactly, I believe acger :tattson made that

distinction, that it may be less forgiving, but the standard
.

.
.

3 after all that the NRC is called upon to apply is undue risk,

9 and it =ay or =ay not involve undue risk, even if it is less

U forgiving,

u I guess the concept I wanted to get to was under

.,

all circu= stances where the design of the reacter being."

13 proposed is less forgiving, shculdn't the NRC have a stand-

14 ard that to the extent it is less forgiving it is unaccept-

'5 ' able, because it is an undue risk for that reason alene?'

'6 A Except that less is not a scale; it is a ranking.*

17 You can have a scale of zero te a million and one can be .

i

Ic'
's 99,999 and the other can be one unit belcw, and it is less.'

i

U Cn the other hand, ycu can have a scale of one to

'' ten, and one can be a nine and one can be two, and it is-
i

1
i i

-I also less. There is a vast difference between the magnitude !49

;

!
.w
-! of less, and that's where ene has cc address the technical

I

in, issue 0: new nuch s,ess is ,ess? !
. ..

s
i i

! i
24 ? It is =y understandinc that NRC is dcinc that, i;

--
,.

25 and we teck che issue to Asha Oideni, who is currently |
t

'

.
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.#
I designing Westinghouse plans.
o
-

He has provided a draft of a report, with a table
!

3
that shcws the boil-cut time for steam generators in West-

4
inghouse plants around the country, and the loss of all feed-

5
water.

6
The shortest ti=e on that ranking was 13 and a half

minutes, and the longes.,was 40 minutes. The average time

S
cn the CTSG, the Once Through Steam Generater used by 3 and

9 W, according to Mr. Dideni, and a number of other departments
10

we have talked to, is two minutes before TMI.
_

11
|icw it's a =cdification, and it's as much as fiv.e.

1 Taking the TMI-2 situation, we are looking at the difference.
13 between two =inutes and as little as 13 and a half, as much
14 as 40 minutes in the other design we are cc= paring it to.
13 Coesn't that indicate a substantial difference in
'6'

terns of reactor -- cperater reaction tine?

1"' 1 To the extent that that is the d= inant facter, ;

'S' yes. But what you are really addressing is a much =cre

19
ccmplex questien, I think, of wheuher this reactor -- when

20
ene says it is less forgiving, is it at that stage of less

I
"
~, forgiving that it falls under a threshold? I

;
I '

'''s clearly one of the issues the Oc==issien will ,j
,o ,

-- '

! t

U| be addressing as a =ajor issue. We have not reached a con-
i

24 ! clusion. !
_

2i 4 There is ac questien that it is a.=a cr issue te bei,

i i

!
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I addressed?
.,

A. Absolutely.-

3
0 My next question is, Why was that not recognized

4 as a major issue to be addressed before TMI-2? Why did it

take TMI-2 to bring that out?*

i A. It almost sounds like a pat answer, I'm afraid, but

~

I think it falls back into the other philosophy, the general
-

-.
-

3 conclusica of the people involved in the whole system was

9 that systems were designed well encugh, sufficiently tightly

10 that they were really safe.

11 And the fact that ene system was termed "less for-
4

1

12 | giving" did not mean in any way that it was unsafe. Mcw

13|I let =e give you a ec= pari.sen frem another system of Opera-

14 tions.

15
i

"'here is an airplane called the F-5 and an airplane
!

'6 called the F-4. They are both major fighter aircraft, the

17 Air Force and Navy has a let of F-4s and the Air Force has

la , a lot of F-Ss and the United States has sold F-4s and F-5s
!

'9| all around the world.
,i

00 i "'he F-4 is a much less fore.ivine. air.a lane . If you
! .

01,j i

put the F-4 into a 6G turn or 5G turn and make a mistake, youi
i |

22 ' ara in real trcuble. If you put an F-5 into that and make a
f

,

I
.

23
! sistake, you are net.

|
i

24 ' It's a very forgiving airplane. Ecwever, the F-4
I -
,

25 is a =uch better airplane for a let cf c:her reascns. 3cch
'

. ,

I

:
6
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_"U airplanes are used by many arned forces and meet the needs of

n
a lot of people because their basic level of performance,

-

3
f orgivenes s , is easily adequate for a well-trained pilot.

4
It is not necessarily a strong analogy, but I am

5 trying to get across the point that because something is

i less forg-iving than another it does not mean the other is,

I therefore, autcmatically unacceptable.
_ .

_

3
G I guess the additional factor added in is the nature

9 and level of training of the person operating it. You take

10 the example of the Air Force, the example of the Navy, and
_

11 you are talking about people with a high degree of co=pecence

. . ,-
and a sense of professionalism, dedication to excellence,

13 whatever phraseology you want to use.

14 The concern is, obviously, Ehat people out in the

13 control reocs of comnercial reactor facilities around the,

16 country do not ccme up to these standards, apparently, in
i,

7| scme cases.

13 A And the other people in the system also; I think
,

19|i that's correct, and it gets back to =y concern about person-
t

20 nel.
:

1

21i 4 Given dr.a reality, doesn't it sake = ore sense to ,

I :
i I

Ej not permit reactor designs to be placed in the hands of
~

,

!

these people that are less forgiving rather than more fer- )03

: 1 !
l

giving7 | )
t

| 24 i
__

u

23 ' Given that reality. !
! ; I
,

| Acme Reporting Company |; ,
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A In hindsight, certainly true, if you have a situa-7

n
- tien where you are saying, Here are two reactors that can go

3 into the site; which one do you want to put in? You put in

4 the one, obviously, that is =cre forgiving.

3 But the question we are really trying to address,
6 given that you have a number of reactors which are of the

s econd tv.e. e, the less fore.ivinv tv.o. e, are they sufficient 1v.I

S less forgiving that they shculd not be allcwed?

9 That's a different question. It follcws frcm the

10 first, but it's a different question, and it is the one we
.

are addressing, and we have not reached a ccnclusion.,,
"

'
12 4 Which relates back to what we were discussing be-

13 fere, retraining of operaters at 3 and W plants, and whether

14 they really do, in fact, understand how to handle a TMI-2

15 accident.
.

16 And that's scmething the NRC dces not know at this

17 peint, because it did not reexamine every one of these

13 pecple.

19 A Yes, and as I also nentioned, it is a similar type |
1

20 cf uncertainty we have of any operator handling any type of

21 abncr=al occurrence for all of the tests we give any cpera- |
|
;

*
2Cr.~

I

i !
i

23! ? The other facters mentioned by the Admiral, reli- |
1 !

24 i ance on direct centrol by trained operatcrs , rather dr.an '

;

, - _
,

|23 i aunc=atic centrol. Tc ycur Observation, is chat a

.
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philosophy fol10wed in ec==ercial nuclear reacters?1

2 A. That's an interesting issue. * hat's one where I am

3 not sure where I ccme out and I am not sure where the indus-

4 try and our people ccme out.

5 There is a major difference, a sharp difference of

6 philoscphy. There are some European plants, for exa:ple,

that are definitely going towards the requirement that the7

-
c
- .

.

plant must be able to oc.eratei.. for x =inutes after any kind )
i

3
i

9 of a transient without the operater touching centrols.

10 And operators are trained not to do that, not to

11 touch it at all. te Admiral is en the ether end of that

1.: spectru=.

13 I a= not yet sure whether that's sc=ething --the

general idea that I think he has in there, you very well'4

15 understand, chat is the pecple involved in the design, the

16 building, the cperation of the plant very well understand |

17 the plant.

13 , You understand it sufficiently well that you then
;

!

i
19 describe what has to be done with it in these varicus cir-

20 i cumstances, and you make sure the people v.eu c.ut runninc. it
I.

I

21 ! knew what to do in these circumstances .
I

I' ,

22 i That eart of the chilesec.hv. is a very sound one. !
. .

9

23! The next set of the question is, Are cur cc::=tercial plants |
:

! i
t '

24 ' sufficiently scre ecmplex and dif ficult te handle than cur ,'
,

._

25 * =ilitarv. nuclear plants that you have to c.o bev.end reiv. inc. ,'
- ,
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1. en a person and have to go to relying upon equipment,
0

ccmputer controls and such?-

3 That's one of the open issues.

4 G As a matter of fact, the *:C-2 accident illustrates

5 a situation in which it would have been far better for the

6 operator to have done nothing, rather than attempted to take

~

control of what the reactor was doing at that point; doesn't
-

--
-

3 ig7

9 A. At the moment, apparently.

10 G Based upon our current understanding of the acci-

11 dent.

12 A. Yes. You see, I an hesitant to reach that final

13 conclusion yet. *hings keep changing on what is cur current

14 understanding.

15 C. Ckay. I am basing that on a statement made to =e

16 by a let of people, including :fr. 5tello, I believe, that if

I. the operator had Just gone a:, and gotten a cup c: cc::ee and
. . . ..

-

18 ccme back in 15 minutes or so and then tried to figure out

19 what to do, instead of immediately - fing to take ec= mand,

20 the entire accident would have cece to a much happier con-

. , ,
c., us ion.-.

i
, i

22 ' A. That might well be de final result. I will hold
'

I

i
23 - that cpen until sc=e of these reviews that are digging in ;

- i
i i

24 | more decth into what haccened. |
1

l ) ~
25 Q. The ccher aspect of design conservatism te :

i

t,
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1 Admiral mentioned was allowing reasonable time for the cper-

2 ater to control the plant during a transient before requir-

3 ing autcmative protective action.

Again, doesn' t that come back to the forgiving4

5 design nature?

6 A Yes, it does .

7 4 To the extent it is less forgiving, he will have

3 less time?
_. ..-

9 A Absolutely.

10 G " Don't live with deficiencies" was scmething the

~

11 Admiral stressed. to ycu feel the current state of MRC

regulatiens and the current state of the nuclear power indus-,12

13 try fclicws that concept?
.

14 A It requires a little bit broader answer than "Yes"

. 15 or "No". I am sure that =ost pecple in che system would

16 say " Absolutely fellcw that". They don' t live wich defi-
;.. .

i
i

1; ciency, because in their =ind Sey have a certain under-
i.

Is standing of what is a deficiency.

19 I suspect that frcm what the nuclear Navy views i
I

I
'

20 as "Ocn't live with deficiencies", cur system dcesn't.

21.| 4 That is, it dces have deficiencies? -

|i
: |

| i
, '

22 A I think frem their stande.cint, the nuclear Ma'e.r's ''i i

i
I,

23 ' approach, it does'. I thin'< to i=cle=ent that acercach j'

!
1

i
24 , rea__,y requires a sucn. . ghter view cf qua;,..ty centre.. s --

,,
i t

'; __

25 , fcr example, nuclear lia'rf is wel'. kr.cwn in c her branches i
,

t ;s

|
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t of the military that when a person makes a mistake which is
2 a significant mistake, it doesn't make much difference whe-
3 ther or not that person.had a big logical explanation of why
4 they made it; the person is relieved.

5 4 Sure, just like that.

6 A. That gets across the message very well, that you
7 are responsible for your actions, and people pay a lot of

.. -

3 attention. Particularly, after the message is brought heme.
9 A fellow named General LeMay, when he ran the Strategic Air

to Ccmmand in the Air Force did the same thing.
.

11 There is a tradition going back for many centuries

of military people using that kind of approach. There are
12

13 scme corporations that have used that style. Deficiencies

don't necessari1v mean technical deficiency; it is a spectrum 4

14
-

t

1
15 of deficiencies. '

16
, And I think we have to be a lot tighter.
|

17 i 0 That was semeching I wanted to ask you. Are you

IS , familiar with any private industry, private pro:D.-criented i
1

t
\

!

19 industrv. in which that philescphy is follcwed? '
.

1

20 2:e military, Curtis LeMay-type philescphy? i
I
i

21 , A. 01at _hev don't live with deficiencies? ::ct ini-i - i
,

l i
22 ! tially, but I am not that familiar with eccmercial industries.;i

i

23 , In the back of =y mind I seem to recall reading -- as :
,

4

24 , recall the guy 4ho built General Meters, I forget his name
__

105 ' new, their ?residen: and Chair-.an of the Board for 20 cr 20 | |
; : I
,

I.
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;

,

272- 425- e99
!



_

_

s9-3a
= c~c,1

.

1 years --Alfred Sicane.

2 As I recall, that was his philoscphy, and I think

3 he implemented it in his cwn crganizaticns.

4 G Do you think General Mctors reflects that philo-

5 sophy today?

6 A. I am not familiar with their management structure

7 today. I am reflecting on having read the history of his
._

..
.

'

8 life and what he did. .

9 . Q. I am only curicus-hecause .the bottem line question

to in -respcnding to" anythihg Admiral Rickever has' to say is , _Is
.

11 his approach.a' practical one in a private, profit-oriented

12 indust f?

,

You have to cut another phrase in there that icu13 A.
. . ,

14 didn't put in. It is a private : egulated industry. "'h at

'

15 is different, and it sight be.

16 Q. I guess a sub questien is, Is it practical for

.

17 NRC to even consider trying to force the nuclear pcwer indus-i

13 try, private nuclear pcwer industry in h is ecuntry to ec=e

19 up to the standards of Admiral Rickover in the nuclear Navy? ,
i

00 A. ':' hat describes it almost in a quantum system. Ycu

i

21 - have one level and another level and the questien is which j
!

!

02| level you a._e at. I don't think that's the situation.
> :

! l
23| I think d ere is a big spectrum. I think it s >

,
.

. >

24 , c. ractical and a:::: riate for ".s te force de s.rs tem t:.. .

|
4

25 , approach rare the s andards of excellence -ha: the Admiral

.

I
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I has placed in the nuclear Navy.

|.,

There is, certainly, a number of points at which-

3 they are prcbably inappropriate, and some which are probably

4 not practical. For example, one of the things the nuclear

5 Navy does is build a prototype, an operating prototype of

6 that reactor, and then train people on that.
.

I It's not a simulator, but an operating prototype
|-

_ .

8 of that reactor. That's not
'

of a variety of reactor--

9 types, if we went to a system with a couple of reactors and

to these are the types, then it night be practical.
_

II Given the current situation of lccking retrospect-

12 ively at what it is, there are, undcubtedly, a number of

13 other things that are not practical. But the general phil-

14 escphy of safety concentration and responsibility, I think

15 it is a gcal we can practically recuire the system to work,

is to =cve towards.

17 7 Let's take a leck at that in connection with, "Ocn'c

18 live with deficiencies". Are you familiar with the practice;

19 of issuing operating licenses for reactors that have open

'1 ite=s in connection with safety standards in relation to-

I

|
'

21 their license?j

|
., 1

.L When you say "the practice" ---'
,

; :

23| G I am told that is a cc==cn practice in licensinc.
'

i
i ,

j i
, i

24 ! processes for NRC. An CL will be issued that has a number
! --.

25 ' cf open items attached to it.

,
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I A A number of open items -- I an sure you said

,

open safety items.-

3 4 Yes, relating to the safety analysis-to be done

4 in connection with the plant. Are you f amiliar with that?

5 A I think I mn aware of the fact that when the oper-

6 ating licenses are issued there are additional things that

~

still have to be done. The judgment is reached on the staff,
._

_
_

3 if it's a licensing board, and the ACRS in making their

9 racccmendation daat at that stage the plant is safe to oper-

10 ' ate.
-.

11
G Is that a cccmon practice? That CLs are issued

la with open ite=s?

13 L I would not be surprised.

14 G Why wouldn' t you be surprised?

15 1 Since I have been here there have been very few

16 OLs issued, and it has nothing to de with me. It's just i

l' i that there are very few plants ready for OLs. Given the
i
i

IS! large list of items the licensess have to respond to and the 1
i

19 work thev have to perform, I am not surprised that there are '

|
-

'T still other items asked for.-
*

21;| I would be surprised if t..= staff had reached a
,

~, I
i
j conclusion -- the ACRS had reached a conclusion Saat here
i !

23 is a significant itam that must be done before the plant !

I
r

24 I can cperate, and nevertheless it went ahead and issued the
_

,

*5 ' '-
,

cense. , |
, ,

1

e
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1
Q. Would you be surprised if I told you that the TMI-2

2 CL was issued with 14 cpen items, including deficiencies in

3 such areas as the RCS over-pressure protection system, fire

4 protection and small break LCCA analysis?

5 A. I would not be surprised. I think the question

6 would be, ~4cw serious were those? As far as fire protection

7 gees, we have a lot of plants under requirements to 1.: grove
..

_.
.

3 their fire p ctecticn and they are all on various schedules.

9 None of them are autc=atic and have to be in place

to or else the plant could not cent:nue to cperate. I would
_.

11 not be surprised if a plant receiving its operating license

12 in that time period would have had fire protecticn werk still

13 to be done.

14 As far as the small break LCCA analysis, I would

15 expect there are a lar,e variety of analyses that have to

i16 ' be done, and the f act that some of chem were not finished

LT when the plant was given its cperating license wculd crdin-

IS arily indicate that the staff had reached the conclusion,

'9 and the AC?S also, that that need act be finished prior to

20 operation.

21 C. What occurred, apparently, was the Iivision of !

|
22 i e ciec: Management issued an Crder for c. modification cf the

, -
I
f

I
23 , license on May 26, 1973, requiring cperation in accordance

.

t . . ...,4
, w:.tn c.e: ned .crecedures a a _,cwered ocwer teve_, not ex- :

, ,
-

i
. .

,, __
I

25 , caeding 2f 63 megawatts , rather chan -he higher '.evel of i,

i
i

I
'

! 1
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1 =egawattage that would otherwise be permitted.

That is, 2772 =egawatts. The solution at leasto
-

3 over the short ter= appeared to lowering the =egawattage,

4 while the small break LCCA analysis was reevaluated and done

5 in a proper fashion.

6 L Do you knew what the ACRS recc== ended? Cftti=es

7 they will make that kind of recc==endation, that operation
.

.
.

3 at this level until such things are done.

9 4 I don't see the reference here. It indicates it

10 was further concluded that cperating up to 2563 =egawatts
-

11 in accordance with appropriate operating precedures will

12 assure that ICOS will conic =n to the performance criteria --
'

13 it goes on to talk about peak te=peratures as well.

14 But the poin I wanted t.c =ake is that there were

15 these 14 open ite=s en the TMI-2 CL, and I wanted to ask you

16 if that falls in the rubric of living with your deficiencies

!~ rather chan remedying them before you go ahead?

18 A Pcssibly not surprisingly, because, again, defi-
i
t

19 ciencies -- I think in the nuclear Tavy centext, are ita=s |
I

20 which definitely ought te be fixed, and cught to be fixed 4

i
i

e

21 i =ediately. |m
.
i

5 I wculd not be surprised if nuclear ships get i
| |

.

23 ' cc==issioned and receive their cc=nissionine with a number-

! ,
,

24 of things that still have to be fixed, a number of ita=s of !
i __,

i i

3! repairs c- - 4 g of systems.

! .

4
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1 It's a large spectrum of items and there is seme

2 point that you draw a line and say, "Here are the things dr.at
,

3 absolutely must be done, and here are the things that must

4 be done on a given schedule." ,

5 Some of which, until they are done, you have re-

6 stricted operation. Scme of which, on balance, the conclu-

7 sion is: Must be done by a given date.
.. .

S G Why do it this way, Mr. Ahearne? Whose interests

9 are served by licensing a plant that has open items?

10 A ?wo cases. Case 1, the open items are significant
..

11 Ones that represent a safety hazard. Then, ncbcdy's inter-

12 es ts . Case 2, the items are items which must be corrected

13 but the conclusion is that they are not significant safety

14 items.

15 Then, since the laws we cperate under say we pre-

16 ; vide protection and safety, keeping these dcwn when those are

t; =et, I guess the interests are served of the pecple who get

'' ectricity frca the plant.13; .

19 G Are you aware that the practice of issuing CLs

M with numbers of cpen items on dr.em frustrates the ability Of

21 the NRC to closely and carefully regulate the plant cnce it
,

ir, gets its CL?
!

I
i '

,m, A No. !
-

i

i

06 ! 0 5pecifically, what I am referring to, we_ thavet_ j
c ; __

a

25 had testimony from a number of individuals about the crans f er

!
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;

|of a plant frem the Division of Proj ect Management to the1

2 Division of Cperating Reactors, and we have had testimony '

1

that the proliferation of these cpen items on an OL when it3

is issued creates a reluctance by the Division of Cperating 1

4

Reactors under certain circumstances to accept the proj ect5

6 frem the Division of Proj ect Management.

7 In fact, TMI-2 was not accepted by DCR throughout
'

1978 and up until the t[me of the accident it was still underS

9 the Division of Proj ect Management. ,

10 On the other hand, the Division of Proj ect Manage-
-

11 ment's view is that it has essentially finished its work

12 and the plant is licensed and should go to DOR. I believe

13 it was Mr. Stello who described for us the fact that this

14 leads to' a situation where the plant is betwixt and between.

15 I It's not really under ?roject Management and it is

is definitely not under Operating Reactors . And that leads to

17 a situation where there is a lessening cf regulatcry inten-

13 ' sity in terms of icoking at the plant.

19 Are ycu aware cf any of this?

00 A I was not aware of any of that. In the discus-

d

21i siens I have had with them they never raised that po --
I

.. i

5! 4 Aside frcm that point, do veu think it is a wise i
*

I

I

3 i er prudent approach te issue CL2 for plants that have .
I

|24 i cpen items on them? l_
>

05 ' A Cnce again, it depends en hcw significant the

i
' !
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I cpen items are. The difficulty of saying that you will only

issue a license when all open items are closed =ay be a2

counter-pressure to what really one wants to acccmplish,3

which is to have as well run and safe a plant as possible.
4

5 In theory, you cnly 'asktfor these things really

S necessary. In practice, really necessary is probably a grey

7 area, so ycu ask for a number of things, scme of which are
. .-

_ .

3 probably necessary.

9 In sum, when you put them all together, they lead

to to the confidence that this is new what you want done. Be-

11 cause of the grey area on the edge, I think it has been

12 hard tc draw a sharp line and say, "Here is the sharp line.

13 On this side the plant does not get a license, and en that

14 side it can. "

15 I would like to =ove to the =cde where the line

16 was that sharp.

1; ? I am curicus abcut the grey area. It is =y under-
I

ts s tanding , frem the educatien I have tried to get over the

19 last three =cnths, that the primary fccus of the NRC is
t
,

20 safety.

21 NRC is not interested in any other aspect of the .
I
,
'

I
ri pcwer plant except that it is safe; is that correct? !

I I
: i

23 i 1 No, thac can't be correct, because NI?A cequires1 -

i ,
>

!
;
|

24 ! us to be interested in its locatien.
i

!
__

25 ; G ?c environ = ental purgesas?
!
!
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1 A- That's right. Not safety.

- 2 Q. Let me take it back --

3 A We just turned dcwn Green County, because of impact

4 upon the scenic Hudson Valley.

5 Q. Let me broaden it to state the focus of the NRC is

s public health and welf are.

; A That is ..crrect.

S Q. That's what you are after i.T examining a piant?

9 You don't care about the efficiency of the plant; you don't

10 care abect hcw much profit it will make for a utility; you

~

1: don't care about whether or not it will be able to success-

12 fully meet all of the pcwer demands of the people who will

13 want t a use the electricity.

14 You are primarily . concerned with whether or not
,

1

15 it will be operated safely, and with the public welfare in

t.3 mind.
l.
'

t: A Your first question I thcught was "primarily", and

13 you shifted to "You don't worry about". There is a provision
,

i,

'9 ! under the Atemd.c Energy Act, which requires us to address the,
I
> 1

:o financial ability of the ccmpany. I
I
i

2: | Althcugh that is not a primary focus, it is cer-
|

'

22 |- tainly a facter we have to consider. When you say we are ,

!

23 . not worried about the profitability of che plant, that is '

I |
1 ,

not necessarily true, because the law requires us te leck a i24
1
,- !,

23 whether or not that ccmpany is financially able of having
,

, ,

|
i ,
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1 that plant.

2' That's not the primary focus, but it is there.

3 4 Let me take sc=e specific exa=ples.

4 A The need for pcwer issue. You said we are not in-

5 terested in whether or not it can meet the pcwer demands .
.

6 It is sort of the converse of that, in that ene of the re-

7 quirements placed on us -- i's that NEPA?
-

._
-

'
3 MR. CECPKO: It's in NEPA.

9 TEZ WITNISS: The NEPA analysis requires the plant

10 to meet a need for pcwer. It's not so much will it provide

11 all of t. The question is, !s it needed? Those are caveats.

12 SY MR. KANI:

13 4 Let me see if I can give you a specific example.

14 When the NRC is 1 coking at small break LCCA analysis it is

15 looking at safety concerns; right? There is' no other con-

16 cern there?

17 A That's right.

. .

'3 , 4 When it's 1 coking at RCS over-pressure protect _on
I
i

19 i system, it's locking at safety?
I

.0 || A Sure.
t
'

2'| G When it's locking at fire protection it's locking
,

| at safety questions?
,I

23| A Absolu:siv. ,

! !

24 ' G : can go on and on in thase 14 items, but the i
I -
I,

5: three : picked cut which were Open items on the TM -2 CL
.,

-

i
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1 relate to safety questions.

2 1 That's right.

3 Q. If that is the situation, then :iRC is supposed to

4 be concerned ahout safety, and these age safety items in

5 some fashion or another, where does NRC find it in its man-

6 date *:c. draw lines as to what is sufficiently safe for pur-

~
7 posea - an OL but is still an open safety item?

._
_

.

3 A I think under the =andate of the Atemic Inergy

9 Act, it says that we are supposed to license a plant if it

to provides adequate protection for the health and safety of
..

11 the public.

12 It does not say that once you've decided that the

13 .clant crovides adequate safety you can't icok at an.ythin-3.

14 else about it.
<

15 0 In other words, an are concerned with safety

is questiens that don't relate to adequate safety, they relate.

17 to simply " safety".

18 A. I would assume, and I have not reviewed the T:C-2

19 issues thar are cpen, but I assume, based on cuher situaticns

to that have ccme up when the questions are asked, the plant's

21 being able to ccme back up cn earthquake, in the = cst recent

22 case.*
i

I .

23 S.e staff's pcsition is thau they have new o.ded !

04i up reviewing issues and reached the cenclusion that scme ,

,i ?.
-

!

05j issues are of sufficient sericusness that the plants cannet >

,
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1 operate until these issues are resolved.

2 In those cases the plant has been shut down. There

3 are other issues that they reached the conclusien must be

4 resolved to fully understand that plant. But are not of
s.

5 sufficient seriousness o prevent the plant frem operating.

6 G Continuing to operate?

7 A Either continuing to cperate or preventing it from
.

__ .

3 operating as a new plant. It may be a weakness in the sys-

9 tem that can' t be tolerated, but there is not fixed line,

10 that fixed barrier, that you only have two classes of issues.
6+

11 There are these grey area issues.

12 G Has there been any discussion by the Ccemissien

13 abcut the subject matter of open items on CI.s and whether

14 or not that should be changed?

15 A Not that I can recall; there may have been.

16 G Another subject en the same vein --

'

17 A If I can finish answering that question, there was

18 the issue of new operating licenses was net a major questien

19 prior to TMI, becacse there were not plants ccming up. Post-

20 TMI no plants have been given operating licenses, because

21 there is a whole new perspective of what should be done.

ir G Ckay.
!

t a
'

t
Ia! A I would be sur rised if ecst- MI -- : i=acine
'

t i

I
i

24 ' there are =any, =any requiremencs , a large nu=ber of which
,

! --
j
.

25 =av not even have yet been seen dr.at will be required Oc he-
i

t
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I =et before a plant can get an operating license.

4 De vou think OLs will still be issued with Open2.

|
*

- 3 items?

4 A I would doubt it.

5 MR. CEOPKO: Before we get eco far away frc= Ad=ir-

6 al Rickover's testimony, since the Cc=nissioner has net r;een

it, would v. ou be willing to c. rovide the Cc=missioner with a~

._ .

copy of it for nis own use, and maybe make any additional3

9 comments he sees fit?

10 MR. KANE: Yes.
_.

11 TEE WITNESS: Or learn frca it.

12 MR. CECPKO: In that regard, would you be willing

13 to provide a courtesy ccpy to other NRC Cc==issioners?

14 MR. KANE: Sure, I have no problem with that. Let

15 =e see if I have it.
i
4

cnd 3b 16| LDiscussion off the record.l .

1

l. i1

MR. KANE- 3ack on the record. Mr. Ahearne, was4a
'|'

, :
l13 i there some :larification that you wanted to put on the

i

i
i

19 ' ** cord? . !

I t |

| \c

'5 THE >TITNESS : In the Green County case I referred
-
|-

1
i

I

21i to as an instance of MEPA requiring as to look at Otha-
I i

'

O| issues, it was the staff who had icoked at the questien of |j
1

ti

U! the acce=. tabil e.r c: the s te ::cm the standpcin c f the !
i

I
I

24! impact upon the enviren=ent, and reached the ccnclusien it !
,
,_

3 was unacceptable. |
.

I'
1
i

|
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1 It had ncver reachef the full Cc==ission level

2 position.

3 BY MR. KANE:

4 G Another subject matter I wanted to ask in the

5 sam'e vein of cpen items in the OL issuance is exe=ptions

6 from regulatory requirements.

7 As I understand it, for example at CMI-l 'there was
__ .

3 scme prcblem with the ECCS and they were granted an exemp-
,

4

tion by the Division cf Cperating Reactors in March, 1979,'

10 again, La ter=s of a reduction in authorized megawattage ,
_

11 which then was deemed to be sufficient to allow ICOS to func-

12 tien as it was constituted, and to allcw sufficient ti=e to

13 remedy this deficiency.

14 'dho approves exemptions frcm regulatory requirenents

15 for nuclear pcwer plants like TMI Unit l?

16 A The waiver of requirements had gotten to be an

17 issue that there was a concern on. I don' t recall speci--

13 fically that one, but there had been a practice where grant-
4

'

ing of waivers was being done by office directors. ,19

-

h@ - ,

T|'
That is, on the level belev Harold Dedden, one J.t

: i\
"l ' evel dcwn beneath that. That came to the atten on c- >

> <

. <

t .

Ei Ccemissicners, as : recall, last fall. !
I i
i

I
i I3' There was concern raised and at least though: :
I

1'
24 I what the conclusien was, and vcur c.uctine. March, '79 indi-

.

'

, .
i -.

! i
05 - cases =v. intere.retations ccrrect, was that, theref cre, anv. ,

,

! !
:
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1 waiver of a regulation with regard to an operating plant
-

2 was going to have to ccme to the Ccentssion for apprcval.

3 I knew since then several have, but : don' t recall

4 that one.

5 4 That did appear in the Federal Register. I don't

6 have a ccpy here, but we can provide ycu with one. It was

~

done over the signature of Victor Stello as Directer of the
..

_
.

3 Division of operating Reactors .

9 I don't recall that there was any Ccamission appre-

10 val or disapproval reflected in connection with that exemp-
_.

11 tien. But it has been your understanding that since the

12 f all of '78 requirements for exemptions fer cperating plants

13 be approved by the Ccemission itself?

14 A 3e checked by the Cecmission, because the author-

15 ity, believe the authority has been delegated to

D'MvN
16 Harold Cedden and redelegated to his office directers. Our

J
17 requirements were that befcre exercising that that it be

IS checked with us.

13 4 What do you mean by " checked"? Just that you |
I.

t

3' knew that they are doing' it? ? - _

21 .i Let us knew they are thinking of doing it and do

. we have any problems with it. If we have a prcblem with it 1
- !

|

03 it would have to ccme u: to the Cc=missicn. !
. i
i -

24 | ? Ecw is 10 done? o they give you a fermal presen
,

, ,_
ii

'

25 : tatien? :s there a memcrandu=? ,

< ,

I
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1
A In sc=e cases they came in and briefed, and in

o
'

cther cases it was a phone call to explain, depending on the

3
particular regulatien and for how long it was going to be

4
waived.

5
Q. Io any guidelines exist fer waiving regulatory

6
requirements?

A I don't knew.
..

__
-

3
Q. Has the NRC Commission developed any formal, writ-

9
ten statements or requirements or policies, etcetera, to be

10
followed in connection with waiving regulatory requirements?

_

11
A Mr. Fitogerald is pointing out Section 50.12 of

la 10 CF2. Jim, that's a waiver, I think, on construction per-
-

13
mits.

14 MR. FITZGIRALD: I think you're right.
|
'15 THE WIT.IISS: The only requirement I was aware of

16
was the require =ent ini'' Med by Cce=issioner Kennedy last

l'
_ a .3 3. .
,

'S'
3Y MR. KANI:

99 |'

! G That is the requirement of checking with the
.

!
I

i

0|
'

CO.. ission?
:

., , i

~' ! A Yes.
i

84 4

I-

, 4 Ices the Cc= mission take a vote on these natters? |

i.s3
Cr is it informal?

~

i

., ;
~

A It would reach a vote if we disagreed. It is a j___
. g

- delegatien o' =" ' crity . hat has been given to Earold ' '' r - : )'.,3 ,

-

|
;.

sd ,s
/
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.

I He is exercising authority. To take it to a voce would mean
,-

2 that we are, in a given case, taking it back from him.

3 4 Since you have been on the cc:=aissien, has there

4 been any such disagreement with a granting of a waiver of

5 regulatory requirements for an operating plant?

6 A Sto .

7 % So everf time it has been done, the Cec =ission
..

. .

5 has concurred?

9 A. I was only aware of it being done two or three

10 times.
_.

11 ? In these instances, the cc:=nission concurred?

12 A. Yes. You say this was i.: March, '79?

13 G Yes, it appeared in the Federal Register of March,
,

14 '79. It's possible that exenption never went inte effect,

15 because T2C-1 never came back en line. I guess this is as

16 gecd a time as any, let's go off the record.

17 (Discussion off the record.)
I

18 SY MR. KAiri:: s
n'r\) W

..
19 C Mr. Ahearne, as you knew, Harold Q. last week i

00 had a conversation with the Presidentia'. Oc= mission concern-

21 ing his decisien to resume plant licensing and a decer=ina- i

|
02 tion was made te hold up en tha- "-**' ---- er action er i

I
- |

|

03; further consideracien by the 212C Cc:=aissicn. i

! I
04 ! Did you agree with his original decision te resume i

. . . i __

25 ' clann licensinc.? '
,

, .,
I

.,

I
i

!
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1 A The first I knew about it was in the newspaper.
-

< n
G He did not confer with you on er.at and you received-

3 no other knculedge?

4 L No, and I wasn't here, either. I was on vacation.

5 The first I knew of it was when : read it in The Washington
6 Post.

I C What was your reaction when you read it in The
. .

~

3 Washington Post?

9 A Surprise.

10 G Nhy were you surprised?
..

,,

A I thought he wculd have checked with us first."

,o

G Did you agree with that decision?"

13 A He didn't check with me.
14 G Right. When you found out about the decision,

15 did you agree with it?

16 A As : said, I thought he shculd have checked with

l~ me.

18 G Yes, but when you found cut about that decisien

19 having been nade by reading The Washington Post, same way
,
4

20 i

the Presidential Commission found out abcut it, at that time j
i

21 did ycu think in your mind, "Yes, that'sagcedthingtodo",|
|~,
t"Yes, I agree with that"?-
'

;

23| A Actually, what : thcught was , I really had better
.

i 1

I
.2' ! get a copy of what he actually said, what ne=o he se-- |

-

s- i -

5| is efttimes difficult, frc= reading the press, te find cu:

.
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1 wha is actually being said.

2 G. Did you get a ecpy of his nemorandum of August

3 2 0 th --

4 A Yes, I called the office and got a copy.

5 G Having read the =emerandum and read the newspaper

6 account of Mr. Oedden's deci. icn, did you agree with that

-

decisien?
..

.
.

3 A I felt that the newspaper account was not really

9 accurate. The impression I get from reading the newspaper
*

D ;.;Saccount was not quite what . MW's memo said.to ,

fc There was a
_.

11 difference, which prebably is only a subtle difference in in-

12 portance as far as the regulatory side er che agency is

13 concerned.

14 What Harold said was that he was going to put his

15 people back to work in a licensing process. The impression

16 I got frem the caper is that he said we were c.oine. to start.
,

1

17 licensing plants. I

la G The paper account did refer to the fact that with-

i
19 ' in approximately a =onth there vculd be at least one plane

I
I

'

20j ccming up for OL issuance, and would be reaching the end of
i

21| the licensing process. i

22 Was that inaccurate?
i

1

23 ' .i In practical fact it is certainly inaccurace. Eu: !
t |

|

24 ! what I am tryine to ceine cut is "-=- * e impressica I get :
. . s .

L... - cmi
i ,.

05 when I read the paper is that Me-had written scrething er |

i
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i said scmething that we were going to s tart issuing licenses .

2' Nhat his memo said was that he is putting his people back to

3 work. '

' - And the process is continuing. That is a differ-4 -

5 ence, because I think what he also went on to say -- these

sa b. s w.s-
6 lessons , if acccmplished, are necessary and ef ir' a-t for

; the continuing safe operation of licensing -- of operating
.. .

3 plants, and for the resumption of licensing activities. -

r W
9 ' sit is =y intent to bring die ita :'s first ccmple-

~

ted review to the cccmission.Q I would have preferred himto
A

11 to check with =e before reaching that conclusion, but tha

12 does not say that there will be a plant in a =cnth.

13 G He is resuming plant licensing activities, staff

14 licensing activities?

15 1 That's right.

te C Did you agree, when you found out that he intended I

:: to rest =e plant licensing activities , did you agree that he

13 shculd have his pecple resene staff plant licensing activi-

19 ties?

y A Not resu=e in the sense of continuing dcing wha: '

I
-

i | |

2 ; they would have been doing pric: to Three :!ile Island. TO !
'

ii

! '
. ,

ei the extent that here are some hardware changes that we had |
i 1

: 1

|

y- | reached a conclusion ought to be done for operating plancs
-

I

i,
,

|
[2; I and that we cught to try to get : hose incorpcrated into any .

,

, i
; __

*! olants in the p ccess of being built, I felt it ac. e. rceriate
.

'

- j
-

i'
!
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,

for him to say that he is now going to cece to the Cecmission'
'

,

and say, "Here are these hardware changes that I think I
-

3
ought to tell the operating plants to do.

4
"And I think I ought to tell the plants under con-

.

5
s truction to fix. " That, I felt, was apprcpriate. The fol-

6
lowing step -- certainly one can intarpret this, and after

I I talked to Harold, which was yesterday, he had already gene
.. .

3
thrcugh the cycle with you people.

9
The i=pression I had here is that he is also saying

to -- he could be interpreted as saying, "We new knew the things
_

l'
that we will require, the basic things we will require to

'

1"- let a plant be operating."s

U
And that I did not think was correct..

14
G I still want to ask you the basic question.

15
Mr. Iedden's =eco ref ers to resuming staf f licensing activi-

|

16
ties that suggest that up to this point staff licensing '

17 activities since the accident have not been moving forward;
18

is that correct?
I

3' A He said that. He came to a meeting and said --

''
! here was this bcdy of pecple working on these clants under

-

,

,

.

i ,
19 8

, i

| construe:;en, :or exa=ple. He has taken them off these to g--

j,

| i
,

~, ;

| put than over here and do scmething else,-

w t
~, Ihey have new finished deinv this sece: hine, else, .'

.

L

. , ' , and what dces he do with nhem? What he is saying is, "I an !

1-

__

i i
'

.

5 1new =cving them back cver here, and here are these things ;,

!
.
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1
that Mattsen and I have cencluded ought to be done for an

4

cperating plant. We have to put in this particular piece of
-

3 equipment. We ought to put in an instrument that will

4
ceasure this."

5
G This is a short-term lassens learned?

6
A That's right, you cught to put in this piece of

I
equipment. He is'saying, similarly, for a plant under con-

- -
..

3
struction we think it should be in there also, and I will

8
turn seme staff onto those plants in addition.

to G _. I think that addresses the basic problem and it is
.

11 one Mr. Oedden raised in a conversation with one cf our
1*-

staff recently. That is that totally aside frem the licen-

13
sing activity by the staff, if I understand Mr. Cedden's

14 point there is in a n"-"er of locations around the country
15 right new utilit:.es proceeding to pour cencrete and construct
10 plants pursuant to construcuion permits they alre=#', cb-
1;

ta. nec.
.

Is
They are doing that construction in cenicr=ance j

!

19 with the plans and design alreadv. accreved bv the NRC chat I
i

.. .

'" '
do net incorporate any of the lessons learned interim shcrt-

-

4,
t-- ucrm rece==endations that, cbvicusly, do not incorporate any

on
- long-term rece==enda icas, because they have nct even been

i ,

i

43 t 1
- t =ade. |t

i !

~4||
44

And, obvicusly, do not inccrpcrateanyrece==enda-|' _

B tiens that the Presidential Cc= mission will make, since thesei-

,
,

!
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I'

recc==endations have not been made.

,

A That's right.*
,

3
C Has the NRC at all censidered ways , possible ways ,

4 procedures to use te stop that construction pending the cut-

5 cc=e of these investigatiens?

8 A There is a si=ple way to do it, and that is to

7 issue an order to stop all ccustruction.
-

3 4 Eas NRC considered doing that?

9 A *de have considered that at least twice, and reached'

'o' the conelusien that we wculd not step the constructier. This
_

11 was the same time that Harc1d came in and said, "I've reached

la the cccclusien that I a= not going to be cranking up my cper--

13
ating license pecple fer at least this interi: pericd."

14 4 "Interi= peried" being until the Presidential Cc==is-

'5 ' sien report ce=es in?'

18 A At the time it was a ncn-defined interi= pericd.

t' This ends his interi= pericd, and we have a meeting with hi=i

13|
|

next week, to understand what he had in mind.
-

,o ,i i

"t G Doesn't the NRC failure up until this tine to order:
i

'D |
.

l
- i 'all construction to stop create a situation where an awful

I
:v '

lot of plants are being built witheu: possible sade:y fea- |
-'

i

| '

on !
tures that you might want to have inccrpcrated at sc=e cein:- 't

'

I

f
23 in the future?

f

.n -

- ; And dcesn't ir.at create the situatien that the __

i
'5' utility will ccme in at sc=e point and say, " Main a minute,

Acme Reporting Compcny
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1

I've spent all this money, I've put all this invesc=ent of'

4

time and money 1"' this plant and I built it according to-

3 the plant specifier"icns and design ycu approved.

4 "" knew I was doing it all along. You didn't

5 stop me and now am done and I as here for my OL, and new

6 the Presidential Comnission reports ccee in and other reports

I cece n, the long-term lessons learned have ccme in and
.-

_
.

3 there is a whole bunch more requirements and I can't do that

9 on my plant; thnt kind of backfitting is not possible er

to equitab le . -
_

11 "And we have to new balance the equities to be sort-

la ed cut here, to determine whether or not they shculd be-

13 required to do any of that, and : certainly don't think :

14 should."

U Ocesn't that invite that situation by not stepping: i

i

16 I the construction in tne meantime?

17 .L It certainly invites that situation. And on the

18 other hand, there is the oppcsite, which wculd be do we
,

19 step all the plants and what are the grcunds on which we
;
i

' stcyped all the plants ?

|4'
", The reasons you've just indicated, that there may ,

I, I

j
.

* .

he changes which are of such a fundamental nature that the:

:

O
j plant under construction can't be fixed wculd be the reason, j
< :

., . |! and se far our judg=ent hsc been tha: that was not sufficieng _
t

'

i
,

w
reascn te s:co. all these clancs frca beine. built. |

~

.
1

!
,
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1 4 Are any of those plants 3 and W plants dnat tre

2 being built that are under construction permits ?

3 A It is possible. I would have to go and try to

: 4 find a list semewhere; I don't at the accent recall.

5 ? Are you aware that licensing boards are also pro-
!-

i6 ceeding with matters before them?

7 A of course.
.-

_ .

8 G Has there been any consideration within :mc that

9 it might be appropriate to stop those licensing board con-

10 sidarations until such tima as the reports ccce in?
-

11 A Yes, we debated that, and the question was , Are

12 these licensing boards censidering issues they would have

13 to consider in any event? or are they considering issue s

14 they would not have to censider?

15 Cur conclusion was that the issues they are con-

16 sidering are ones they would have to consider, and under

17 the assumption that : think we are all pretty confident

IS there will be a nu=ber of other things they will have to
i

19 I consider also.
.

t

20 Cur conclusien was that they might as well get ;

i

21 : these issues cut of the way. ;

i

22 4 Hasn't it been considered that scme of the other j
. ,
' i

23 i issues that =ay have to be ocasidered may have a direct .
!

,

'

24 ' impact en the evaluation of the issues tha: the licensing
i _

3f beard is icoking at? i

,
,
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1 i That is certainly possible.

2 G That would require redoing all that work.

3 L The fundanental question we addressed was, Shculd

4 we stop everything? 3y "everything" I mean step any plant

5 in construction, stop all boards and shut dcwn all plants.

6 C Obvicusly, you can do any six of these three

7 things. You don' t hava to do them all.
-

-
-

.

3 1 That's right. But that's the first line. There are

9 scme people who argue that that is what ought to be dene.

to That there are enough open questions that, perhaps, no plant
.

11 shculd be allcwed to be built or to operate, in which case

12 you shut them all down.

13 The other end of the spectrum is that ycu allcw all

14 plants to continue cperating. You allow all plants to con-

15 tinue being constructed, and you allow all plants to continue

16 being licensed, with the assumption that when changes have to

17 be made you will make the changes .

13 Where we ended up was, we shut dcwn 3 and N plants

19 as a sub-set, until a certain number of things of L=tediate

'7 - character had to be done.-

I

I
21 We basically reached an agreement which *aroldd

i

O, recc== ended, and we accepted that nc operating licenses i
i i
, .

D| would be issued, but we allcwed plants to centinue being
.

! i
'

:
24[ cons tructed .

-
<

i
__

,

3; On that spectrum, tha 's where we came cut.

.
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I G I can understand the very glaring objection to

2 shutting down all plants now. Given what I understand the

3 position is, that nuclear pcwer already eccupies in the en-

ergy generation -- existing energy generation needs of the4

country, that could cause a severe ecenc=ic disiccation.5

i Cn the other hand, the plants being built are being

built in anti'cipation of future power needs, and are not7

.. .

3 currently available to generate electricity.

3 A That's right.

10 4 If they are delayed, presumably, there could be
_.

11 a future impact On the other hand, it is entirely pcssible

12 i that conservation alternative sources or sc=ething else

13 could be devised, to take care of that problem in the future.

14 The immediate problem caused by closing down all

15 the plants is a tough one, and I can see where the balance

16 wculd be in f avor of leaving those plants where they are

17 for the time being, with the pcssible adjus =ent of sc=e
i

13 I 3 and W plants; that is being carried out, as I understand
,

t

19! it. -
'

I
20 - But the 01 ants being built, the ones going through

I
-

i
i

21| the licensing c. rocess , the 4.ustification for nce chanc.inc. ;
,

; I

EI that situation does not seem very apparent to me. i

i;
1
i

23 , Why allcw plants to continue to be constructed,>

,

,

:
',

24 ' f: exa:ple?
i __
'

3- A A =iner cen=ent and a majcr pcsition. The =iner

!
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I cec =ent is, if alternative sources and conservation were a

2 strong likeliheed for these plants,then the board should not

3 have issued the construction per=it.

4 That's the need for a pcwer issue that they must

5 address. That the need fc power must be shewn, er the

6 plant cannet be given its initial constructicn per=it. So

7 to the extent that the issue can be addressed it was addressec.
.

_.
.

3 And your cc==ent that in all likelihced you can

3 have these other sources, in these cases at least the board

to syste= has conclufed that that is net correct. If you defer
.

11 construction of these plants, then there will be an i= pact en
12 the need for pcwer.

13 Nhether or not the board's conclusion is correct
14 is an arguable issue, but at least the bear?. system has
15 reached that conclusion. The fundamental reascn we have

<

.

continued with the construction was that as a collegial10
<

17 judgment, a judg=ent decision, it was a sounder basis ::

13 allow the plants to continue being constructed, reccgnizing
19 ' the length of 'd-*e ic takes construction to cccur. !|

t

20! Q. Is it true that sc=e of these plants will be
1

21 available for issuance of an OL within as little as a ncn h?
i

22 .t IIcu the plants still being construe:ad; no. I
i

i
23 Salen, I think, is the one that wculd be av= i ' ='a '' e !a

I
i

24 |
,

It has long since been cens'-~~=d .scenest.
,

, _ _
| i

25 : 0 It is just wait .ng ::: an CL? I

:
.
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t A It is going through all the varicus processes.
.

2 After a plant is constructed you need a number of other

3 checks and rechecks and a cold test that the plant gces

4 through.

5 It has long since been constructed.

6 G North Anna is another one in Virginia.

7 A North Anna is constructed.
-

. -

a G And it's waiting fer an CL?

9 A There are other issues, and I can't go into that,

to because that one will = cst likely cc=e to us as an adjudi-
_

11 cation issue.

12 G Okay, I guess the point is if lir. Dedden had been
.

13 allcwad to preceed with his criginal decision, we would

14 have had =cre CLs issued in short order.

15 A Absolutely false.

16 4 Whv is that? f-

3c o ton i
'

17 A Sir. I.CCen, as he said in his =e=c, it is his

18 intent to bring the review to the Cc==ission.

;9 G I still don't understand why that =akes what I

20 just said absciutely false.

21 A You said here is a pcsitive conclusion that hhat
i

= would issue, and it would depend upon the vote of the
1

23 ; Cen=ission. Just as a herseback guess, I wculd have cen-
1

I

et ' cluded that it would nct have. |
,

,

i-|
1'

3 2 Ycu wculd conclude that che Oc==issi:n wculd vcte f
,

t .

'
t
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9

against issuing an CL entirely?
*

., i

A That's right.-

3
C ?Tny?

4 A I would guess it would be because the Cc= mission

5 would have concluded that there are a number of open issues ,

i which is the reviews under way that we wculd really like to

I wait to see their results before issuing an CL.
- .. -

a
That's just a guess and we would have to have a-

3 collegial meeting and vote on it.

G I see. In the meantime, though, to the extent that
_

11 there are these other plants out there doing construction,

la- the problem for the Cc==ission is cc=peunding; isn't it?

13 You will have more plants coming, saying, "We are

14 ready for our CL; we want it; why can't we have it?".i

15 A The plants that are going to be in that stage are

M the ones that have essentially cc=pleted their construction

,-

"| and are in this cther pr: cess of going through it. I think

18 the most sericus question with regard to what Harold does

19 ,
with his pecple en these plants is really the one, Are there ||

'T| any technical changes we believe musu be =ade to operating- '

!
.,, !

-! plants' '

I
.,o

.

If the answer is, "Yes", then the question is, If-

! ,

3| you must make them to a plant that is already operating, !
!. ,

|.,

4 should ycu =ake them to a plant th a has not yet begun :

5
'

Operate? i
I,

i .
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1 I a= not sure yet that . I see the, logic of why the

2 answer is "Me".

3 G There may be many prcblems addressed in the inter-

4 in by the Short-tern Lessons Learned task force. The enes

5 that have been addressed by the Lessons Learned task force,

6 in the esti=ation of that task force and, prest = ably, in

7 the estination of Harold Dedden need to be changed.
._ _ _

.

3 And we have scme 70 cperating plants right off the

9 bat that you have to do that with. That may still not be

to deficient in the long run for what is necessary to make the
_

11 plant safe.

12 .A Probably isn' t.

13 4 Why, in the meantime, make the situation worse by

14 allcwing other plants to keep en =cving along to construc-

15 tien without any changes, other than the ones already deci-

16 ded upcn by the NRC?

17 And then have them presented for an CL and at that

13 time have to make the determination as to whether you will

19 require all the backfitting, or whether you will actually

|
0 deny an OL issuance entirely, and force the utility ec ea: |

'

,

21 I a multi-million dollar invest =ent.
I
i
t

5| To my thinking, there is a line to be drawn be-
:

23[ tween currently c=erating plants and ones not curr ently ,i -

1 i

24 i operating, and being built. It seems to =e the visest c0urse!
; --.

3' would be := stcp construction entirely and to avoid tha

Acme Reporting Company
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,

' fait acec=pli at the end.

2 A All : can say was that our judgment was different

3 than that.

4 4 I see; okay. Is it true that there has never been

5
a plant that has obtained c construction permit, been ce=-

6 plately constructed and then denied an operating license?
1 1 Then shut down and never operated?

__ -

3 4 Yes.

8 A I think that's true. Diablo Canyon certainly is

10 -

an open question.
-

11 4 Right, but does that indicate to you that there is

la a certain =c=entum t wards OL issuance once a plant has-

13 gene that iar dcwn the line?

14 A Would you care to ask that question again?
15 4 Coesn't that past history indicate to you that
is there is a certain nc=entum to grant the OL once a utility
l~ has obtained a cons -" -d on permit and gene that f ar dcwn ,

18 the read to cc=pletien?

19 i There =ight be an implication there that the plant
'" having been granted the construction per=it dces not undergo i-

i +
'41

-' any changes as a result of regulatcry requirements before :
I

-M f

| granting the operating license.
--

.

en would be 'f N'
G-

3, i
If that we-= '-a case the i=p''-=~i '

-|
>

s ,

iv44

!,
1-

ccrrect, or one could draw the inderance cha cnce i: gecs
,

__

2 its construction per=it, changes are not going to be nada.
,

b
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1| I think the actual case is that there are a vas:
|

2' n""er of regulatory requirements placed en chat plant after

3 it has c.otten its construction permit. The clant, hv. the
.

4 time it gets its operating license, has had a substantial

5 number of regulaterv. requirements placed on it and changes

6 =ade in it, =cdes of operation or design before it gets

7 there.
..

_,
.

3 So the =c=entum is that it's not going to =cve frc=

9 that site, and Diablo Canyon is certainly the first that I

to knew of, =ajor question, is that correct?
_.

11 I would guess that ycu could just as well reach a

12 conclusion based upon, I think, an analysis of the histcry

13 of what has happened to plants after dey have gotten their

14 construction pe- tits that vou have a very high certain v. ,.

15 al= cst surety, d at the plant will stay in d at place.

16 But you have an al= cst s"4 lar high surety that

17 v.eu will have to make =a.TI changes in it before vcu can c.et.

13 ! it to operate.
1
,

t

19| ? But you still have a very P.igh assurancs that scen-j
6 ,

I I

20 ! er er later you will get an cperating license for d a: plant;|
! l

4

21| don't you? |
t
i i

22 I A. Sa is certainly ccrrect: yes. !
!'

i ;

23 0 Ckay. '

,

24 A. Wich =a::y changes made .
;

__

25 2 Sc we can cake i: based en dat past experience

t

|
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t cnly it would appear a very strong likelihced that these

# 2 plants right now that are being constructed will continue ,

3 through their construction up to the end of that phase, when

4 they are ce=pletely constructed.

5 And the enances of them getting an CL are pretty

6 good.

7 A I don't knew, for cne major reascn. We have this
.

.
.

3 signal event in history of nuclear power, Three Mile Island.

9 I don't know whether that has shifted the whole system to a

10 new curve, whether the data developed pric: to it really
~

11 allcw ycu to extrapolate into the future.

12 2 That action has not yet moved IIRC towards the ces-

13 sation of all construction?

14 1 It has not caused it to cease construction; that

15 is correct. It has certainly noved it in that direction, :0

is the extent that the issue has been debated several times.

1; 0 Aside frc= what inpact IMI-2 might have on the

is I situation, j".st- locking at past history other than TMI-2,

19 going back into history from March 2~, 1979 previcus, i:
1

I

20 i would indicate these plants currently constructed are very i

i :
,

"l 'ikelv. to c.et c=.eratine. licenses , by the verv. fact that thev. I
; ;

I i

: ; are being constructed? !
i

-

! !

23! .i If you take away that data point, that event, th at
i

! !

04 , is certad-'y --~a of ccurse, if you ~ =''= mvay that data
,

-, .

15 ' point and that event, then I think the issue of shouldn' t
.
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.

' they = cst likely get them is also answered positively. 1
s

1
o s
-

That even'has changed so =a. j things . I doubt
.

|A
3 whether you would find = cst industry people who are building
4

plants right new feeling that, "Ch, boy, we've got to hurry

5 up and get the plant built before any results ce=e out,
6 because new we can get our license and away we go."
~
'

I am sure it's just the opposite. They would
._

3
.. .

expect that there nay be an increasing possibility that
9 they have to make fundamental changes cr, in sc=e cases,

to
they may never get their license.

.

11
0 You really think that is the way sc=e of the util-

io

ities may, in fact, be -hinking?*-

13
A. I do.

14
Q. What that really =eans is that sc=e utilities are

15 putting millions of dollars en theline, gambling dat they
16 will get an OL when there is expectation that they may very
17 ' well not?

13
A. I think anycne who deals with a regulatory systen

19 always has sc=e risk involved; they are always foing that. ,

iT Ycur point was that the risks chev were takinc crevicusly /
!~ \, I

,. , ,

wereal=cstni). p,\%, .% A ) y
. ."

!.
i.

.m .
--

| As far as the dollars they were risking, th at 's |
.

o |
U 6

not true, because the substantial changer tha: they =ight !
,

! ,

, - '

! h have to =ake in their lant c uld add ver.v substantially to| - ,

_ _ . ,
t ,

1' 2 the a:cun: of dellars : hey were risking in takine sc=e hi.e f
'

-

:
,

1
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1

that was at one stage relatively profitable to another stage
n
-

very unprofitable.

3
Seabrook and the Public Service Cc==ission or the

4

New Hangshire utility is a gecd case in peint of how you can
'

5
go to what looks originally like a gecd business situation to

6 ene that is a bad business situation, even though the license
~
'

is still ec=ing cut.
._ .._

3

So I don't think it has suddenly changed that be-
3

fore they were not risking, and new they are risking. What
U I am saying is that I wculd suspect macy utilities new are
,,
" =uch less confident that that plant will reach successful.

12
cc=pletion and operation when chey would have been befera.

13
G Then why haven't those utilities decided voluntar-

M ily to stop construction until the dust clears on the Three
is Mile Island situation?
16 A I would sust.eet sc=e certaini.v have slowed down..,

1

17I G Io ycu knew whether or not any have?:

13 A No, I have not checked.
IU

7 I was curicus abcut this NP.C Crder, decketed on
'

August 9, 1979, concerning TMI-1. It dees talk at Page 3 ;
,

41
about sc=e features of the 3 and N design that nake ic 1

-

I.m i

i; unusually sensitive to certain abncr=al transients , and which'
1

- !

U| results in placing a large burden cn che operater, under the
44> .

conditions of these transients. ! __,

.,$ ,

-

Two Of these features are: Su=ber 1, desien of che
- i

Acme Reporting Company |
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i steam generator to operate with relatively small liquid
2

volume in the secondary side; and, Nuc.her 5, low steam gen-
3 erator elevntien relative to the reacter vessel that provides
4 a smaller driving head for natural circulation.
5 Then the Order gces en to describe seme actions
6 required by NRC to =itigate scme of those five features. The
7

| two I just =entioned, the design of the steam generator and
a the low steam generator elevation.
9 As to those two features, what has NRC done to

i

to remedy or mitigate the impact of these two features?
--

1

| 11 A. I don't believe we have made any requirements to!

i
~

12 change the systems.

13 G Nell, there have been seme changes but not as to
14 those two matters. It is my understanding that there has beer:
15 an adjust =ent on the PORV set point --
16 A. But ycu spoke to those two specifics.
17 0 Yes, as to those two specific matters, ycu don't
is , believe any changes have been implamented?

I19 - A. No, because the first one is really the ence thrcugh
00 system, the s=all, such smaller liquid volume, and the second

1

21| is the location of the steam generancer.
,

,!
-- ! G Is the reason the NRC has not aken any steps to

' f

it

23 =itigata that situation the fact that even though these fa-i

!
' 24 : sign syste=s are made to make the systa= unusually sensitive ; _-

*

| i
I'

05 , to cff nor:a1 situations, it dces not pese any risk to the '

'
. Acme Reporting Company .
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1 public health and safety?

2 A I believe that is the reason no action has been

3 taken up to the mcment. The issue of whether the basic

4 3 and W design has some p cblems in it that make it unaccep-

5 table is one of the things that seme of the reviews are

6 lcoking at.

7 They might reach the conclusion that it is .

3 G This order also reccgnizes, as I said, it places

9 the particular features of the system place a large bur---

10 den on the operator, the plant operators, in the event of

11 off nor=al system behavior during such anticipated transients .

12 These operaters are the same ones whose retraining

13 was spot checked by the NRC; are they not?

14 .t Well, as far as the 3 and W design, that's absol-

15 utely cc rect.

16 4 So we have a situation of retrained operators who

17 were not, all of them, reexamined by the N2C being put back

13 in plants to work with a design, two of the features of which

19 have act been remedied by anything the NRC has crdered and
'

00 which =ake diat design unusually sensitive to this kind of
.

I

21 transie--

i
22 .i Cn the other hand, we have operators put back inte !

i l
i i

il| 3 and W plants en which they have been previcualy trained, |
| >

l I04 - and whose behavier characteristics are the enes they have '

i '
. _

Si; studied and who have been relicensed or reexamined en the ;
4 -

'
,

Acme Reporting Company '
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9

.ame principles en which the whole licensing systen works,
I3

operator licensing.-

3
So the two fundamental questiens still are if che--

4 Is the 3 and W design unacceptable? And is our general oper-

5 ator licensing acceptable? And these are two open questions.

6
I sort of disagree with the implication or by in-

7 ference that you feel that it is specific 3 and N operators
3

on TMI-2 that is the issue. I think it is a broader ques-

9 tien.

10
0 What I am very concerned abcut, that there is no

,,

11 question from what happened en March 23, 1979 that scte oper-
12 aters of 3 and W-designed reactors do not understand what is
13 happening during a certain type of transient.
14 That was clear frem the sequence of the act, and
15 also clear frem the f act that retraining was required. What

is I am disturbed about is that mc then decided it would pre-
17 i ceed as it had in the past, to spot check the retraining.
18 That retraining, requalification was spot checked
19

; by imC, as I understand it, every two years, frc=
|

20 ' ' > - caul C011 ins. Six rec.ualificatien exams are selected and!.,
.

I ;
.,

spot checkad..-i

, .-'

I.m
That, obviously, was not sufficient for what was !

-

'

| i
23 i

needed at TM -2 during the accident, for che operaters at '

,

!
.

24 that time to give the= the unders anding that they needed cf i __

!

25 that reacter transient.
'

Acme Reporting Company
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i A I eake exception to that conclusion. I: is not

2 clear that the f ault was that the cperators did not pass
3 their exams.

4 G That's not what I said.

5 A I thought you said the . spot checking was inadequate--
,

6 4 To assure d:at the operators really understood the
7 nature of the transient they were faced with.
3 A Instead of spot checking, 15 we had gone out and
9 given each of those exams to the operators, every one of<

to them, I don' t believe that we would have gotten any differ-
_.

11 ent result on those operators at Three Mile Island 2.

12 G 3ecause you would not have tested them on this
13 matter?

14 A That's right.

15 G In this circumstance I mn talking about one week
16 after T:".I when the people had that retraining, if NRC had
17 administered the exam you certainly would iave tested them

i

13 ' on the accident?

19 |t 1 That's right, and that's what the retnaining was
|

'M cn that accident.-

|
,

,
:

21| 4 That 's right, and we wculd be sure every cperator !

O going into a 3 and N plant new understands that accident and
i
a

3, ::cw to deal with it. %hereas , given the precedures 32C did !I
i
(

24 | felicw, we don't knew that.
_

05 , All we knew is that the utility tested them. |t i

i
,

|
I

i
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1 A That's right. Ar. by response continues to be

2 that if there is a weakness in that approach it is not a

3 weakness just on this particular case, but a weakness in

4 general on the way of testing operators.

5 Therefore, I don't reach the conclusion that you

6 do, that this was a case where we should have tested them

~

all, although we don't have to test them all in general. If
.. -

3 we have to test them all this time, then we ought to test

9 the= all in general.

10 G Shouldn't we begin with the i=cediate prcblas and
11 move on to the more general enes? The i==ediate problem, :

12 guess, is making sure that all of the operaters in 3 and W

13 plants know how to deal with TMI-2 type of accidents?
14 L That is certainly true, and the conclusion we have

15 reached so far is that by i=plenenting this audi type ap-

16 preach, we are assuring that.

17 4 Did the design of TMI-2 contemplate that the oper-
18 ator would terminate the high pressure injection based upon
19 a misleading pressurizer level?

f

20 1 It almost scunds as if you are asking, Did the i
i

!
|

21 person who designed it fic.ure that the cu. era:cr would have i
;

,
,

o22 ; a misleading pressuri:er level? : doubt it. |
1

Il ? I am relatively confident the answer is "No", but :
.

- ,,

I
,

'
24 : wanted your understanding. --

;*
<

'

i

25 i : : do not knew the designer of it -- 27 understanding
. ,

' Acme Reporting Company
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1 after tha f act of this issue, was that the questien of a

2 misleading pressuri:er level was just no: well understood.

3 G You have haard of design basis accidents?

4 A Yes. |

5 G Was the operator terminating the high pressure '

6 inj ection at TMI-2 based on a misleadir.g pressuri:er level

7 a design basis accident?
_ ._

8 A Without going down the list of what TMI-2's acci-

9 dents were, I am pretty confident in saying no, it was n ' t ,

to because my general impression frem many people is that the
-

11 issue of a misleading pressurizer leve.1 was just not recog-

12 ni:ed.

13 G My general i=pressien also in taking depcsitions

14

i.
of personnel in the Division of Safety Systens is that core

1 .

15 i uncovery to the point of generating a large a=ount of hyd:c-

16 gen in the pressure vessel was not contemplated na per: cf

17 the design basis accident. |

|
13 I 1 I belisve that is correct, because of this lack

19 of seeing a sequence that would lead to thau. :i

i

I
'

'T ! G As I understand it, what we are really talking-

i

21 abcut in the TMI-2 accident are multiple failures, a failure

!
2 in terms of instrumentation to give an accurate reading as

i

i

23| it should, and then human f ailure, based en that, in termin- |
<

, i

2' , ating high pressure inj ection. : __

25 i i In leading to a system that vasn't analyzed. I

I
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a m.wo - -



_

_

ph81 160

1 G So we are talking about multiple failures =cre

2 severe than those conte = plated in the design basis of the

3 safety system. It was not cente= plated that EPI would be

4 turned of f and you would have that kind of core uncovery and
5 it was not contemplated you would have that large a= cunt of
s hydrogen generation and it was net contemplated thac you
7 would have these high te=peratures in the core.

_
.

8 The instrunentation was only prepared to go up to
9 sc=ething like 700 degrees.

to A Those are basically the same event, uncovery of the
'.1 core, high tenperature and hydrogen generation. If you say

M there is this large amount of core uncovery for this tine,
13 the other two facts, the hydrogen and the high temperatures
14 folicw frc= that.

15 G : was not trying to identify the= as separate

16 failures.

17 A That is not a failure but a result of f ailure.

15| C Right. We had a =ultiple failure as a result of
i

i

19 : human er cr that led to consecuences more severe than these
|

20 t cente= plated in the design basis. .

i

21 , Core uncovery, to the e.xtent it happened at T:12- 0
i

22 is simply not cente=placed; it is not a credible event. i
t

,
,

e '
i

23 A That, I think, is ccrrecu. |
.

I

24 i G Given all of that, I was curicus, in iccking a: thei --

' ,

25| iRC c ccosed annex to 10 C7R 3=-- 20, Annex D, whic"

Djg0 Dfk@bmF''hud\8bo
D i- -

'
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I states,"Cccurrences in Class 9 involve sequences of postula-

2 ced successive failures more severe than those postulated

3 for the design basis for protective systems and engineered

4 safety features.''

5 Doesn' t that indicate that the THI-2 accident was. a

4 and i Class 9 accident?

44b 7 A I gather Class 9 is =cre a tern of art. I a=
__

__
.

3 still not absolutely clear on how it is used. I thought I

9 heard Harold, in one Congrar3ional hearing, say that class 9

to really included all of those accidents, severe accidents ,
_

11 which were not thought of in the other classes.

12 And, therefore, TMI-2 is a Class 9 accident. I

13 have heard other people argue that, no, Class 9 refers to a

14 certain level of radiation release resulting and, th ere fore ,

15 this wasn't.

16 G I was looking at the definition in the proposed
.&

17 annex. That definition a=cears to acciv to THI-2. .

18 A. I guess I an a concerned eit.5 whether or not it
U

19 is a Class 9 accident as I am with how do we address in '

''- the regulatory process severe accidents .

.n I

4 Sure. But whether or not it is a Class 9 accident i
--

1

.m

_
is not just a semantics pr blem; is it? As I understand it,-- i

'

IU
i Class 9 accifents are the enes tha: Harold Cedden cascriced, |
i !

!

. , ' , che ones that are not conte =c. laced and net e. art of che desie.nt _i-

,

: i

3
i basis f or setting up the systa=. ,

i

!.
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1

|

!

I A When Harold said i n his hearing -- at least I

o'
thought he said that it was a class 9 accident, I was not- -

3 surprised. I conclude it was, in =y non-legalistic inter-
f

4 pretation of what Class 9 was, this seemed to me to meet the

5 criteria.

S 4 Doesn't that take you back to the problem you have

~

in the licensing process that TMI-2 teans you now have to be
- _

-

3 looking at sequences of pcstulated successive failures more

9 severe hhan these pcstulated previcusly for the design basis

to for protective systems?
-.

11 You have to start getting into multiple failures,

12 one after the other.

13 1 The difference I would like to make en that, I be-

14 lieve it means that you have to icok at accidents whose re-

15 suits are failures, whose results are more severe.

16 Failure may or may not be = ore severe, but it is

l~ when you put them together that what results frc= them is

'S more severe.-

19 G That's what I =eant. Doesn' t that necessarily in-

3 pel the licensing process frcm this point forward into an

i. , ,

exploration of scenarios of multiple failures? |
--

.,

1 This is a personal opinien, because this has te be--

I

! ,

3
! a collegial issue, and we are in the process of asking the

'I t'; s taf f to new -- in fact, we started earlier and it had begun i
- t _

; to generate cut of the ficating nuclear pcver issue. |
25

: ;t -

i i

Acme Reporting Compcny ,
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1 We had begun to examine rhether the constraints

2 we had on the types of accidents you consider too restrie-

3 tive, and this will certainly, I think, seal that. And def-

4 initely we will have to 1cok at it.

5 G In your speech before the National Energy Resour-

6 ces Organization on June 24, 1979, Mr. Ahearne, you empha-
'

7 sized the uncertainties in safe radiation leveis and the re-
.-

__ .

8 liability of waste disposal nethods.

9 Referring to one report en waste dispcsal metheds

10 ycu stated, "I cannot find the IRG - ", "I cannot read the
_.

11 IRG report and reach a conclusion as to whether er not some

12 waste =anagement is gcing to be possible. "

13 Is this a proper environment to conclude that one,

14 nuclear plant after ancther poses no undue risk to public
15 s af ety and, therefore, =erits an NRC license?s

16 .t As a matter of fact, we have in the process -- it

17 is out for Federal Register notice addressing just that
IS question, can we continue licensing? Io we have sufficient

19 confidence in the eventual solution of the waste management
iT problem?I

I

21 I was addressine. there the difficulty cf gettine. i
'

,

|
5, a clear picture frem a variety of sources. In that cartic-i '

. .

I
t 1

2' ular case, I was addressing the fact that here you had a
1

i
i

24 !
i Presidential review panel which spent cwc years reviewing i _i

;
I i

25 ! "i s issue, and yet when chey cc=pleted ycu cculd not really '
! ; 1
i

|'
1
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1 find them taking a specific position.

2 It was on the one hand this, and en the other hand

3 that.

4 4 I am glad to know the cccmission is addressing

5 that question, but I ccme back to =y question for you: Is

6 this a prcper erviren=ent to license new plants when we have

these doubts about safe radiation levels and central uncer-~

-
-- -

3 tainties about ever devising an adequate vaste dispcsal meth-

9 cd?

10 i We are addressing the question of whether there are

11 adequate assurances that the safe disposal of waste can be

12 accomplished.

13 So we could centinue, and if we can't - 'ch that

14 conclusion, the result will be that we can't continue. The

15 Cccmission, before I got here, did address that and did

16 read: the conclusion that there was an adequate assurance.

l~ G Clearly, you don' t agree with that?

13 MR. CECPKO: Cbjection.

~
19 3Y MR. KMTI:

00 G Let ne ask you, the tencr of your speech suggests

21 to se that you do not agree with the propcsition that there i

|

'T is sufficient assurance that radiatien levels currently es--

|
7i tablished are, quote, unquete, "safa", and that there is

1
-

|i

24! sufficient assurance that waste disecsal netheds as -"--a" - '

: ;-

25 ;'
, _.

ly centa= plated are adequate; is that a fair statement ef'i ; ,

! <

&

1
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1

|

1 what you were addressing in your speec"' '

2 1 It is not. I think you have reached a conclusion

3 that I did not intend to make in this speech. What I was

4 trying to point out was the difficulty that the citizen has

5 in getting a clear picture.

s I was trying to address the fact that in the nuclear

area there are a number of issues that it is extremely diffi--

.-
_.

.

3 cult to get a clear answer on. You have groups saying this

9 and groups saying that.

to And I was saying that I think it is the responsi-

bility oh these involved to speak =uch =cre clearly and to
~

ti

12 take positions. I was not reaching a conclusion on ny part.

13 Q. Okay, I =isread the tenor of your speech. Let me

14 ask you, as far as ycu knew, based on your kncwledge in your

15 positien as an iRC Cec =issioner, are there central uncer-

16 tainties in the quote, unquete, " safe" radiation levels that

t- have been set so far?

t3 1 Do ycu have in your mind a definition of "cencral~ :

9 uncertainties"?

23 G I guess what I mean is, Is there a responsible

bedv. of co. inien existing todav. which suggests that the radia-+4..,
.!
I

tien levels currentiv set for safe expcsure are not ade-44 ;
.

1

23 : quate and may still be unsafe? ,

t

24 A I hace to ask a third question, but I think you .

i __

.,5 i
used ''rescensible body" . I

4

-

I.

!
'

!
'
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1

Q. Responsible bcdy of opinion.

o
* A If I say "No", that means that those people who

3
have raised the issue I have concluded are irrespctsible.

4
On the other hand, if I say "Yes" it means that I have, in

5
some sense, said that bcdies like the National Academy of

6
Science and the Biological Effects of Icnizing Radiation

I
Co=mittee are irresponsible.

-
__ -

3
My answer is daat these organizaticas, E?A, Nation-

9
al Acade=y of Sciences, whose respcnsibility it is to advise

10 us en what are the safe levels of radiation, have consistent-
_.

11
ly said that the levels we are using are safe.

1"-
My point that I was trying to make there is that

13 it is extremely difficult to go through those reports and
"

reach -- and to see that clearly. There is a lot of debate.

's' The big debate on the Beer- Cc=mittee that I referred to was
.A

16 not that the Cc=mittee has new concluded -- they cane out with I

C a reper: saying that the 1972 levels are adequate, and these
18

are the ones we currently use.

19
They did nct get the repcrt cut because there was a .

"o- big debate in the Cc=mittee. Ihe big debate in the Cc=mittee
3, '

is not, Should the levels be higher or icwer? Rather, but !
-'

l
4. .

;

-| shculd they be higher. ;
: ii .

|U| They feel that debate in the C:==ittee -- there j
i

., 3

was a =inority opinien saying the Committee's report exag--

_

s' '
'

gerated the dangers of icw levels of radiation. After the !
-

ii
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1 report went out in draft, that minority became a majority.
,.

,

The difficulty of getting this clear picture that~

3 we, as regulators, can use and the citizen can understand.
4

G Do you have a clear picture at the present time
5 that the standards you are using are safe?
6 A I have a clear picture that the standards that we

are now using are these consiscent wit.h what the health bcdies
__

.

s
have said are safe. de are in the process of going into

9 a set of joint hearings with CS* A, IPA and curselves end
'

i 'to /revisions. r7

7-_.

It had been held off until the 3, eef Recert came
.

t
-

!

79
cut, but we will go into joint hearings --'-

'

13
G As an NRC Cc=missioner, who votes on these matters, |

1
1

14 you are personally at this time satisfied for purposes of
15 voting on these matters, at least in regulating nuclear
16 pcwer, daat the levels being used are safe?

A In those situations where I de have to reach a
18| voting judgment, that is correct. There are uncertainties i

!

19 there, and that's why we are going into these hearings .
'o

G co you agree with the statement which ec=es frc=-
,

.' t the Minch Annual Report of the Council en Environmental I-

i
i

~, 'Quality and was qucted in your speech: *An emerging cen--

. . . _ . .

."w |
- sensus seems to be that adequate infernation does not new
I
!.,4
i exis: := allcw accurate prediction of the icng-tern stab--

.* * '

!
I --

,
,

3,
ility of nuclear waste repcsiteries. i

,

;
,
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1 "In particular, information is lacking en the long-

2 term interactions between the geological media and the wastes

3 themselves." Do you agree with that statement?

4 A I certainly agree with the fact that there is in-

5 for=ation lacking on the long-ter= s tability. The point I

6 was making on that quote, in a series of quotes, again is the

-

difficulty of finding a consistent conclusion being reached
--

_ .

3 by the federal government agencies who are responsible for

9 the oversight of waste management.

10 C That puts you in the pcsition of voting on the
_.

11 licensing of new plants which will produce wastes and which,

12 presumably, will have to be put in one of these repcsitories,

13 and, at the same time, having no solid assurance that there

14 is a long-ters solutien to that problem; is that right?

15 A No, I am saying there is information lacking and

16 there certainly is.

17 g That, therefore, prevents you frem having a solid

13 assurance as to the solution of the proble=; does it nct?

19 A That is what the issue of the hearing will address ,

2) whether there is adequate infernation to p cvide the assur-

21 ance.

Zi j G just don't know hcw I get all these miscencep-
,

'
1

| t

3: tiens frca votr speech. !
l -

|,

24 ! A Prchably. because vou read it late last .:ic.ht. |.
, ,
, .-

25 ;I ? There was ancther statament with which you cencludsd
e

! I
'

!
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1 your speech. Ycu quoted an article which came frem the

2 Columbia Journalism Review. The last few sentences are:

3 "Do the experts know encugh to protect us frca nuclear cat-

4 astrophe? The story has been around, largely uncovered for
-

5 a decade, and now it is news."

6 Then you said, " Personally, I agree." You agree,

then, that it is news that the question has arisen, Co the-

__
_

.

a experts know enough to protect us from nuclear catastrophe?

9 1 What I really agree in is that that is really the

to question.
_.

11 G That that's really the question?

12 1 Yes.

13 G When you say a questien, you mean it is one for

14 which there is no readily apparent answer?

15 1 No, what I mean is there is a question of, do, for
1
1

16 example, we as regulators knew what has to be regulated to |

1
|

t- be safe? Do nuclear designers knew what has to be built into :

1

13 a plant to be safe?
-

1

19 Co operators know what is the apprcpriate behavier

y to work to to =ake sure it is a safe cperacien? Oces the

21 Energy Department knew what has to be fone with nuclear

r wastes to make sure it is put away safely?
i

23| That is the question. Iach time that face a
II

( 24 ! policy issue here, : ebvicusly integrace all of these and #

! __

1
25 , reach a conclusien at that stage. Like any persen reaching a!

;
-

i

i
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1

1

|

|
i

!
I series of judgments does.

2 It is certainly true in the minds of the general

i3 public that is becoming more and more the question, Do the 1

4 experts know enough?

* :

G It is clearly a question for you every time you
,

6 are called upon to voce.

7 A That is correct.
_

-

8 4 And you answer that question every time you vote?
9 A. That's right.

i

10 4 You also commented in your speech on centrol recm
_.

11 deficiencies.

12 A. Right.

13 4 Why has control recm design been neglected as it
14 has been by the NRC in the past?

15 A. I suppose that is one of the things chat is really
is pu cling =e more than a lot of others. As : tried to explaina

17 : think I understand a causal link to a lot of the actions
18 cn this accident approach.

95,

19 I can' t really understand why control recms have .*
i

20| h1s J
i

' '

been secrE/ed. I have had meetings with Rccer Mattsen andi

u'U '

21 talked at length with the pecple who have werked on control
22 rects.

23j I found that Steve Hanauer, I think centioned it ii

I !

24 ' '_in this tal'c, years ago -- Hanauer was speaking at chat ci=e !
i :

25 -
e

as technical assistant to che regu'aterf directer cf the
,

:
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1

.

AIT and said that the control roca design was terrible,
,

appalling.-

3 Basically he was saying that here we now have many
4 new app caches being developed to control space systems and
3 there are many people who understand hcw to handle sephisti-
6 cated technology in control recms.

~
'

But none of it seems to be carrying over into a
- -

3 nuclear plant centrol recm. That was 1972 or '74 when he
9 made that. There,yas another report done in 1976, done for

NN f
, .

to the industry by W /, same kinds of criticisms, very peor 4

i11 design practices.

12 There was a fellowing report done by Aercspace,
13 very peor design practices. I walked into the Three Mile
14 Island recm and it struck =e, It looks just like the rects

15 daat 20 years before that as a student in schcol going
\y cCV--

16 through ammM-ups of coal power plant, electric power plant, j
17 very similar. !

18
The nest =cdern contrcl rec = I think I have seen

19

b
recently was in The China Syndrome. I don't understand why

20 they have been so reluctant to bring the technolcgy along.
.,, ;
-' i In the discussions I have tried to p che on it.i

i

.sn

. The best I can conclude in their tenrative conclu-
t, .

. !

2| sions is Eb.at, first, the electrical power industry in gen- |,

I ! .

24 i eral is a very censervative industry. They buil: ccal !
, .

-
'

l --

3! Olants for a lone time. .
.

' i
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1 These rec =s, this apprcach was fine for coal plants,

2 Second, a tendency to be reluctant to move -- one of the

3 things, when you =cve into a larger and larger plant ycu

4 have to face doing one of two things.

5 Many more people, or a lot more automatic systems.

6 There just seems to be a reluctance to face resolving that.

7 But it has really been a surprise.
-- -

3 C. What is the explanation for why the NRC has not

9 taken a nore direct role in assuring control roca design was
10 better?

.

11 1 I think the conclusion there was that NRC, the AIC

12 before it and the NRC af ter it had reached the conclusion
13 that it was not directly safety-related. Improved centrol *

14 rcen design could lead to greater efficiencies in cperatien
is but would net directly affect safety.
16 0 That is the explanation that I have heard in other

17 contexts.

18 A It is hard to folicw that explanation.

19 Q* I have sc=e questions about hcw hard it 'is to fol-

20 low the whole concept of safecy-related. Cne of the things

that has come up in the course of depcsing and exa=ining21

22 Mr. Mattson at the hearings we had last week was the treat-
1

i

| 03 cent of the PCRV as a ncn-safecy-related item pric: te TMI-2.jt

i i

24 ,. Then the e:c.::lanation Mr. Matt cn has confirmed on _

i

05| a hist:rical basis dat was fellcwed was da: the pilce
'

i
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I relief valve in its operation was net considered safety-
'

2 related because it had a bicek valve behind it on the line,

3 and the block valve was not considered safety-related, because
4 it had a PORV in series with it in front of it.

5 There seened to be a Catch 22, and Mr. Mattson

6
seems to believe it is a Catch 22 which shculd be changed.

7 Cces that kind of situation, the kind of situation with con-
-.

..
-

8 trol roem design as currently existing, indicate to you that

9 the safety-related concept is net a very gcod basis for regu-
10 lation of nuclear power plants at all?

_.

11 .L I think it is a slightly different conclusion. I

12 still believe that regulating en the basis of safety is an

13 apprcpriate approach.

14 I think there has been a much too narrow definition
15 cf what is safety-related.

16 G In that regard, I was interested when I first be-

17 gan to inquire as to where I might nake a determination as

18 to what is and what is not safety-related, I was directed to

19 Appendix 3 of 10 CFR Part 55, and I went there expecting to
'M i find a long listing of valves, eins and bolts that are-

-
.

., , I
safety-related.--

.96 t

Of ccurse, it isn't that, it's the =cre general->

I
' i

|", ! guidance, che nere general trea= ment of what is and what is
:I
'

!

andasIunderstanditineachindividual!'24 ' not saf ety-related,
>

; __
.

25 application precess * icensee designates the specific--
.

| Acme Reporting Company |
'

m . n ,..... !
___



.

-

-,

_

I

i

ph95 174

1 items that are and are not subject to Appendix 3 of 10 CFR

4

55 and the licensing people 1cck it over, evaluate it, and-

3 determine if there are any proble=s with it.

4
It is the licensee in the initial matter who des-

5
,

ignates what is and what is not safety-related. In that

8 connection, while I was deposing Sir.11attson, he made the

I folicwing statement. I would be interested to knew if you

3 agree.

9 "The system of regulation depends en the judgment

to of the licensee. There is no human way possible to do it

11 any differently with the people and rescurces assigned to

la licensing. "-

13 Io you think that is true?

14 A Io you mean do I think he said that?

15 C No, do you think that is a correct state =ent? !

16 knew that he said it.

17 A I hope he is wrong. He cbvicusly has much scre

18 familiarity with the difficulties of reviewing a license
!

19 'application than I do. He has been c1csely involved in it ;
:

A
20 for years.

.,, ! ^ <d
p I,ney I don' t believe that that can be-- i

.,,,- : correct and still allcw the system to work.
|
,

"! G Ic you think tnere are su '' * enn resources in
I .

2' ! personnel assigned co licensing, such 9.a the URC has been | __'
i

!

25f in the past e::ercising independent .iudgment cn licensing, ii

i

i
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1
apart frc= what the judg=ent of the licensee may or may not

,
- be?

3 A That's a litule hard t6 answer. Let me say a few .

4
cc=ments on that. There are, obviously, people on the staff

5
who believe that we have not spent enough time reviewing

6
license applications.

I
I thinh they are correct, and there are, obvicusly,

_.
. .

-

8
areas where we did not spend enough time. On the other hand,

9
there is a general view in the industry that we spent too

to
much ti e reviewing license applications, and we are too

11 harc. .

,,
'-

As prcof, that cddly-named ccmmittee. I think
i

if$13 frc= the outside it was clear that hi pur7cse was t =ake-
l

14
certain that these independent reviewers did net review to

'5
the extent they then laid on additional extra requirements

'

'6'
over and above those that would be required.

II My sense is that we p chdoly don' t have encugh
is

rescurces at t' present time. But that's =cre icoking down

l' frem the tcp trying to see where rescurces are spent and
" what is the product of these than it is with a detailed f an '

|
*1-

iliarity with what everyone is doing. |
1

m s 1--

4 A statement which you made at the prior hearing
(
,

D1
' before the Presidential Cc==ission sert of interested me. ;

,

,; i

The su= mary I have indicates that ycu stated wcrds to this
-

i
, ; __

t
i ,

*$'

| i, effect, : hat if the issue of inadequate 3 and W pressuri:er ''

$
i
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1
level indication had gotten to the cccmission, the chances

n
are that most 3 and W reactors would not be licensed, and-

3 the staff would have sent notices to all operating plants

4
concerned with that type of situation.

" Is that a true statement, do you Saink?

S A I don't recall it. Do you have --

I
G I have a page reference to this transcript.; I don't

_ _

3 have it here.

9 A I sent it back to you after I marked it up --

to
G This was a Presidential Commission hearing. That

,,

11 sounds like a strange procedure. First off, this is before

1 *- my time with the Commi ssion, so I don' t ever. knew what we did

13 on that score, but that sounds like a strange thing for us

14 to do.
I
i

'5' But in any event, do you think it's true --

13 A Read it again. When you read it the first time I

II was trying to think -- you are saying you are quoting =e, and

13 I was trying to recall.

19
G It's a paraphrase at best, not a quote. But let

'5 =e ask you, totally and apart frcm what ycu said, do you-

,

i., l
believe that if the inadequate 3 and W pressuricar level |

-

,.,

--! indication had gotten to the Cc= mission, do you think the
!
!

.'3 '

! chances are that the next 3 and W reacecr would not have beem
I

i
'

34 ' Licensed? !_-

'
i

3i That tne sta:: would have sent notices cc a''
! 4

i

j Acme Reporting Company
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1 operating plants concerned with that situation?

O
A Certainly the second is crue. Nhether it would not-

3 have been licensed -- I would have thcught it would not have

4 been licensed withcut substantial changes.

5 I don't recall the statement I am not saying I

6 didn't make it. I just don't recall it.

I G In questioning Dr. Mattson in his deposition and
--

__ .

3 before the Presidential Ccmmission last week there were a

9 few points that came up daat I would like to bring ur with

10 .vou as well.
..

11 Dr. Mattson testified that there is no person in

m
his division, the Division of System Safety, or the entire-

13 office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation who is responsible for

14 cverall integration of systems engineering.

15 Instead, that funcuien is carried out through the.

16 Standard Review Plan, the SRP , and there is no individual

17 responsible exclusively for that. Why shculdn't there be

13 scmeone responsible for that?

19 1 Earcld is clearly the person responsible Ocr that.

2) Che question is, Is the Standard Review Plan sufficiently

21
i well laid cut so that you don't need to have one sing 2 in- i
i
I

m
dividual pull all the pieces together?-

',, -

I would raise that questien with Earcid and Ecger,"

!
I24i and ask them. Whether or act there shcu2 d be is a quescien !

i ; --
'i

2' I can' t answer, and it veuln recu re much crear=~ " =~ 4 ' 4 = ' --A

! !
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1 with the Standard Review Plan S:an I have.
,
-

C Ckay. The Standard Review Plan has cece up in a

3
number of different concepts. Cne that seems to ecce up

4
repetitively is the application or non-application of the

5
Standard Review Plan to the TMI-2 plant.

6
It is my understanding frca several deponents that

plants receiving construction programs prior to September,
__

_, .

3 1975, did not have to comply with the SRP and their thinking
9

was daat, in fact, they had in effect cceplied, because of

to the type of design requirements imposed in the prior two
,

11
or three years,

ta-
Of course, that turns out not to be the case, adn

l''"
the SRP requires diverse containment isolacion cri eria.t

14
The plant at TMI-2 had only a single containment isolation

15
criterion.

'6'
What I am interested in is that the decision appar-

ently was made to grandfather these plants under the SRP,
'"" !

regardless of the state of construction of the plants as of

19
Septa =ber, 1975.

^0-
If, for example, you got your construction permit

31-

in August, '75, ycu don't have to ecmply, even though you
.w
~

haven't done anything, you haven' t poured any cencrete or
in n

i anything maj or like that. i
: !

*4| I-

What would be the pessible rationale for that type!, _ _ .

I !

n ;I of decision? What was the rationale, id you knew?
!

3

I i

Acme Reporting Company I
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I A I don' t knew.

2 G It was substantially before your time?

3 A Yes, I would suggest asking Cc=missioner C-ilinsky,
4 who was a voting Ccemissioner at the tine.

3 % okay, I also asked Dr. Mattson what office within

6 NRC specifically locked at the problem of hcw the operater
7 relat's to the equipment, the man / machine interface, and hee

.

3 told me there was no such office in N C.
9 Is that a gcod situation?

10 A No, it's a very bad situation, and I found it out
..

11 frem the same source you did, as I was trying to find cut,
12 Ecw do we handle control roca design? Again, the issue of

13 the man / machine interface seemed to be an area that they had
14 reached a conclusion that it was not a safety-related item,
15 control rocm design.

16 And, there fore, the interface between the man and
17 the control room, and, therefore, into the =achine was net a

13 safety issue. I don' t think daat's a gecd practice.
19 G Do y su have any idea of hcw it came about that

M there was no such office? That MRC simply was not locking
21 at the man / machine interface?- I,

-

.w
A In prebing the same pecple Saat you prebed, the-

.
,
i

3| conclusien tha* ? -aached was that in the early days whenever |
.i .

i

I2' I that issue was raised no one could make a convincing case | _i

! ,

!25 that it was definitely a safety prebiam, and, there:cre , : .

!
i '
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- was put aside.

2
Q. Okay. As I am sure you knew, there has been a lo

3 of concern about the handling e .' the Michelson Report and
4 the Novak Memorandu= prepared ;y Sandy Israel and based, in
5 part, on the Micheinen Repvrt within the MRC.

6 As I understood, the Novak Memorandum was prepared
7 by Sandy Israel fc Tem Novak's signature in January of '78.

-
. -

3
Dr. Mattson, and a number of other pecple affirm that it

9 raised a generic safety problem as to operator level i i
10 pressurizer level for existing nuclear power plants.

..

11 And yet it's clear no word was put out to....e
12 Division of operating Reactors and, in fact, the Novak Memo-
13 randen never went outside the system of system of Division
14 Safety and Cenny Rcss, who also received a CC.

15 What is your understanding of why that happened,
16 and what steps are taken by MRC to prevent it happening
17 again?

18 i As far as why it happened, I don't have much of an
19

,
explanation. I talked to Roger, and I talked to Cenny and

i

20f Harold. They all see=ed to be pu:: led as to it. Earold is
1

21 in the process of recrganizing all of NRR.
.m

In addition, we have tried to form an orcanization
-

I

23;| that will focus specifically on safety problems, safety
|, .

24 ; issues that wculd be independent of all of the branches, in
,

, __

2 ithe hcpes that we can try to eliminate that probisn, er at |

|
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1 least work towards eliminating that problem.

2 Ccordination, even between offices, has been diffi-

3 cult in NRC. Why that particular thing did not surface any

4 higher, I don't knew. As I recall in talking to Cenny, he

5 didn't have any real reason why he didn't pass it on.

6 0 I have the same question with respect to the

7 Pebble Springs that we talked about before,. specifically

8 Question 6, in which the response was not provided by the

9 applicant as to a portica of that question, and no one fcl-

10 lowed up frcm ACRS or the NRC.
-

11 Is anything being done to try to preven that

12 situation happening again, where a question was po poundedc

13 by the ACRS and the NRC decides it gces beycnd the SRP and

14 the specific regulatory requirements they have, and the ACRS

15 does not ask NRC to follcw up and so nothing is done?

16 A Not to ny knowledge has there been any specific

17 discussion with the ACRS, should we be fc110 wing up on every

IS questien you ask that you don't ask us to folicw up on.

19 G Isn't there scme kind of procedure that cculd be

.N used whereby NRC has the responsibility for ascertaining if

21 the question has been. answered? And, if it hasn't, tc cen-

22| tact the ACI3 and say, "to you want us to felicw up?" .

M A We could do that. I think more we have to discuss ,j

I.
24 with the ACES what nethed -- the assumerien -- and certainiv 'i

.| ,

,

3; that was a question that should have been felicwed up. The ;

,
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I
asst =ption, Are all cf the questions of the ACRS Saat are

2 not answered ones daat the ACRS believed shculd be followed
3 up? I don' t know. Chat is an issue we have to address.

'4 4 We discussed befcre, Mr. Ahearne, the Davis-Besse

5 transient of September 24, '77. Had you heard of that tran-

6'

sient at all before Mr. Creswell get in touch with you?
"
' A I don't recall having heard of it. Certainly, when

_
_

3 he was talking about it, it did not trigger any memory. I

9 may have seen a bulletin of some kind; I don't recall that.

10 4 In line with the same questien I asked about why
,

11 the Novak Memorandum did not go beyond the Divisien of System
12 Safety, the coincident icgic, ECCS actuation present in the
13 Swiss transient involving the Westinghetse plant cbvicusly
14

did not ccme to the attention of the 3RC as far as we knew
13 it until April of '79; it was not reported.
16 Ecwever, it was kncwn, apparently, widely that as
,-

of March 28, 1979 coincident logic was a cec =cn feature at"

18 Westinghouse plants, and, coincident logic works such hhat '

19 if you had a divergence between pressure and level -- that is'

i

'" pressuri er level and pressure in the primary system, it-

41 wouldn't cone en and you might want it to ecce on.-

i

! l.,
t--

You might be in saturation conditions in the primar-j
^3 l
-

system. Yet in arcaking with Dr. ::attson once again I an i~
!, '4

infer:ed thar co!.ncident logic was net infer:ed at the meeting _!
.

-

u ,

he had relating to the Davis-Besse cransient, anc no One n i

~

1
-

'
!
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1 IIRC until after T 1I-2 nade a connection that a divergence

2 between level and pressure could occur, and, if it did, it

3 would cause problems with coincident logic for ICCS actua-

4 tien.

5 What is your understanding of why no one made that

6 connection in IRC?

7 A That's the type of a questien that, in hindsight,
-

._
-

3 you can say, "It's cbvicus." I am not a nuclear reactor

9 expert, so I can't really say in hindsight whether it should

to have been cbvicus.
_.

11 Afterwards, it was certainly cuite obvicus.

12 0 Is there anything being done within !!EC to try to

13 prevent having that situation occur again?

14 L As I think I nentioned, we are forming a specific

. 15 group, whose sole function is to lock at all types of events,

!

16 situations, and just look at it frcm the standpoint 0- !
s
-

1

17 what lesson do you learn frem it, what are its indicate M_c i

|s |
' *~

_ / ___

13| ' There is a signal here, what is the signifit .nce I

I i

19| of it? It should have been done a 1cng ti=e ago, I
!
!

00 C. What I am concerned ahcut in that explanation --

21 and, believe me, this is no slur on !!r, 31attsen's expertise; ,

i 1
i

22
! I am sure it is cuite high, indeed -- but my impression from

,

i |

l 23 | what he told us en this neeting he had en che Davis-Besse
,

; s |
| |

24 : transient en Septa =ber 24, '77, and de examination given |
!
I -1

25 ' by Str. >! asides of h s 0:: ice and ".r. Sa:er c: I and I was nct; I
!

'

, ,

i
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1 a function of merely the transient. They locked at it,
_

2 studied it, had sc=e understanding of what occurred, but they

3 did not make the connection.

4 What makes you think the new system being preposed

5 is going to do any better? It seems to =e ycu are saying

6 you will have pecple who will icek at it and try to make the

7 connectic.,.

.
.. -

3 L That's right. And the only reason I think it

9 =ight work where the other system doesn't -- and I have to
.

10 put aside, for a minute, the review of the Davis-Besse

11 transient, because I had not known Mattson sent scmeone cut.

12 I don' t knew what they were really locking at with

13 respect to it. But.if you have one office whcse purgese is

14 to have plan .s go through a process of neeting what are cur-

15 rently laid en regulations- their fccus will tend to be with

16 respect to, Nhat are we ct.znantly requiring?

1. . :. you . ave anctner o :., ce , a d:. . ..: : e r e n t c :. ,:.- .ce. an4 _

18 that we are trying to set up, whose scle function is to

19 1cck at, When scmething goes wrong, what dces it mean? They

''O have no other purpose in life.-

21 I think we are all hoping that that would make a

22 , significant difference. There still remains the enestion I |I .

23i have referred to in' the celu=bia article. !
i

.

1

24
C. Whether or act the experts really knew? i

!-
25 ) 1 Is this technolec..r One that can't be handled?

.
'

,
,

|
.
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1 ? Scme of the points abcut the licensing process,

2
I am told it's true that an applicant for an MRC plant lic-

3
ense is not required to submit any history of failures on

4 equipment.

5 Iven saf ety-related equipment that would be inclu-

6 ded in the plant. ':' hat strikes me as ancmaleus, since it

7 would help to =ake the MRC's job a little easier if you had
.

S a histor/ of safety-related equipment at least so you would
9 know where you could evaluate prior operational problems

10 with that equipment.

11
Why not require a license applicant to submit that

12 kind of historf?
13 A. I am not sure to what you are referring. Are you

14 saying if an applicant wants to use a valve frem scme ccmpany
15 that we should require a list of e.e times that valve has

16 failed?

17 ? Yes, scmething like that. Fcr e:cample, in the

18 case of the PCRV it has been stated by many deponents
18 have spcken to that ha/. the full histerf of ?cRV failures
20 been available, the MRC vculi have realized there were prob-
21 lems with the ?CRV and' scmething shculd be done in that
22 regar:1.

,

23
But that histcr/ simply was not available and was

I
.,4 nce kncwn.-

__

25 I
t I,

i My impression is 9.at i: :.s not ecrrect :ha: the*

i
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1 history was not available. I seem to remember so=ecne in

2 NRR, I think it was Darrell, saying that after T!!! they

3 went back and locked at all these 2000 reports that bicw

4 across the desk, and also went back and looked at other

5 records they have and found, sure enough, that whereas the

6 Westinghouse valves open X times and stick open Y times,

7 lo and behold, 3 and W valves cpen ten X and stick open
-

.
-

8 many =cre ti=es.

9 It was available, but the system that we had did

to not collect it and icok at it.
.

11 Q. That's what I mean. Wculdn't it be eas'ier to put
12 the burden en the license applicant te compile a little

13 history that spells cut in sum ary, readily digestible for=,

14 hcw the valve has performed in the past, for example?

15 (Continued en next page. )

4b end ph 16

17

18

19

20

21

02

i

23

|
24 ,

+,

i i-
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|'|
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~
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I I A The visitation I am having is that, let's suppose \ I,
; ..

2 '
no license applicant decides to use that system. We have to/ -- w

.-
3 have a way of keeping track of what is happenning with the
4 operating plants and our weaknesses showing up. We really

5 have to. have a system that pulls together that and icoks at
6 it and raises it.

7 G I was not suggesting that the current system
. .

3 should be abolished.

9 A Ch, ne. The current system has to be changed

to drastically. The current system had this informatsen
..

11 i= bedded in it and was not pulled out.

12 G Wouldn't it be a significant help in terms of having
13 to evaluate operational problems with equipment to put the
14 burden on the licensee to give the NRC a certain history of
15 the device? Not that that would be all the NRC would rely
is upon but it would take scme of .the burden off the NRC and put
17 it on the license applicant.

13 A You mean as opposed. to where you don' * '"i-k it .

19 would be acerceriate to cu.. it en him instecting his ;

i I'T cegmitors but re=ortinc on his valves. I see. ""= 'i-a see-

a

)
21 I don't think at the mcment really has that information, and

5; I'm not sure the maker of that valve has that infor=ation.
!
'

It

U| What vcu are saying is we should set up a system wherdby ||
-

i
| ! |

24| Rancho Secc. has a valve that ccens and sticks ccen. In i

: ,i _

05| addition :: reporting i: :o us, Rancho Secc should reper: !
i, '

,

'
!
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it to whcever makes that valve.t

2 G Yes, the vendors should keep track of the

3 equipment they sell.

'

4 A Then that vender -- that's an interesting,

5 requiring the vendor -- as an additional requirement on the

a vendor but also to us, that's a possibility, and I had not

thought through that.-

. .

3 G It is my understanding then', Mr. Mattson, th at the

9 objection to that proposal in the past has been simply

to cost or burden on the' industry. *das that suggestion ever

it been brought up in an NRC C = mission meeting to your

12 understanding?

13 A No. The point has been brought up, where that issue

14 has been raised, and we have been debatd .g on, is that there

15 is a series of equipment failures, a reporting system to

is provide when pieces of equipment fail, not safety-related

17 so-called. At the moment it is a voluntary system and scme

13 of us have been trying to make in a mandatory system,

19 and that's where the issue of cost and difficulty and

! !

burden has ccme um. I I

ao!
i

- -
i 1

! l

G We talked before about the fact that plant. . .
..

3 standardization has net been successful and clants around !
-

i ,

i <

3 the country are all in scme respect different frca each

44 i c her. I have been infor=ed bv several fe:cnents tha: the !

i- i
<

3| lack of standardi:ation pares s;gns::can proolems for i-
I

c

I I

. ,
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t evaluating the designs of the various plants'for inspection

-

2 and enforcement regulations, from device and solutions to

3 generic safety problems. Why has this lack of standardi:a-

4 tion occurred? Why has the NRC pc;mitted that to occur,

*

3 or its predecessor, the AIC?
.

s A I thank you for that qualification, because .

\
ng their original; obviously most of the plants opera *d

4
got

'\
g construction permits under the AIC4 I think..for two reasons . g.

i /g \
9 First, the general push for standKrIi ation, which began, as -

to far as I can understand it, in the early 70's, was accepted

11 by many people as a desirable goal, and it was assumed would

12 he accomplished as a result of the then foreseen enor=ous

13 expansion of nuclear power.
|
,

14 When you add 25 plants a year, coming in for being

15 licensed, then the vendors would have a real reason for

I
is standardizing. It was expected. It was obviously going to

I
i

1- happen, but it would happen as a result of economics. Tha: !
r

is obviously--never occurred 4 .e huge plant buildup never j
/ \ h

19 occurredpfatd you then add the situation where, 'or a
i

y) I licensee to go'to standardize would mean that he would j

( '

21 apparently run a real risk of losing the sale,4o they are '

trying to sell custom design to enable the=bte keep sellingr,
| s

'

23 ! their systems. That is from the side of why did the AIO --

24 I think, why did the AIC not push in that direction? Now, |

! |
t

-

25| why the NRC has not pushed in that direction : hink has beeni __
!

,

1 !
' i
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a lack of a belief that_qequiring standardi:ation and onlyi
.. \ ;

2 a standardized plant culd not be supported on safety grounds. :
.

)
;

3 I think it was perceivad-that in order to take that step

4 would raise a tre=endcus cutcry, not only frc= industry but

5 fro = our Congress. And the defense of taking it, which would

6 be that you would be able to make the plants much safer and

inspected etc. , could not be supported. That is =y sort of-

. .

3 reasoned guess.

9 ine issue has not ecme up since I have been here,

to G Jumping back for a =c=ent to a more general

it topic which you mentioned at several points, including in

12 the speech cf June 24 that we have been referring to, where

13 I think you stated that five people are a large nu=ber to

14 reach effective agreements, the larger questien pcsed by

15 several Presidential Ccamissioners and which we have =

16 address at sc=e point in this investiganica is, should we

t- have a collegial body of NRC Cc==issicners, is than an

is effective way to run this organiza:icn?

19 A I don't think so.

3) G What would you propose in place of a ecliegial

4. ,. bodv? ..

k

'r 1 These are obvicusly tentative conclusions, but it
;

23 is a cuestien I have been trying to think through ever since

,3 I came on the Cc==ission. Sun 1: appears 0 =e tha: if cne
!

-

i-
05| were to start all over again and wipe :. 2 sla:e clean and |

: i
i :
i i
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t try to construct a federal agency that cont:011ed nuclear

2 pcwer, I can't see why the NRC should be different f cm IPA.
|

3 I don't see why it shouldn't be a single administrator.

4 EPA has regulations they have to enforce. They go through a
I

So it can't be because you have thad]'5 Sat
'

5 hearing process.
'

'

6 makes the Cc= mission unicue. To the extent I have beem able

,
to, I have tried to go back and read histories of regulatorv

-

-
:

3 commissions to try to understand what-is a regulatory

9 cccmission and why does the federal govern =ent have

to regulatory commissions and what is their reason for being.
~

11 A lot of it seems to be tied much more to the

12 economic leverage concern and Congress' concern c have

13 econcmic leverage separated out f cm Executive Branch and

14 to have that economic leverage exercised in an c ganication

15 not dissimilar f cm a Congressional Committee where you would

is have mediatica, debate, ccmpromise, vote changes, because

:- of the problems of sharp changes in econctic leverage.

13 If that reading is cc rect, most of i: does act

tg really apply- to the kind of business of regulating for i '

y) health and safety. EPA's construction is a much =c-=
i
!

3., appropriate one. I see the difficulcies we have wich :.
,

,

I !
22 trying to -- we are in many ways an operating agency, no: | |

1
-

3; just a review agency, like the Federal Inergy Regula cry
{l

I Cem=ission.24
! e_

05| We have a large bcdy of inspec crs who inspect ind |
i
'

t

I.
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4

1 we have many people who for.all intents and purposes sit down
_

g and help design plants. All of that to me means that we

3 aught to have a much tighter management system. That
,

doesn't really fit with a Commission, so on balance I am4

3 tending to conclude there should be just a single persen.

G In line with some of the comments you just made,g

do you. feel the NRC is consumed, overwhelmed or inundated.
.

_
_

-

3 by quasi-judicial functions like the licensing function to the

9 extent that it is impeded in its efforts to strictly regulate

for safety?
"

g

11 By the NRC do you mean the agency as a whole?A

G I guess I do, particularly in connection with the12

I
~ licensing function.

13

14 I don't think the agency as a whole is. If I 1cokA

g for example the 700 or 300 pecple in inspection andat

enforcement, I think they are very lightly involved in theg

licensing process. They are roughly almcst a third of theg.

g agency.

I G Has it been your. observation, as long as you' bring,o
-

I
'

up I&I, has it been your cbservation that inspection and3

- enforcement effectively carries out he job of detecting f.,, |"

!

! violations? | 1
t ,

I*

~ i i

e3 .! A I think there are a nu=ber of difficulties -

|'i_

1 i |
! associated with the inscection and enforcement creration. |.

. |.,4
> 1

| .-!,

Scme being that ! think there are not enough people. Scme ; |. . .
, .
i

!
i
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t being that involvement on sites has not been sufficient. I

2 think going to resident inspectors will improve that. I

3 think there, just as in t.ie question of the operators, there

4 might be a question of general level of people in I&E and

5 their technical compe ence. It has tended to be viewed in

6 the NRC as not a path that a highly competent technical person

would go into because it would be a dead end. I don't think-

' it should be, but I think that's part of the probicm$ I think3

9 it has been -- had a problem, and this is much more a second-

to hand guess.

11 I would think that carryidg over f cm the days of

12 the AIC when there was very much a promotional aspect to the

13 Atomic Energy Commission, the idea of inspecting and

14 enforcing in a more stern fashion was in a way inconsistent

15 with the overall AIC philosophy. I think there was a pr6blem

is that the penalties we had available were sufficiently small

1- that they were =uch less -- they were minimal slaps. An

13 inspection and enforcement agency with very weak pcwers I

19 think tends to beccme demoralized.

3 I read a report of a series of consultants who have

21 locked at the Isz system and they seem to indicate : hat there

~ are scrale problems pervading through it. So there are a

ni nt=ber of difficulties .,

I

l
1

3j C We have taken the deposition of Ionald Havercamp
| >

i --. ,

25 who was the =rinci al inscector for Ot! units 1 and 2. He j 1

i
!
,
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i was the one who was in charge of most of the inspections

2 actually conducted on site. He was there fairly frequently

3 and I am curious as to what further rule you think the

4 resident inspector is going to play that the assigned

5 inspector from Region 1, for example, could not play at

6 TMI, tea. Cbviously the resident inspector is visibly

; there.all the time, while the other one is not. Ocesn't

3 that raise the question of a buddy-buddy relationship

9 arisine with the licensee?

to A Yes , it does . I would say the most serious question

regardi$g the resident inspector concept is that one,ti

12 particularly when you reali=e nany plants are in relatively

13 isolated areas and it is nest likely that those are going to

14 he the princip&1 technical contacts a person is going to have,

15 so there is that possibility.

16 I think we have to assure that there is a rotation

t; after a few years which is part of the philoscphy of tha

is program so you fon't have that 1cng-term relationship. Cn

19 the other hand, getting to knew the specifics of that plant,
;

29 the people we have already had who are residen: inspec: Ors, l
i

21 it appears from both their view. and the pecple who have
i .

1

2: reviewed the difference between the inspection and the '

!

m' resident inspector just gets t: knew the peculiarities of ha:i
,

iq. individual plant so much better and is able to detecu, ,
,

I I
i * -|

15 ,! crchlems with rescect to it. I would hcce, had we had a | |-
,

,

. k |

\ |

i ,

; Acme Reporting Company
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1 resident inspector there that those aux feed valves would

e never have been a problem. If they were for a length of time,

3 for a very short time they would not be caught.

4 G That problem may or may not relate to a problem

3 I think we have uncovered in the way inspections were

6 conducted at TMI too. In deposing Mr. Eavercamp, we were

curious to go through a few of his inspection reports that-

~

3 had been prepared within a few weeks prior to the actual

9 accident on March 23, 1979. Some of those inspection repcrts

to related to inspecting repairs or =odifications or corrections

to vario'us pieces of equipment, some of which were safetyit

2 related.

!
'

13 In taking Mr. Havercamp's deposition, the attorney

t4 who took it was not I and he was a btt surprised in that he

is asked, for exa=ple, there was this particular valve here,

is did you go and look at the valve. No. Well, what did you do?

t- Well, I went and examined the logs and becks of the

is licenses and determined whether they entered the correct

19i entry for having repaited the valve. That's all he did and .

,! ,l
'

y) it was a paper inspection rather than an active inspection.

21 In regarding the regulations or this, regulations '

I

r| on how inspections are conducted, we found a provision -hat i
i :
| I

I3| could be interpreted as co allcw an interview c: the ;

I i
t !

24 licensee or an inspection of the device or simple inspectica
i:

. . . . . . .3, c_, .ne -- examnnatien c: :ne applicat on c:. tn.e zicensee's ! -
i i

;

' i
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1 device. Do you think that's proper technique rather than
,, , .

4
looking at the eculement itself?-

,* '

,
o,.

i

,
,

3 A Not for some elements 3 it probably is for some, to |
S ) j \

,

'

4 assure that certain steps ar's being-folicwed and in .

5 particular to make sure that procedures, if part of your
6 procedures that you want to ensure are done, or doublechecks

~

or something by two individuals, ycu have to monitor them
-

..
~

3 bo th . If repaits are made to a piece of equipment, unless

9 the equipment has now gone back to an unaccessible state

10 because of radiation flux or something, then I think the person
11 ought to physically check it. I would hope that a resident

12 inspector would have the time to do it.

I3
G Mr. Ahearne, in_your speech of June 24, and I keep

14 coming back to it because you said an awful lot in that

15 speach, you stated you suspect TM: 2 will engender = ore
18 emergency planning by the Federal E=ergency Management
II Agency. Are you aware tha: the NRC does not require states

18 and counties where a plant is to be licensed to have

19 existing emergency plants?

.'O A, Yes, I am aware of that.-

. , ,

? Whv. isn't that required bv. the NRC? :
'

,
*

*
A As I have answered on several other occasions, we--

i

U| now have a crocedure underway to see whether or not we .

n!
i

I.

shouldn't. We have a rulemaking to specifically address j _
t

|
!

l

05i |that.
| ! |

! |'
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i G okay. But up to this time why wasn't it perceived
..

2 that that should be done?

3 A I believe it was perceived -- the recuirement will

4 end up in any event, unless the law is changed, the

5 requirement we would be able to levy is on the licensee.

6 We can't, without an additional change in law, we can't require

a state or local government to do anything. All we can do is-

. .

3 say to the licensee, you can't get a license unless your

9 state and locality do these things and it is up to you and

to up to the localities if they want the plant to go ahead and

11 do it. I believe in the past that that process was thought

12 to be one not necessary.

13 Again, if the =ajor accident is not going to

14 happen, going through the dif ficulty of gett;ing the licensee

15 the leveu_,, on the localities and the states would not be

16 done. But we are going through rulemaking and I woul hope

t- by November we will reach a conclusion.

13 G When was it decided that that rulemaking should be

tg undertaken?

00 A It was after Three Mile Island, absolutely. :

et was trying to think.through when in the process.

3f G Again, this is another one of those things that
i
1

23 has been indicated should be done as a result of che Three
,

i
24 ! Mile Island accident? |

!
-

,

i : --

3'; 1 Absolutely. '

,

I
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i G What was it about the Three Mile Island accident
',. -

1

that indicated to you that this should be dene? I

i

3 A In going through how our states and local'

4 governments are. prepared to rer and to these kinds of

5 emergencies and finding that in many cases they are not

6 prepared or have just begun to become prepared. For example,

as you know, we have this process of concurring on state-

..
. .

3 plans. I am obviously speaking of the reason that I reached

9 this conclusion and therefore others have reached this

to conclusion. In talking about the state programs people and

it the difficulties they have in sc=e cases in just getting an
i

12 interest on the part of people in the areas to do tP is kindi

13 of planning prior to Three- Mile Island.

14 Post-Three Mile Island there hasn't been any

15 difficulty in getting their interest.

ts G Co you think the absence of these plans poses an

t- undue risk for public health and safety?

13 A At the =c=ent we have not reached that

19 conclusion,

y) i G But I am asking you.
i I
.

I

et| A And I am answering that that is one of the issues j
| |
Ir we are addressing. One of the things he rulemaking |

|
r is going to address, at what point should the existence of |

'
4

24 that clan he recuired for a clant tocontinueoceratineifi:|
'

'
, --

25 ' already has an operating license? That 1.- an issue in our '

! .

i !
.
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t rulemaking.

,

2 g Again, I was not asking the entire Cc=nission.

3 was just asking Comissioner Ahearne.

4 1 My answer is that we are getting a substantial

5 amount of information being developed in rulemaking and

6 many comments from the public, I assume. We will utilize

that. I at least attempt to incorporate .the information-

provided to me in reachi.kg a conclusion. It is a3

9 significant issue and I will attempt to reach a reasoned

10 judgment.
.

tt ? Is it your answer that ycu ha' - ed any
*

..%

la conclusion at this time?
kg,h'N..N,~

'

^t t.f-
< .-

\
13 THE WITNESS : That is correc Q an we j e a

,
,-

,[j) k'U14 10-minute break?
\ r .

|
15 (Whereupon, a gr*e: recess was taken.) s 1

p',1v-
,

y
>\ (.

.

1 ', p<,,v,-

16 XR. KANE: Back on the reccrd. * -

,
-

3a -

(h-(Q.<3/i /b4. '

t- BY M2. KANE: -

r

is G Mr. Ahearne,.you.have given the Presidential

19 Ccmmission a scmewhat abbreviated explanation of where you
,

29 ! were at the time the accident began, etc., but : am
I.

21 interested in the functioning cf the Incident Response Center ::
:

,

e' your ob:ervation at the time of the accident and what

23 physically you were doing during the time of the accident. !

l.
24 A It is unfortuna:e you had not asked -ha: when : i

1- ! n ._
25 first wen: to the Cc==ission, the Presidential Cc= mission, atj

i

i.
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t which time it was a lot fresher in my mind. We are new

2 five =enths away frem that.

3 Q. Can you sort of take us through a fairly brief

4 description of what you were doing on Wednesday =crning frca

5 the time you first learned of the accident? When did you

6 learn of the accident and hew?

A This is going to be to the best of my recollection.-

3 I have nothing that I can really go back and check against to

9 say I was here -- as I recall I came in to work and after

'

to having arrived I got a call. I don' t remember whether it was

it Lee Gessick or John Dhvis, telling me that there was -- and

12 it may in fact have been scmeone else, but I did get a call

13 from Bethesda telling me that there was an event. I don't

14 recall what description they used at the time. I remember I

15 was supposed to, with Peter Bradford, have an interview with

16 Rich Pollack that morning for Ralph Nader's newspaper, or I

t- guess Critical Mass ' newspap and thinking should I cancel

18 the interview and go out there.

tg I really wanted to meet with them and finally,

y)| reaching the conclusienthat it appeared that this might be
m

21 an event which, if nothing else, would enable =e to see hcw j
a,

i

= the NRC handled an emergencyj sdf the things I should be
i,

I

e\ / h
n doing as a Cocmissioner, u.Tderstandi:'g that should take firs:I

d '

24 i precedence. So I went cut there. I get there at 9:30 cr
! i --

25 | scmething and I sesyed there past Midnight. I don't recall '

| I
; I|

! i
'

i
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1 when I left. I lef t with Gossick, khen he left, scmetime

2 after Midnight.

3 When I was out there all I really did was try to

4 see -- get an understanding of what was happenihg and' hew
t
t

'
3 we reacted to an accident and how the various people reacted,

,

}hewayNRCwassetuptohandleanemergency, commissioners6

were not involved in that. It is Gossick running the-

3 Emergency Response Center with the head of I&E and senior

g representative from NRR making the decisions.

to I was much more trying to be an observer,

11 because there was no rele as a participant. I was trying to

10 be an observer and recognizing that I was a senior official

13 of the Agency and trying to stay out of people's way so I,

t4 was not interfering with them doing their werk.

15 4 Did you talk at all with Victor 5tillo while you

16 were there at the I&E?

t- A I'm not sure that I talked with him as listened to

13 him. He was heavily involved. The way the system worked,
,

I

tg|' I&E had the patch into the cont:01 room and that same link j
,

I :
;gj to the King of Prussia office. As I recall, Norm Mosely was j

i

21| the fellow on the telephone headse most of the time with this

=| cpen line into the cent:01 recm. Vic was one of the principal
i :
i

23|i
NRR O.eoc. le in a g Ouc of teocle interactine with Norm and |

'
i

t 0; ; trvanc to keem track c f what was ha=cennine. I don'- -=-''' .
! l
, -

25 , sc much najor discussions with Vic as listening o him,
i

I l

.'
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i G Was it your observatien that one of the things

2 Mr. Stillo was concerned about very early on was the

3 condition of the core?

4 A Again, it is now five months away and it's hard for

3 =e to =ake sure I give an accurate picture of what I knew at

6 the time versus what I now know. He certainly had a very

; strong -- the impression I had was that he strongly felt
-

_ .

3 that the licensee did not appreciate how serious the

3 situation was. He was trying very hard Oc get B&W involved

to with the licensee. He seemed to, at least at one phase,
..

11 really be trying very hard to get them to recogni:e that

12 they had to get circulation going again and that was a real

13 problem there. I don't want to disagree with anything Vic

a might have said. I don't recall myself in listening to him

15 and ccming away with a great concern, sc=ething's wrong with

16 . the core. He might have been very concerned and I might not
i

; have picked it up or if I picked it up it may new, over the

is months, have been transferred over to an understanding, and

19 having heard so much about what did go wrong wi:h the cere.

m O Co you recall Mr. Stillo yelling over the phone to

|
21 the licensee that the licensea should turn en the high ,

I

e pressure injectien? !
'

1
ji

t

ml A I remember his yelling several times. It was !
I i
! '

4| =cre a shout. Norm Moselv. was on the phene most of the j
4

| ! --

25| time so it was relayed in:cenat On. The largest shcut.I can !
! !
t

> ;
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t recall is when he found they had been pumping water frc= the

: containment out. That's what sticks in my mind the most.

3 G Did Stillo or anyone talk about, to you or in your

4 presence, che subject of the core being uncovered?

5 L I don't remember. It's just tco long a ti=e.
.

6 G Do you recall at any point on Wednesday becc=ing

; aware of the fact that the core had been uncovered at Three
._ .

s 2111e Island?

9 A Not to my recollection, no.

10 G Did you acquire that information on Thursday, the
.

11 day after the accident?

12 A I don't think so. As I recall, on Thursday there

13 was a general = cod -- Thursday was the day that the staff

14 came dcwn and briefed us on its way going up to brief on the

15 Hill. As I recall, the attitude then was, things are in

is pretty sced shape and we new understand everything, so I

t- don't think on Thursday that would have ec=e up. But it may

is have. I don't remember.

19 G You stayed a. .the ERC fr0= the =orning'aj.1 the way

20 to about Midnight? !
t

I

21 A A little after Midnight.
,

22 G Tour role there vou felt was .re :v. =uch tha of an'. i

! !
l

23 : cbserver? |
| |
I

' '

!

i

24 j A It was solely as an cbserve- **a way --=- --a

!
,

! ;-
25! N2C -- my understanding pri : : the accident, and certainly ,

:

I
*
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it was verified during that, the way the NRC responds to cn
1

4 emerc.ency is to decouple the C =missioners, the cc=missicners.

being a collegial organization that are not in an emergency
3

response mode. The responsibility evolves upcn an emergency
4

response center with Gossick as the head and I&E and NRR as
5

the two principal advisors . They handled the emergency and
6

I felt at ti=es a little awkward being there because really-

Commissioners -- the sysiem was not stbuctured to have
3

Ccamissioners involved. But nevertheless I felt it was
9

critical for me as a new Co=missioner to try to understandto

what doe's the NRC do in an emergency, how dces it operate.
11

12
g How did the ERC function under these circumstances

13
in your opinion?

i

A The comparison I continued to make was with military
14

i

ccmmand posts, which is more my background. I felt the i15
l

1

communication links were just atrocious, miserable ec==unica- '

16

i

tion links. The amount ofinformation, the information flew
t-

was very poor and the quality of the communication link was l18
l

very poor, and I was very surprised at that. I felt tha:
,9

!
| . . . . . . . .

4 at was -- it was an oc.erations recm wnsen nac not really been i.

thouc.ht of being used in a real acciden . It was aimest .y
;..

! !

e as though, in just thinking through, trying to understand hew'
,

e it came about, I as told that at 3rewn's Ferry, which was the..
t

4.4 i, previcus large accident, the whole cperatien was handled cut f
.i

'
e

i j --
3; of the office of the :1E Oirector and there wasn't even :his ;

i
. .

I !
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1 minimal thing available. As a result of the Brown's Ferry

2 episode, the conclusion was you really ough: to have an

3 emergency center. This center only recently had gone into

4 place. I think last Fall it had finally been set up. But

3 it wasn't the kind of center which I would have expected

6 for handling an accident. I felt that, given the fact that

; that kind of preparation wasn' t there, the amount of people
- ._

s they pulled in, when they pulled them in and got them

9 working, was very geod. I felt the people response en the

to NRC side was quite good.
.

11 The equipment available fer that response was

12 quite poor.

13 Q. Okay. The evacuation questien has come up several

14 times. It is my understanding from :tr. Mattson and Mr.

15 Centen that on Friday, March 30, they both recom= ended.

16 strongly, because of the 1200 milligram release'.that had

t; occurred and also the impending necessity to. rapidly

te, depressurize, that there in fact be an evacuation of a

is certain area around the plant. It is also my understanding

m that that advice was not followed by the Ccesission, ar.d :

21 wanted to ask you why that advice, sc at-- gly urged by two

r senior pecple en the staff, was not folicwed by the
I
in' Cc= mission.

04 , A I don' t recall F.ar0ld st:0ngly urging that. I

: . --
i

3 recall vividly Reger saying at one :cint, I have been saying i
I
.

I
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t all morning that we should be moving people out and I don't

2 understand why we arenot moving people. I don't remember

3 Harold reaching that conclusiod7 '; can only speak for f
for the other 4ade. ,)Cne of the conclusions I f

( &%"
4 myself and not

5 had reached when I was in the day at the control room, the

6 E=ergency Response Center, we had very poor inf=rmation and

; it was one of the reasons -- I don' t knew whether it was
-

..
.

S comments I made or that I just assisted in or what. But I

s was very interested in having NRR get seme people up to

to Harrisburg which led to Voll=er and his group going up on
..

It Thursday, the first group. I was very concerned that we

12 really didn't have much of a feel for what was happenning

13 there and I wanted to have a better impression from what our

14 people up there were saying as opposed to what our people

nccwn here were saying. f ;
,

is

16 Secondly, eva' uaticn of a large group of people
'

i ,

t; to me =eant substantial /' risk. I agree with a number of the

is statements Gcvernor Thornburg has made on several occasions

19 about the risk of evacuating large nu=bers of people.

.m Therefere, at that point, where the only indicatien that I

et saw was this lack of ccmmunication flew, vollmer up there

t2 , had not ec=e across with a strong recommendatica or a
i

23|| recommendatien as f ar as I knew. We did have this puff
.

24 | release and tha: Lad re to the conclusion that -- the
I

-
, .

3! difficulty was not the si:e of the puff release, and at tha:
,

!

Acme Reporting Companyi

i m , n.. ...



-

_

-207a=b-21

g time we did not have any concern, great concern, about what

4 was c.oing on in the reactor, the hydrogen bubble eroblem
.

3 had not come up. The concern was we did not know if there

4 would be another puff release, when it might happen, and

5 that's what led =e to endorse the recom= ended advisory on the

6 part of the Governor for the pregnant women and children.

7 G Were you also aware at that time that the licensee
.. .

3 was taking the position that they would have to rapidly

9 depressuriza at some coint in the relatively near future?-

10 I am not sure I have this correct. But there was something
..

11 about the makeup syste= that was a problem in terms of

1a. .cressure builduo in the pri=ary system and they would have to-

13 rapidly depressuri:e.

14 A No, I don't recall that, certainly not on Friday.

15 I know as a result of Wednesday I was not particular#yiin

is anything the licensee by himself might have been concluding.

17 Later en in that series of days when Harold -- as I recall,

18 when he got up there he concluded that there was no i==ediate

tg danger and he started talking about times of four to six

y) hours avai'.able even under the circumstances that he could

21 see. As I recall, Mattson also told us later, and I don't

22 recill whether it was Friday afterncen or Saturday, that he :

s, didn't see any need at that :ime fer evacuation after they
t i :
1 i

|

24 got better infor=ation from the site. !
! __

m;! O I think that relates to their ability to continue
.

'
|

f,
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to bleed off the gas in the primary system, rather than to

i 2 rapidly depressurize.

3 A Also the fact that they were now getting better

information. They had people there that they had confidence4

5
in and understood what was happenning.

6 % So on Friday you were not prepared to go along with

an evacuation recommendation, a true recommendation? On the-

8 other hand, in testifying before the presidential Commission

previously, you made the statement that by Sunday afterncen,3
.

which I take it would be April 1, three Commissioners into

Bethesda were said to recommend evacuatien around the plant
11

.

Were veu one of the three?1,. -

A I, Kennedy and 3radford were the only ones there.13

G Why were you prepared at that point to recce=endg

evacuation?
15

A The hydregen bubble problem.
16 ,

G And what you had been told in that regard?
1

A That's right.
13

i

G Was that another cc=munication problem?
19

A Cn the hydrogen bubble -- I'm not sure. I have had j3
1

|

I
,1

a request around -- trying to get our best understanding of

y, : the hydrogen generation issue. We had a number of people
_

,

around the company who had examined that cuestion.
23

,

nly the pecple in 3echesda reporting that,g4

Sob S, far) example, was reperting that he had eneckedn :- m
''

.,5 s s.

:

|

|
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t with all the senior people around the country who understood
i

'
. hydrogen generation, and here was a real problem. Af:erwards2

it turns out that they had not taken into consideration the3

4 pressure that was there and consequently they had not taken

into consideration the amount, that the hydrogen would5
.

penetrate into the water, so oxygen being generated would be6

absorbed before it got up into the bubble. Cn that problem,.

~

if it was a non-problem, certainly, the bubble went awav8 -

9 rapidly and the conclusion was that there was nc oxygen lef t

in the bubble by late Friday afternoon. But during Saturdayto

and Sunday in particular, when these calculations were being11

made and presented to us, the three of us in Sethesda hadg

reached the cenclusion that there was a sufficien: hazard,,3.

and unless the technical people, who by that time theg4

ma hnical people were en the site, Centen, Hendrie, ;g
e1 ) 1S tillo , the people who understcod the system, were all up

16 <
u

theus and senior technical people in the agency were all upg

there on three Mile Island. Unless they had somethingg

'S5different, then we felt there shculd be this erecautionar.v.,9 .

.

evacuation, as I recalh of two =iles, and that's what we |!00 '

t ) ': !

\

relayed to them. Gilknsky, I think, had gene up to the / !.,

/ l
-

WhiteHouse, so he was-hot involved in that, but 3radford,
'

Kennedv and I had reached that cenclusion.2i ~

l

i G You then communicated that conclusien Oc Chairman
24 i

i
__

! Hendrie?
3i ) ,

, ,

, h
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t A Yes. As I recall, Kennedy was on the phone in the

2 emergency room to the Chair an and relayed that information.

3 At that point the Chair =an said well, -- he went on to

4 explaia the conclusion they had reached, based on they

5 understood the pressure issue, hydrogen going down in to the

6 water and oxygen not generating up. So we never implemented

that.-

~

g C Okay. The radicactive release which occurred on

Friday, there has been confusion as to whether it was a9

release that was planned, and if it was planned, whether it
10

was disclosed to the NRC that.it was planned. And if it was
11

disclosed to ths NRC that it was planned, whether or not the12

13 NRC approved that particular release. Do you know whether or

not MET ED communicated to NRC in advance of =aking this
14

release that they planned to do that?is ;

I

A N, I do not.
.

16
,

G Do you know whether the NRC Q as given an
1

,

oc. c. o rtuni ty to discuss that in anv. way with MET ED in any |tg . .
.

fashion? |,9

A I do not.
00

31 | C Co you know if that release was planned or
i

accidental?,,

. A I don't know.3
,

2 There has also been cuite a bi: of esti=eny abou: |
g,

| __ 1
1.

.
"he attempts Ouring -"a ~'"s0 few hour 3 Of the transient

. . . ..
-- '

3
i i
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I believe it was 7.5 hours into the event, the licensee
n
~

attempted to rapidly depressurice the primary system in

3
order to go on the decay heat removal system.

/

4
1 That's right.

5
C Co you recall that changing being made?

6
A I can recall that attempt being made, yes.

7
G Were you in the incident response center at the

.

S
time you learned of that attempt being made?

9
A Yes.

10
C You must have been since it was about 11:30 in the

11
=crning. Was there any discussion by any NRC personnel

la
within the IRC abcut the advisability of that decisica.and

13
whether or not the licensee should attempt to do that?

14
A There were,'of course -- have you been cut to the

15
center?

16
G Yes, I have.

17
A. So you knew there are basically three recms. The

IS
main rcom, a side reem and a small back recm. During tha:

19
! period there were discussions in all those recms at all times,
I

*0 *I~

nany people milling around. *dhether there were discussien

.,1~
cn that, I can't say. I don't recall any major discussion.

,o
-

The impression I had at the time was that the NRC peep'.e

-43 i
i thought that was a gced thing, that they ought to be

'| trying :: do that. It was =cre based on that if -hev. cculd !_.
, ,,

,

3! ;

i net get the pu=ps -"- 4 g, main circtlation pumps, they cught:
i

! ,

1 1

J
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t to try to get the RER Running. In fact, when I left,

2 Wednesday night, the open question was could they get the

3 RER on. As recall that was cne of the pu :line questions-

on Thursday nerning, they still had not been able to the4

the RER on.5

6 G As a =atter of fact, as : understand it, later on

in the afterncon in Wednesday, the decision was made to-

~
'

3
repressuri:e. They coul'd not get low enough.

A That's right. But the repressurizing still had,9

10 after the repressuri:ation, to either collapse the bubble

it or clear -- restore the pressurizer level. The concept was

End 5A they would still to get the RHR, so that was still a goal.13

spe 33 13 At least that's the impression had.

4 based on what you know today, was the attempt to14

racidiv deeressurize around 11:30 in the morninc on15 - - - -

Wednesday the right thing to do?
16

A : have not yet reached a .iude. ment on that. That
1

is still based upon nore therough analysis of what was;g

uapc.ennine. in the accidea .
,9,

. Q. At the time the decision was made by the licensee,3

did anyone in the IRC have any decent idea of what the
21

. core temperatures were?3
i

J |i
I'm having trouble answerine that cuestion, forA.,

- -

two reasens. Firs t, i was no: until much later tha:
'

3

found out tha: the licensee had actuall*r done a :ctentiometer.,5 - -
i

!,
,

. i
j k i
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n a su. ... i |



_

_

213c=b-27 .

1 tap and determined the above 2,000 degree temperatures.

2 4 The necessity for the ' .as because :he in-core

3 ther=al readouts were only up to 700 degrees?

A That's right. I can recall discussions en4

5 Wednesday that they ought to do a potentiometer tap, l'
M

because some of the thermal couples were offscale, so that6 ,

G' 1

knowledge was there, the kncwledge that the te=peratures-

g were high.
. ..

9 There was a debate as to whether they were off-

scale or broken and the conclusion was, the only way theyto

it
can be able to tell is to do a tap.

I think I recall several times the cuestion12

relayed over the communication link to ask the licensee to
13

do a potentiometer tap to find out what the real temperatures3

are.
15

What I was hesitating on, you said " decent". The16

infornation available from the potentiemeter tap I don':
1

$
recall being present. The fact that there were high j13 W .|
temperatures gf some of the ther=al couples were not reading./19

Q. Was there any recognition, to your recollection,3

of the fact that knowledge of the in-core temperatures
31

would be very important in deter =ining whether the licensee3
.

3| was attempting to -- should attempt to rapidly depressurize?
I

1 There was certainly an appreciation. :n fact, !,4 ; ,.

i ! -. |

as I recall, the reason thev s toceed decress" ' ' c was that |j3
1 .

,I .

, .

'
t
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i the further you depressurized, there was a noncondensable,

2 and the further you depressurized, the larger that iclu=e

3 became and they did not want to depressurize to the extent --

4 as I recall, there were two problems.

5 They were worried about uncovering the core and

6 also uncovering one of the loops of the pipe which would then

7 break any chance of circulation.

3
As I recall, that was k=cwn and understood! The .

.Q \-

directrelationshipofthehichther=a[couplereadingand $-9

V
to therefore not depressurizing -- no, I'm not sure I understand

it
the relationship you are trying to draw.

12 G I'm not sure I do, either. I have no background

13 in physics whatsoever. But we have spent some time

14 deposing Denny Ross and a number of individuals from the

15 Division of System Safety.

16 They have explained to me, that had the licensee

t; continued to attempt to repressuri e, persisted in that

effort, he surely would have uncovered the core and the very
13

high te=peratures we were reading in the core, if they had
19

known of that at the time the cuestion came up, they defi.-3

21 nitely would have insisted that the licensee not attempt to

rapidly depressuri:e because that would =ake the situationy
!
'

I

ei =uch, such worse.
,

!

24 .A Are you talking about very high being 2,000? |
i __

3: C Yes.
1

i i

:
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1 As far as I know, that was not known. It was thisg

2 600 and some -- in fact it was broken off-scele. It was

3 that question.

4 That came up, whether it was broken or off-scale?4

A That is right. The reason I recall the request5

6 to go make a pctentiometer =easurement was not because of a

concern, well, maybe the temperature is up in the 2,000,

.
_ .

region, but rather, how can you tell if it is broken or
3

o ff-scalo?
9

You do a potentiometer tap and then you can : ell.g

O As a matter of fact someone told me at one ceint,
11 -

someone frcm the control reem got in touch with semeene at,3i

g 3&W and asked them what question marks ccming cut of the

computer =eant in terms of temperature readcuts. Apparently14

that is what they were getiing. The 3&W persen, whoever itg

was, said that means either that's off-scale high or off-g

scale low or that it's broken.g

Was that your recollection, that is was thisg

situation?g;
I

A I don't recall any relay through B&W. I recall.,y

l

|
the point, the conclusion of the people in Bethesda a:

!

least -- I don' t remember anycne suggesting it might be
i .

! offscale icw.,3. i

i

;, : G Was it ycur perception when you were there cc
,

i | --
Wednesday that the individuals at the Incident Respense !

.,5
4 ,

,

!,

,
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t Center didnot seem well trained on how to use the Incident

2 Response Center?

|

3 A No, I did not get that perception. It was more

:

4 that the equipment they had available at the Incident

5 Response Center was very peor.

6 G The hydrogen pressure spike that occurred in the

7 containment building, which occurred on Wednesday, it has
~

3 been brought up several times that that was not commt$nicated

9 to the NRC until almost 48 hours later en Friday.

10 Have you ever been able to ascertain why there was

11 that delay in communicating that?

A Well, what the previous IIE report said, in the12

,3 draft versien, and certainiv. in the c.uestien and answer we.

't
' went throu-h in.the Commission. hearing when they came in14 5

15 with their original draft report, that the people in the

is control recm at the time really did not interpret it as a

1. eressure spike.-

,

8 They interpreted it as an electrical pr:blem,
.

instrument failure. They heard a bang, but they hnd other19

3 problems cccurring at the same time so they sent someone to
*

I

fix the instruments. |21
,

!

3 They misinterpreted what it was, and that was |

3 the explanation offered.

'
24 G How did it ccme to your attention that that 23

I

| .s, I =si spike had occurreed? Iid vou learn that on Fridav. ?, ; - -

! i i
; i !,
, ,
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1 A As I recall from the phone call in one of these

2 sessions, these floating sessiens we were having, waiting for

3 phone calls to come in and tell us what was happenning, I

4 think it was in one of those on Friday.

5 C You also discussed in your speech in June of 1979

6 the Price-Anderson Act and the S560 million limit imposed

in 1967. You commented that it had not been raised since-

-
.

-

then and you pointed out that with simple inflation it would
a

he substantially higher today.9

Should that figure, in your view, be raised to theg

S1.3 billion you mentioned in your speech? Or should there11

be any limit at all?
1o. -

A Let me ask my counsel for a minute.13

MR. KANE: Let's go off the record,14

(Ciscussion off the record.) )t,

'THE WITNESS: I think it certainly should have16

been raised to the 51.3 billion and I can' t see any reascnis

why -- if it was valid in the first place, then it shculd13

have been raised, and as recall, 51.3 billion is the ;19

1
inflation factor. The question of whe:her there shculd be i3

any is a harder one to answer..,1.

~_., There a: e apparently both advantages and
,

disadvantages to the citizens for having i: there. AT cne3

ice a couple of years age : probably veuld have been able
__

34,
; ,

. : ,

s, i to c.ive v.cu a much c.uicker answer, not understanding tha: i |
,

i !
'

!

| '
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i facet.

At one time I thought it was solely a protection2

3 for the nuclear industry. If I thought that was the case

then I would say there should not be any limit. But I am
4

5 not sure anymore. There are sone advantages, apparently, to

6 the public, for having the Price-Anderson type waiver

defenses in place, so I'm not sure.-

- .

S 4 As I understand it, that waiver defenses depends

upon a determinaticn that what you are dealing withg

constitutes an extraordinary --to
'

A That's a separate question.
it

12 O Right.

13 A That's different than whether Price-Andersen

should be there. I
14

1

15 4 Right. But the basic question is, should there be |

a limit on the amount of liability that the nuclear
16

industry has to assume in the event of a nuclear catastrophe.
t-

A Another answer, at one point, I thought that was
18

the full question and I have new begun to understand it is a
19

little nere cenplicated than that. Right new there is a
3

cenbination o f a limit and a waiver o f liability.
.,1.

~_, G Under the circumstances where the waiver applies.
.

l
3j A That's a regulation and a regulation can be

!

.,4 | changed and p cbably should be changed. I had act
; __

' recognized the significance of this waiver liability issue.3
:
i
I
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t I think there are three question. One question is,

2 should there be a limit and a waiver of liability? The

3 second question is, should there be no limit but a waiver
,

of liability? And the third questien is, if there is a4

limit, what should it be?
5

I have not thought through. I am still wrestling6

with the question of the waiver of liability and the.
.

limitation.
~

~ '

3

G If the question were only should there be a limit9

on the amount of money liability the nuclear industry has tog

assu=e in connection with a nuclear catastroche, vour
11 - -

answer would be no, there should be no such limit?
13

A I'm not sure. I knew the answer is that it should13

he 51.3 billion currently. Several years ago I had much,4.

g more facile answers to that question.
,

G Do you think the industry needs that kind ofg

14 4 tation to get the financing necessary to build nuclear
1

power plants?g

A I don't know. That has net been an issue that Ig

havo tried to examine. I don't think it is appropriate for,y,

the NP.C to exand.ne .. , ,

,

4 All right. Are you f amiliar with the current

e s ae rem ve e waste at three Sele Island ?ac?23

I
i A Perha=s net, because I have been away for two j.,4 -

g
.

,

, -.weexo.,

25 1
! .:

.i
r
i
; i
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t 4 Are you aware that there is some thought that

2 wastes will have to be shipped out of the State of

3 Pennsylvania?

4 1 Absolutely. There are already some being shipped

5 out of the State of Pennsylvania.

6 4 Focusing on the wastes in the containment

building, as I understand it, it is a water particulate mix?-

~

3 1 Some of it. Scme are gas and some are plated

out on the walls of the container.9

to 4 Right. But taking the ones in the liquid

particulate mix, it is =.v understandine. that the NRC clans11 .

to drain it out and allow it to sediment out so thev. can12

13
get the water separated from the particulate?

A No.14

. 15 4 No, that is not being contemplated?

16 A No. The proposal -- again, I am two weeks out of

date. At the =oment, we have addressed specifically what we
1. .

propose to do with the water in the Aux. Building, and :
S

thought we were in the process of croposing to do a similar,9 .
.

action with respec to the water in the centainment3

building which is to run it through a banch of resins toget
a1

.

the carticulates out.~,
-

4 Right . .

3

f5A That's why I didn ' t think it was sedimentation %.,4 , -
.

| going through the resins .! ,

3
!

I
i

.
s
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G I am undoubtedly wrong.

1

A You =ay not be. When I left, I was pretty

2
familiar with what our proposal was on the Aux. Building

3
. because of the first step of the claanup.

4

% What you are saying rings a bell. Has there been

5
any discussion of what would be done with the sediment after

6
it has been run through the resins -- with the resins?

7
A once the stuff.is run throgh the resins and now

8
- trapped and imbedded in the resins, yes, there are several,

9
at least two and =aybe more, possibilities being debated.

10
The first question is, do you solidify the resin?.

11
You dry out the resin in the first place and get rid of tha

12
water. The resin has trapped the radicactive =aterial, but

13
there is still water in it, so you dry out the resin. |

1

14 j
In older plants, that resin is put into casks or ;

15
containers and shipped to low level waste disposal sites.

16
That is the cleaning of contaminated water is not an ,

1

17
unusual problem. This level of contamination is unusual.

18
In newer plants those resins have to be

19
solidified by imbedding them in something like a concrete

20
= atrix or another chemical matrix and then put into this

21
containe; and shipped off.

\~

The first issue is whether or not it should be 1
~

23 '
solidified. Currently, at least when I left, that was a

1
24

debate that was coine on outside the ;iRC and within the |; - - , - -

05 |
. :
i i

! i
4i
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1
NRC staff offices, whether it should be solidified.

n
-

C Why solidified?

3
A If it is solidified, you can then guarantee that

4
you don't have any liquid that could be leaking out of it.

5
G So for safety purposes, you solidify?

6
1 Yes. Primarily in transportation, I think.

7
G That is putting it into some kind of concrete

8
matrix is safer for purposes of transportation than shipping

9
it in these casks without that?

10
A That is the conclusion that the staff had reached

11
with respect to all new plants, anyway. Had reached the

l'~
conclusion that it had to be solidified and the question

13
being discussed is whether or not this should be solidified.

14
C If solidifying is the safer way to do it; why

15
should there be any question as to whether it should be

16
solidified?

17
A You asked the question that I asked the staff.

IS
It appears to me that -- the waste management's position is

19
just that. When I left, the reactor regulation division's

^0'

position was that is one of these items that they believe

"I~
for new plants was better than what they had for cid plants.

nn
-

but it was not a question of reaching a threchhold of safety.

B
i

G In other words, once again the dispute seems to

a4 |~

center on whether or not you want a little more safety or a |_
>

i

3 i
! little less safety. ;
i

1<
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A It was very similar to that. But that's what you
i

do with the resin. And then there is the question o f after2

3 vou have done that, do you ship it off-site.-

The general plan had been to ship it off-site.4

Currentiv there is only one low level burial ground that3 -

6 would accept it and that's in Hanford.

G What is the objection to solidifying it?-

- .

A The time, the time that it takes to build a8

9 solidification plant. Thatseemed to be the major

to objection.

11 4 Why is that an objection? As I understand it,

there is no serious question of leakage from the containment
12

t3 building, for example, so you could let it sit for awhile.

A The staff has ar ued, and thev have gone out with
14 - -

an environmental assessment that as long as the radioactive
15

16
water is sitting there you do have occupational exposures

that vou wonid not have. You could cet the radioactivity
is - - -

t3 locked into the resins and encapsulated.

19 Cernainiv. .vou sav. run into a situation where the

3 equipment underwater will begin to fail and you will want to

21 get that wat2r out of the containment building, out of the

3 Aux. Building and the containment building as soon as you

1

can.3

,4| There are safety related reasons Oc clean up the |

| ! --
., , water. Then the questic.i really is, how much -- when I left4st -

i l

i ,

a >
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1
ene of the issues thev. were examining is how much additional

2 exposure has occurred if you keep it there, embedded in the

resin while vou are building a solidification facility.3 - -

G 'dow expensive is it to build a solidification
4

5 facility?

A I don' t know.6

7 4 I take it it's not just a matter of bringing a
. .

a cement mixer up and being able --

A Ch, no. The question, first question was , there3

,0 are three solidification techniques. Cne is a concrete
.

matrix, and two are chemical matrix. Which of those would
ti

prefer to use? I don ' t think it's a -- compared to the12

magnitude of the other costs involved, I don' t think,,
.a

that's a =ajor issue.
14

The time seems to be the question, and as I,5.

recall, the original estimate was six months to build it.
16

4 Six =cnths to build the solidification facility?
17

I see. In the prior hearing the NRC Commission, the13

hearing before the Presidential Ccemission, Cc=missionertg

i

Hendrick made the statement that there was no thought in the3

21 past of what the Commissioners' -- Cc= mission's role in an

-! emergency should be.y,

Is that true, and if so, why did that occur?3

3| A The Chairman is much better able to address what
j __

| the Commissionaddressed, both during the time when he was j.J,
\ '

!

!
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1

Chairman and also since he had been in the <'C regulatory

2
side for a while, than I an. <

|
3

'

All I can say is that the clear picture I had had )
4

prior to the emergency and during those days of the ;
I

5
accident was that the NRC System was that the Commission, as

6
a Co= mission, was not a body involvec' in handling emergency

7
accidents. -

_.
-

3
That collegial approach of ncn-experts addressing

9
the issues was not part of the system.

10

Q. Was it your perception that that was because it

11
was felt de staff would be in a better cosition to handle ..

-
4

12
emergencies? '

13
A. I think absolucely.

14
Q. The question of de distance between the cccmission

15
members themselves and the staff has ccee up several times,

16
and you have touched on it several times during the course

17
of today's deposition.

18
What is your understanding of why that distance

19
was creaced or permitted cc exist, and also, do you feel

20
that is a good thing in r*.nning dis organizatien? Oc you

'
21

dink dere is a benefit to it?

n.n.
A. o you =ean distance physicall'J or distance i

23|
| organi:stionally?

|
24 |i

1 Q. Organizationally. |-
i .

05'

| 1 .

; 3

i .

I
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!

A I think it is there as a direct carryover fr0= '

1

when the MRC was for=ed. MRC -- what is new the NRC was2

3 really the regulatory side of a very large agency of the AEC.

4 The regulatory side was a very small portion of it but you

had five AEC Commissioners,
5

g The way the system worked, as I was told, is there

was one Commissioner of the AEC who =erecr less =onitored the.
-

..
-

3 regulatory side so that you had a general manager of the

g AIC who was a very strong individual and you had these

to people working for the general manager.

11 You had one commissioner =cnitoring the regulatory

13 part. The NRC was formed and apparently Congress did not

13 really co much more than say well, we are forming another

14 Commission, we have lots of cc= missions, and you are

Cc=missioners, and we will take all these Commissicners and3

g put them on top of this organization.

1
The organi:ation was not structured to respond ::.

this collection of individuals. Chis equal level distributics35

of authority was not ene which would enable one Cc=missionertg

to watch out for one thing and another Cc=missioner to watch3

out for another.21

3 There was a concept called lead Cc=missioner tha: |
!

3| scme of the other Cc=missioners in Washington used *"=''s
,

|
'

|

3 feasible if you have a chairman who is definitely a
-_

3 chairman in authcrity in which case he can assign for areas of

,1i

I
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1

responsibility to a Commissioner, your responsibility is, , .

n ;
~

this and you watch over that. !

3
In cur context, with these five equal, that would

4

not work.

The organizational structure set up by the law is fkL d d6

yees-funda= ental reason for this d-iff-ge between the
i

-
'

r

staff and the Commission. -

3
0 Co you perceive any benefit to that situatica

9
within the organization?

10
A I don't. I think that perhaps people with more

11

experience in the judicial aspect might and might conclude
l~a

that there is a benefit because of the staff being a party
13

in some of these situations . I haven't seen any benefit frem

14 .

Lt.

15
C Co you think the licensing function of the NRC

16

should be separated, organizatically, as well as physically,
17

from the regulatory function for existing nuclear gewer
18

plants?

19
A No.

.%
4 You hhink it should be done together?

21
1 Ch, yes. I think the concept of what has to be

.
~

done and what is being done, I think there has been a
!'3-

difficulty of too much of a separatien. I believe there hasi

!

'4 i~

not been enough interaction between the Inspection and!

!
__

,

3i ;Inforcemen: Cffice and Nuclear 2eactor F.egulatica Cffice, andl
,- ,
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t they have tended to be too much separate organi:stions.

2 I think we would have a much better understanding

3 of reactors and probably a better. Licensing process and

4 inspection process if there was more interaction.

5 0 Ckay. This has been covered I guess in specifics

6 at a number of different points during your deposition,

but all of the Presidential Cc=missioners will undoubtedly-
a

g be interested in this question from each of the NRC

Commissioners.9

10 That is, overall, what changes would you =ake in
~

the liRC to make it a more effective organization?
it

12 A I have thought =any times about that. I think the
,

13 answer is, what changes would improve it? Not what would I

make. As an individual Commissioner there are few, if any,14

that I can make.15

16 % I assume whatever changes you would want to make

t-
would improve it. I would assu=e that is vour c.oal,.

tg A Yes. I have tended more to look at, if I were

tg starting from scratch, than modifications with the current
i

00 system. That's why I would go to a single-head organization, !

21 much merelike an IPA =odel.

I would eliminate four of the five Cc==issioners22

and eliminate the Executive Director so tha: you would have23 ,

24 a head of che NRC and a deputy head of the tiRC.

:
-

.,5 I would e.robablv. cet us out o f =uch o f he
-.
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1

international af f airs that we do.

2

G In terms of export licenses?

3
A That's right. We spend a let of time, a vast

4
amount of time, worried about nonproliferation aspects due to

5
the Monproliferation Act. A large a=ount of Commission time

6
is spent on that.

7
We are not exper s in nonproliferation of nuclear

5
weapons and we are not exparts in any way in diplomatic

9
relations between foreign countries. We are minimal

10
experts on whether or not one country's reprocessing

11
facility-is going to assist or not assist in the

12
centrol of nuclear weapons.

13
And yet a lot of our time is spend en that.

14
G NRC is called upon to rule -- |

,

1 Yes. That's what the Ncnproliferation Act

16
requires. From August 1 to TMI a large part of Our time

17
was spent en those =atters, because of the interest of

18
where Commissioners chose to spend their time.

19
As an aside, I think that we ought to have the

20
Congress face very specifically, do they want us involved in

21|
health and safety questions of experts? That's a differen:

'
n_e

question. |,

lB
Right new, we spend all cur time en acnprolifera:ic'n i

24 i
1 aspects n health and safety. Cur staff are really -- |..

25|
'O

. experts $NZ;hea/
v i,

i lth and safety and nce ncnprolifera:icn. !|
/ i t:
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I would also want to significantly change the
t

i~

2 theory that we operate the Regulatory Commission en. I

still think it is fundamentally geared to trying to n =ture
3

4 a grow.'ng industry. I guess we have to decide that if the

3 industry can' t survive, it should not be allowed to

survive and we shonid not be in any way, have any flavor of
3

trf ng to nurture thisindustry.i-

And it would translate into being much, much
3

tougher on inspection, a lot =cre people in the inspection9

to process. Those are some of the changes I would make.
.

MR. KANE: All right, Mr. Fitzgerald, Mr.
11

Chopko, do you have any questions?12

MR. FIT::GEPED: tio questions.
13

MR. KANE: That's all the questions I have, Mr.
14

Ahea ne. This is an ongoing investigation, so it night be
15

necessarf to bring you back for further depcsition sessiens. ;is

Ecwever, we will make every effort to avoid having to do
1-

8

that.18
|

As I said, I have exhausted my questions for the |
9i j.

| '

:o time being at least. Let me thank vou for vcur time and I ;
I

I

21 hope we won' t have to bring you back again, but it has been '

ic.i'

.w. verv instructive sc.eakine. with vou : dav. . Thank you. l.. .

t
:

, 23 'I
(Whereupon, at 4:22 p.m. the deposition was j

, .
=

I i

!| f 53 24 ended.) |

! | -
'

! i
i 25 | !
| t j
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